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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
September 27, 1972

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of D. L. Hannifin for
compulsory vooling, FEddy County,
New Mexico, Case 4819; and
Application of Michael P. Grace, II,
and Corinne Grace for compulsory
vooling, Eddy County, New Mexico,
Case 4836.

Cd{ses 4819 & 4536
(ConsoTidated)

BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz
Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR. UTZ: The Commission will consolidate the last
two cases of the hearing today and now hear Cases 4819 and
4836. 4819 testimony will be heard first since that was the
abpplication that was filed first.

MR. HATCH: Cases 4819, Application of D. L.
Hannifin for compulsory vooling, Eddy County, New Mexico, and
Case 4836, Application of Michael P. Grace, II, and Corinne
Grace for compulsory pooling, Eddy Counﬁy, New Mexico.

MR. RELLAHIN: Tom Kellahin, Xellahin and Fox,
Santa Fe, New Mexico, avpearing for the applicant D. L.
Hannifin and I have two witnesses to be sworn.

MR. COOLEY: William J. Cooley, Burr & Coolevy,
Farmington, New Mexico, aopearing on behalf of the applicants
Michael P. Grace, II, and Corinne Grace.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other appearances?

Mr. Coolev, do vou have some witnesses here to be
sworn?

MR, CONLEY: We have three witnesses, two of whom
are vresent.

(Whoereupon, Mr., Bill LeMay was called to the stand

and sworn.)

* * kX x %

WILLIAM J. LeMAY,

having been first duly sworn according to law, uvon his oath,

testified as follows:

L.
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN

Q

A

j&]

Mr. LeMay, will vou nlease state your name and
occupation?

William J. LeMay, consulting geologist, Santa Fe, New
Mexico.

What is vour invclvement with Mr., D. L. Hannifin with
regard to this apnlication?

I was asked by Mr. Hannifin to make a geological study
of South Carlsbad Pool, esvecially in the vicinity of
Section 24, Townshivp 2 South, Range 26 East, where
he owns acreage.

Have you made that study?

Yes, I have.

Have you previously testified before this Commission
and had your qualifications as a geologist accepted and

made a matter of record?

Voo, sir.

MR, KELLAHIY: 1!ir. Lxaminer, arc the witness!'

qualifications acceptable?

MR, UTZ: Yes, sir, thevy are.

MR, COOLRY: Mr. Fxaminer, I have a question at

this point as to who the real varty in interest is in this

case,

winether it be Mr. llannifin or =whether it be some other

groun. Could I inauire of counsel?
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MR, KELLAHIN: Mr, Hannifin desired to be
designated the operator of this narticular well.

MR, UTZ: Does he have controlling interest in the
acreage?

MR. KELLAHIN: VYes, sir, he does.

MR. COOLEY: It was my imoression from speaking
with Mr. Hannifin this morning that he had in some fashion
contractually dealt with this acreage to another commany and
that he was not the real party at interest.

MR, KELLAHIN: Wel', his intent is to be the real
party in interest. 1le has obtained expertise from other
individuals to assist him in the oneration of this well and
he intends to rely on those individuals, bunt he still retains
his intevrest. He still had the right to drill and he retains
the right to assign the interest.

MR, UTZ: Does he intend to onerate the well
himself?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.

0 (By iir. Kellahin) Mr. LeMay, directing vour attention
to this narticular amonlication, I assume vou have
nrepared some exhibits with recard to this apnlication?

A Yes, 1 have.

0 Will vou vlease refer to what has been marked as
Anplicant's FExhibit MNumber 1 and identify it and

describe what information it contains?
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Exhibit 1 is a well location man in the South Carlsbad
field area. You will notice the circles around the
various comnleted wells. They are color coded according
to the formationsthat are nroductive and are being
produced within that well.

The area of interest is in the extreme northwest
vart of the Scouth Carlsbad Pool, between two wells which
Grace 1s currently drilling and I assume in the process
of completing.

Basically, what this map shows, is the proration
unit which would be assigned to a well in the South
Carlsbad Pool, being the south half of Section 24,
Townshin 22 South, Range 26 East. To date, the
majoritv of comnletions are from the Morrow sand within
the Morrow formation.

ilumerous . cases have been brought before the
Commicsaion and there ig auity
in the case files for the tvne of accumulation in the
Morrow sand zones and in the Strawn lime and in the
canvon and Atoka also.

However, on the basis of the comnleted wells, this
indicates this nortion of the field has its main
objective for commercial gas nroduction in the Morrow
sandstones.

Exhibit Number 2 is a structure man drawn on the
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ton of the Chester shale. Now. the Chester is the
1owermost shale and some onerators pick it as the tov

of the Missionian. Tt was chosen as a gtructure datum

pecavse it is the lowest marker that has been oenetrated
by the wells in the South carlsbhad Pool, as well as
being 3 good structural marker and beind the lowest
markerxr that geoloqists draw, and would reflect the

maximun structure that is oresent in the field area.

As shown in the south half of the man, 1 have drawn
a fault petween LWO wells with aonroximately 150 feet
of dino. I have seen mans which contéur this anomély as
a very steep dio, but I prefer to show it as & fault.

you will note that the qeneral trend of production
has been in a north-south direction and is probably,
at least in the Morrow formation, controlled somewhat
by the structural nose comindg down in the vicinities of
section 19, 39 and 31, and of course; jeading into the
close tie adjacent to the fault in the vicinities of
gections 6, east nat £ of gection 1. east half of Section
12.

However the area of interest is to the north in the
north ond of the field and 1 between the two wells that
vy, Grace and Mrs. frace have drilled. The two wells are)
he Go PO Co ruamher 1, iocated 1,980 fret from the north

wpd east 1ines of cection 25.
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b

The Go Po Go Number 1 would be right oovosite my
numeral A on the cross-section and the Go Po Go Number
2 would be located 1,980 feet from the north and east
lines of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East.

Mr. Hannifin sunpnlied me logs on these two wells
and drill stem test data and I have my Exhibit Number 3
which is a cross-section from the Go Po Go Numbcr 1 to
the Go Po Go Number 2.

Referring now to Exhibit Number 3, the cross-section
this shows, my mav datum, the Chester formation colored
in blue on the bhottom. It shows a vnredominant shale
marker present throughout the field and also a
correlation marker colored olive green on Exhibit 3, and
it shows the main vay sand in the field as ancountered
in both the Go Po Go Number 1 and Go Po Go Number 2.

On the bhasis of drill stem tests, this main vnay
sand was -~ had excellent develonment ~- eighteen feet
at twenty to twenty-four vercent worositv in the Co Po Go
Number 2 and drill stem testzd 18,250 MCF, GPD. TIn the
Go Po Go Number 1, however, the sand was hasically tight
and I drill stem tested that interval and recovered
eighty fect of drilline mud.

“his is not only nay sand in the field, wut hy far
this development in the Go Po Go Number 2 is one of the

hast, if not the nhest develooment, from thak narticular

L
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nay sand that I have seen.

There are other pnay sands indicated that did test
quantities of gas in the Go Po Go Number 2. A large
drill stem test, -- I say a large one -~ covering more
than one sand from 11,412 to 11,503 on a flow rate there,
they flowed 2,629.2 MCF, CPD and it shows there is
some small porosity present in two sands there.

Correlating the results of this well with the
Number 1 with the drill stem tests that are shown, there
is some gas present in the Number 1, and in analyzing
the log, I found the scattered sections of two to four
feet of sand average porosity.

Sometimes you get nineteen percent, but there are
real thin sands. There is nothing qualitywise to
compare to that beautiful sand development that was
present in the Number 2.

I mwiyht mention this is the Morrow only. The
Go Po Go Number 1 did drill stem test the Strawn and
tested at 230 MCF, GPD which is some gas, but it is not
substantial. I wouldn't bhe surorised if the !lumber 1}
didn't make a well, but T would exnect it to he a much
noorer well, certainlv, than the Mumber 2.

Again referring back te Exhibit 2, mv recommended
location for a well %o be drilled in the nroration unit

heing the south half of Section 4 would he a well
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- 1 located 1,980 from the south and east lines. This would
N 2 be a standard unit and a standard location accordina to
) c‘: 3 the South Carlsbad field rules.
- 4 I do this for the reason that I think just good oil
ff [ field practice, Number 1 dictates crowéinq the best
B #? 6 production, esvecially with a stratigranhic tvne of
. g 7 accumulation somewhat controlled by structure, but still
- ‘
8 8 the porosity and permeability develooments in these
(. : E§ 9 sands come and go, so it is expensive and it is risky.
3
'é 10 Any of these wells are because they cost over
gg 11 $200,000 and you want to minimize the risk and this would
; % . 12 be the minimal risky location. If you could go over to
) s
1 § ::;g the southwest quarter, I show a sinclinal dio in there.
é - e=
’ gg 14 I might say I can justify that sinclinal area on
F 5% 18 the basis of a well which deocesn't show on this map, hut
g% 16 it is located in Section 22 of 22 South, 26 Tast. That
gg 7 well only went to the canvon, but pnrojecting the section
é? 18 below the canyon, it is about 250 feet high to the
gé {0 Go Po Go Mumber 2 well and therefore, somevhere in here
i% 20 vou have got to get back a regional dinm and that would
2z
éi 21 be back on regional diwn,
gé 2 I have seen some mans which show nothinag but west
2
é% 2 or northwest din from this structure and it is fine when
;S 24 vou are just dealing with the structure itself, but when

vou look at the mao in a regional sense, vou have to get

25
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A

back on the regional dip which is din to the southeast.
What is the notential risk of obtaining a noncommercial
well at vour particular location?

Well, I think any of these wells are risky. I think this
is the least risky location and therefore, the risk
wouldn't be too great. I have a hard time estimating a
noncommerical well.

Probably maybe thirty percent risk factor.

Do you have anything else you would like to add, Mr.
LeMay, at the present time?

I might say that in terms of risk, that on a forced
nooling, the Commission always requests that you make a
recommendation for a venalty factor, and I would sav in
this particular case that 125 vercent probably would he
a good bhet.

It is certainly a field location, but with the
exnense involved and the chance for a marginal completion
I think 125 vercent would be a aqood average fiqure.

Yere Exhibits 1 through 3 orewared bhv you?
Yes, they were,.

MR. KELLAHIN: I move for the introduction of

Exnibits 1 through 3.

MR, UTZ: Without obijection, Exhibits 1 through 3

entered into the record of this casec.

MR, OKRLLATIIN: I have no further guestions on

v\

y
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1 Direct Examination.
2 CROSS-EXAMINATION
;i‘
a 3| BY MR. UTZ
B 4 0 Mr. LeMay, I want to clarify the location cof this well.
- 5 I think I fcund it in your Aonlication where it is
- x 6 1,980, 1,980 from the south and east, is that correct?
- .2
= 7 A That is correct.
- ES _
(X7 8 MR. UTZ: Questions of the witness?
g 9 CROSS-EXAMINATION
od
S
D 10 BY MR. COOLEY
QL
e 11 0 Mr. LeMay, what geoclogical difference would there be in
>
-g 12 your opinion if the location were moved from the 1,980,
_ 2
1 8 o= 13 1,980 as vnrovosed to a 1,980 from the east and 660 from
' - v=
xﬁ
Eg 14 the south?
Z3
Lz 15 In other words, moving the well 1,320 feet south?
W oW
22
o .
5 16 A You are adding to the risk of holding the vorosity on
50
ox
u
§3 17 that good sand. You are also encountering this ontional
<4 I
s 0
é% 18 location. You suggested at a structurallyv lower nosition
o=
T4
g? 9 which, there adqain, I think would increase the riskiness
a3
Ig
.o of that location.
33 20
55 5 D Do you have anv cstimate of how much lower it would bhe?
a « b ’ ’
. Z
2% 2 n According to mvy man, T show it -- this is a fifty foot
0' z
33 contour, I show it to be annroximately tuenty-five feet
w i 23
3 o
Iz lower on the ton of the Chester which i a good manable
2 24
horizon,
25

g———___
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Structurally, how would that compare to the Go Po Go
Nunmber 12
It would be high to the Go Po Go Number 1.
Approximately how much?
Here again, it wculd be thirty-five feet high.
So that location would be high to the Go Po Go 1, and
low to the Go Po Go Number 2?
That's correct.
Is structure the only controlling factor that dictates
the location that you have chosen?
Mo. I think there are many factors. 1 think structure
does have an influence on the accumulation, possibly
influencing the environment of devosition of these sands.

You have thicker sands and more porous sands
accumulate on the structural nosce than on the highs or
on the flanks or on the structural highs. I think the
thick develooment of sandstone in the main vav sand
encountered in the Go Po Go MNumber 2 dictates crowding
that well as much as legally nossible to trv and hold
that sand,

That is the cne best nav sand T have seen in the
field.
So it is a combination of structure and mnossihly structure
might effect even the ilithology?

Correct.
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the gq Po Go Numbap 2?

Again, 1 ¥ould have to scala it Off, bhut I wiiy Scale j¢
off jf You wigy

The 0j1 Conservation Commission equireag that i+ be neot
closer than 1,320, that jg Yhy T am inquiring of vou.

It ig 1,329, Both thosa wells, 50 Po Go Numbepr 2 and

M7 "ronosaeq location are 6gn from the ast-wegt division

line,

Do voy fenl aualifiang to testif, ith Yesnoct ¢,
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drainage efficiencies and with resncct to the various
1ocations rhat are available there, OF is this an
enqineerinq problem rather than a geological one?
we tend tO do a 1ittle bit of both. perhaps if vou ask
me a soecific question 1 could say if 1 was qualified to
answer O not. That qenerality jeaves e xind of
hanging.
Do you feel that from & standnoint of efficiency of
drainage that the jocation in the southwest of the
southeast or 660 feet from the south, and 1,980 from the
east would be 2 more efficient jocation from the
standpoint of over-all drainagde of the pool than the
location which vou oropose?
1f you are talking about a uniform reservoir, 1 think
that we could go after it in that resvect, nwut we are not
talking about 2 uniform reservoir. These sands are not
continuous as sShowh

The develooment in the yumber 2 was not present in \
the Mamberxr 1, so as far as field drainade. v don't £hink
you nhave that wind of concent qoindg for you in the
Morrow field, wide drainade fyom & sinale reservoir.
that 19 not th= distribution of the pav sands within the
gouth carlsbad MOY YOV field.
Tsn't 1t rrue that npumerous stringers or sands

develonment have occurred in the various oY Yrow wells
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| that have been drilled in the South Carlsbhad area?

2 A That's true.

&, 3 Q On a more uniform spacing vattern, aren't you more
o 4 likely to encounter all those stringers that are present
;;~ 1 and more efficiently drain them than you would be on a
‘ ;; 6 pattern that was not uniform?
L
= 7 A If they extended over the entire area, I think you are
v
Q . . . .
(&) 8 dealing with two hypothetical a question to reallv get
Q
EE 9 into it. These stringers are not uniform throughout the
5 10 field. The chances of encountering a lot of stringers,
o b)
EE 1 we will say, in my provosed location as compared to a
>
{E . 12 lot of stringers in a location 660 from the south, I
=
SB - 13 think is a gquessing game and that we can't say by
=
x -
30 14 splitting the difference between those two wells that
z %
W w
%: 15 we are gqoing to encounter more stringers and therefore
W w
2 Z
g .
Sg 16 have better field dreinage because you just don't know
2
o x
o u
%3 17 how many stringers vou are going to encounter.
< D
e @
-
s 3 18 7e do have a tie on that main sand which is a gooad
L o
T %
g? 19 vay zone. lMNow, we could, at mv nroposed location
03
]
EZ 20 encounter other sands that are not develooed in the
3z
- <
x5 21 Go Po Go Mumber 2 and therefore have hectter drainage
[
4
o 0
Qv 2 hecause we encountered these numerous sands.
6 z
32 T think it is a toss-up whether we would get hetter
al 'J- 23
2 sand develonment, we will say more stringers, in mny
2 24
nronoscd location or the one 7ou suaggested, 650 feet from ‘
25

| 3
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- : 1 the south lipe,
: 2 Q Have you been retained by My, Hannifin and/or his
- v
@ 3 associates to personally Supervise the drilling of the
4 propvosed wel]?
5 A He hasn't contacted me in that reqgargq. We haven't even
x 6 discussed it, sjy,
L
- E 7 0 Do you have any personal interest inp the well?
—
[~
(&) 8 A I have none.
Q
S 9 0 Do you contemplate acquiring any?
& 0] A  No.
Q
£ 11 0] Do you make it @ general vractice to do fielq work such
. >
% R 12 as would be required to Suvervise the drilling of this
— 2
8 b well on wells that you do not own anp interest in>
= vl
o L]
39 14 A Normally, I don't go field work on wells T do not have
A
Z X . .
x an interest in, no,
W 13
32
u 5 1 0 Then tlhe matter not having heen discussed, do you have
o 4
3 W
3§ 17 any assumption ag to whether voy would or woulg not be
«<
* 0
- 2
13N 18 Supervising this weijs
-3 o
M
gz 19 A I am assuming T would not be, mainlv because 7T haven't
2 q
F]
. 20 been contacted ang My schedule is fyl],
Sz
- o
55 21 0] Do vou have any idea who would be the qeologist in
n
X N
Q- Charge?
Y ¢
Q -
ax A Ho, T don't.
gi 23
ia 24 0 Hr. LeMMav, vey S5ay vou wereg furnished logs on the

Go Po o Number 1 ang Mumber 2 wells hy gy, lannifin?

25‘”7H
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A That's correct.
Q Do you know the source of those?
A No, sir, I don't. I had to have those logs to do the

evaluation I told vou about.
MR. COCLEY: ©No further auestions of this witness.
MR. KELLAHIN: No Redirect.
MR, UTZ: Further questions?

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ
0 Mr. LeMav, in accordance with the Carlsbad South Morrow
oxr South Carlsbad Morrow Pool rules, is the Go Po Go
Number 2 & standard location?
A I have to say I think it is, sir, bccause the Number 1
avpears to be standard.
0 Is vour pronosed location a standard location then?
A Yes, sir,
MR, UTZ: Other cquestions of the witness?
You nmav ha axcused,
Do von have another witness?
MR, KPLIAHIMN: Yes, MMr., Examiner. Call ‘ir.
Hannifin,
(thereunon Mr, O, L. Hannifin was called to the

stand and dulvy sworn.)

¥ & k * %




3
LN 1
| 4 DIRECT DXAMINATION
; 5| BY MR. KELramry
Bl

6 Q Mr, Hannifin, will yoyu Please state your name an@
- v 4 GCCuvation?
A D, 1,. Hannifjn, I am an independent oil Operator ip

Roswell, New Mexico,

Ier & me cormick .. SR

. 10
£
= "
fg . Are you the Applicant jip this cage>
=
&S i A T an the Avplicant.,
O of
xﬂ
£9 14 ) nrlication, Mr. Hannifjno
® x
z%
N 15 A I am Seeking to be the Overatopr Of the Drovosed well,
W w
2z
[
v 5 I 0 Anything else?
>0 16
&
33 i A To maintajn the operation, to drili, test ang Completion
< D d
e n
. :
g 18 thereot.
p
w 19 0 To feree comnulsorv POOling of those Peonle that havenr+
o3
"
CLD » o
. Olned yoy»?
fr g ] :
o
o 4 ha\ That'g Correct,
23 21
o0
fi 2 ) On what acCreage dg You own the Operating rightg>
6 2 g
0
4 A Southeast quarter of Section 24/22 South, 26 Fast,
9 L 23
3 oo
i 0 Are you fanilsar with the lease apnqg tho Mineral
2 24

ownershin and the Overator rights on thn South hailrf of
25
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A

he

A

-

N

Section 247

Yes, I am.

Can vyou describe briefly the ownershin that has not
joined you with regard to this vooling?

On the operating?

Yes, sir.

Operating rights are owned under farm-out from Atlantic.
I have Atlantic Richfield by Michael P. Grace.

Have you contacted all interest owners about pooling
and designation of an operator for this?

I contacted Mr. Grace. I think you have the letter on
the date I sent him the registered letter in your file,
My registered letter is dated Auqust 21, 1972, and then
additionally on Aaugust 30, I nhoned Mr. Grace's office
in Carlsbhad and then !Mrs. Grace called me back that
time.

What were the results of vour efforts to obtain
voluntary nooling of the Grace's interest?

I was unsuccessful,

vhat interest does Mr. Grace own in this acreage?

As I stated before, he has a farm-out from Atlantic
Richfiecld, I believe, with an overriding rovalty.

On the southwest quarter?

On the southwest quarter of Section 24, 22/26,

Have you had any resmonsce from others that have




Ciad s

~ary

ick ..

Y, meier & mc corm

dearnle

209 SIMMS BLOG.e P.Q, BOX 1002 PHONE 24306015 ALBUQUERQUE, NEWMEXICO 87103

1216 FIRSYT NATIONAL BANK BLDG., EASTSALBUQUERQUE, NEw MEXICO 87108

00

10

11

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

PAGE 2 1

L.

A

Q

A

ownership with regards to the interest to be pooled
here and any indication of what they wish with regard
to designation of an overator?
I have from the Merland and Incorvorated, or the mineral
owners under the southeast Section of Section 24,
requesting that I be appointed the operator of the well.
I have contacted two of the mineral owners under the
southwest quarter of Section Z4, Mr., W. E. Walling of
Ropesville, Texas, and Mr. Jack Ingram and his mother,
Mrs. Audrey Ingram, of Carlsbhad, New Mexico.
What were the results of those conversations?
The Ingrams, both Mr. Jack Ingram and his mother, also
requested that I be designated as the operator. Mr.
Walling wanted to come down to Carlsbad and consult with
My TNon MaCormick before he made a decision.
I show vou what has been marked Hannifin Fxhibit 4 and
ask you to identify that.

Is this the letter vou received from Mr, Merchant
of !erland, Incorvorated?
It is.
Mr, Hannifin, vou desire to be designated the owverator
of this unit: is that correct?
That is correct.
Vhat exnerience have yvou had in this narticular area?

My exnerience has bheen nurely limited to the land
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experience, the vpurchase and sale of oil and gas leases

over the past few vears in this area.

9] How do vou jntend to comoensate for the fact that you

do not have experience in this aféa?

A 1 made arrangements with Samedan 0il Corporation of
Midland, Texas, for the supervision of the drilling
comvletion and overating of the oronosed well. I think
the Commission is acquainted with Samedan's experience
in both New Mexico and Eddy County.

0 with regard to comoletion of a well on this acreagde. what

if any proposed well costs have you obtained?
A 1 obtained an A.F.E. from Moran production Company of
Hobbs , New Mexico, for voth the ary hole and successful

completion well costs.

Q 1 show you what has bheen marked 2 ryhibit 5 and ask

you to identify that.

will you indicate for the I'vxaminer's senefit the

total oronosed cost at this particular rime?

b\ Theilr nronosed cost ©F astimated dry hole cost was
$209,100. Their total comnleted well cost is $290,725.
This is for 11,800 foot iorrow test.

0 gubsequent to receiving that A.T.H. from oran, have
you received any other revised estimates ON the cost?

A Yes, I aid. 1 qucstioned 2y, McPeter with ‘loran as to

his estimated well cenanting cost on his pine.
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I show you what has been marked Hannifin Exhibit 6 and
ask you to identify that.

This is the estimated A.F.E. cost with the additional
cost of well cementing, showing estimated dry hole cost
of $216,807 and total cost of the completed well
$305,162. This is for the same deoth.

MR. UTZ: What were the revised figures on Exhibit

Mumber 5?2

MR. KELLAHIN: I think I might have another set of

those, Mr. Utz.

R, UTZ: You may proceed.
(By Mr. Kellahin) Have you had an opportunity to
obtain any other well costs in this area, Mr. Hannifin?
Yes, I have. I requested from Cities Service 0il
Company, Mr. Tex Hartman, of Midland, Texas, their
estimated well costs and they had nrepared an estimated
A.F.E. on this location, dated 3-12-71.
You have then obtained from Cities Services their
estimated AV,E.,?
This was their estimated A F.II. of 3-12-1971 on this
location and thev furnished me a conv of it. Their
estimate for comnleted well was $287,184 and for an
estimated dry hole of $205,692,

This vou realize was over a vear aqo. At that time

they did, in fact, own the lease on the southeast
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hearind ro join.
should they refuse to join in and contribute ro the cost
of the well, do you propose then that theix sghare of the

cost be made out of oroduction plus 2 risk gactor and

po you have any understandinq at this point as to what

can pe contemplated as a superv1sion cost fOT a well in

what geems toO be reasonable in the area 18 in the rangée

of $135 & month. That 18 for YOUL foreman cost and your

o] In your opiniony will approval of your Application
prevent waste and ~yotect co;relative rignts of others?
A ves, ST
0 Do You have anythind else you would 1ike to add at rhie
time s MY Hannifin?
A 1 can't £hink of anvthinq gurther at the moment.
MR. KELLAHIN: 1 move the introduction of Exhibits
A throuah g, M. pyramineT . ohat 18 all the duestions 1 have
on pirect Examination. \
MR, UTZ: without objection, Exhihits 4 throuqb 8
will be extered into the record of this case.

Ny duestions of the witness? \
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CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ

Q

0

A

You mentioned during vour testimony that you had received
a request or approval or either or both for vou as an
operator of the well in this unit. Merland, Incorporated
was one. What interest do they have?

They own all the minerals under the southeast quarter

of Section 24, 22/26.

All the southwest?

Southeast.

Now, bv total mineral owner, vou mean twelve and a half
percent?

Well, they own all the minerals. My lease 1is from themn.
who else did you nmention?

I mentioned #r. Jack Ingram and his mother, Mrs. Audrey
Ingram,

What interest do they have?

Mrs. Ingram owns a 16.6 acre interest and Mr. Tngram,

I helieve, owns a 1 acre interest under the southwest
cquarter of Section 24, 22/26.

Mrs. Ingram owns a one acre interest?

No. Mrs. Ingram owns a l6.6 acre interest and Mr.
Inoram owns a one acre interest, I helieve, T talked to
Mr, Yalling, but he was unable to make a decision cither

way at this time, le owns 118 acres under the southwnst

:
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quarter.
He owns how much again?
He owns a 118 acre mineral interest.
Under the southwest?
Yes, sir.
And the 16.6 of Ingram's is under the southwest?
Yes, sir.
And one acre is under the southwest?
Yes, sir.
You have a letter here from Merland in regard to their
request. Do you have anything from the other veovle?
No. I have just talked to them by televhone., That just
has to be under direct testimony.
Verbal, then?
Yes, sir.
MR. UTZ: You may proceed, Mr. Cooley.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. COOLEY

0

A

Mr, Hannifin, I believe in answer to yvour counsel's
question, vou freely admit that yvou have no nersonal
expertise in drilling and comnletion of wells In the
nature that vou vrovnose *c drill?

That's correct.

You intend to rely entirely upen Samedan., Ts that an

oil corporation or what is it?
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i)

Samedan 0il Corporation.

They will provide this exvertise?

That's correct.

Are you familiar with their exnerience, if any, in the
South Carlsbad Morrow area?

No, I am not, except for their dry hole that they had
drilled on the edge of the field.

Samadan did drill a dry hole in the Carlsbad area?
Right, south of the field, I understand.

That would the Union State Number 1 well, would it not,
in Section 19/23 South, 26 East?

I have no idea. I don't have my land map with me.

Do you have any idea of what Samedan's actual cost was
in the drilling of that well?

None at all.

Are vou aware, for instance, that their mud »hill was
$21,700 alone?

No, I am not,

Would vyvou he able to obtain actual cost of that well in
order that the Commission might have some idea of
Samedan's efficiencvy?

That would reallv have to be a matter of Samedan's, Mr.
Coolevy.

I am  askina if vou can obtain that from Samedan?

T have no idea. I haven't asked them.




- PAGE 29

Would you attempt to?

2 A certainly. I will be glad to ask them.

& 3 0 vou would furnish that to the Commission if samedan will

. 4 furnish it to you?

;% s| A Yes.

1 \}

:2 0] Tsn't it true +hat that is the only experience that

mc cormic

gamedan has had in the entire South carlshad area, is

the drilling of one 4ry hole?

A I don't know the particioation in the other wells in
od
‘65 there, Mr. Coolev.
®
&= 0 Well, you are placing your entire trust in Samedan and
>
%% 12‘ what I am asking you is what pasis do you nave forxr doing
i3
—
gg 23 13 gso as far as attaining any oarticular exvertise that
- v:
xﬂ
29 14 they may have in this area?
3 %
w W
zz 15 A Thelr general experience in the oil industIy fnr a areat
€y many vears.
2 s |
U
23 0 You are aware. are vou not, that they are & very large
<2 17
5% qas onerator?
Ty 18
qﬂ
PV - N .
w A ves, they arc. T cnderstand most of their gas 1S
59 19
I .
e intrastate, rather than interstate, and does not bother
ay 20
2«
gﬁ thelr qualifications as a small nroducer. 1f that was
o < 21
i , .
2 - wvour questlon, S1ir.
i 22
%E 0 You are aware that therc are multinle, peculiar nrohlems
2% 23
[t about drilling and comnletina wells in the South carlshad
2 24
Moryow Gas pools, are you not?
25
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i

8]

Yes, sir. I have a rovalty interest under Mr. Grace's.

That general o0il field vractices elsewhere have in fact
vroven to be disastrous when avnlied in certain
instances in the South Carlshad Morrow Gas Pools?

I am not gqualified on that, as far as the certain
instances. The wells that I am acquainted with as far
as their vproduction, I am a rovalty owner under the
Cities Service wells and I have not noticed that vroblem.
Thevy haven't been vervy good wells, have they, these
Cities Service?

They are quite good wells.

Comvared with other wells in the field, they are far
from the Dbest, areﬂthey not?

You mean on the section, or what? I am not qualified.

On the basis of vroductivity?

You mean as far as the gas vroduction?

Yes,

Ry vour production figures, you can show other wells that
are onroducing more gas, that's true,

Mr. Hannifin, vou said that to confirm vour thoughts
ahout what the pronosed well should cost, vou consulted
Cities Service?

That's correct.

They in fact drooned the lease in question, did thev not,

the lease that you now hold?

S




:i'}l

e

1er & mc cormick .- .

dearnley, me

w MEXico 8710

i, NEw MEXico 87108

Ur

UQUERQUE. NE

37669144 5
’-ALBUQUERQ

2ePHONE 24
K BLDg, Easg~

P.O. BOX 109
ONAL BAN

'€ FiRsT NAT

1o

o9 SiMMms OBLDG. e

a

PAGE 3 l
COrrect,

You acquired j then directly?

That jg

From Merland, that'g COrrect,

So they never hag an onnortunity to POssibly Tevise that

there, That wag done over a yesy ago

In Connection With that dpplication, Mr, Hannifin,

Citjeg Service fileq an €Stimate on weljl COstsg for that

I wily try to.

That e5timate of wal] Costs, reflects, does it not,

that Citiag Service in Februarv of 1972 CStimateq the

CoOmvlete well tq the Morro. to he $33&442, doneg it not?

That'g Correct,

Are yoy avare that Sincn ”ebruary of 1977 that there
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2y

have been substantial increases in the cost of the
necessary equipment to drill such a well?

No, I am really not. I have bids from various comapnies.
I haven't compared them to your cost sheet. You have
just furnished this to me, of course.

You would not exwect that !Moran would compnlete your
well. Samedan would do that, would thev not?

Samedan will supervise the drilling completion and
operation.

You, in fact, don't anticipate using Moran Drilling
Company at all to drill this well?

As I stated, Samnedan would bhe suvnervising the overation,
so they would take all drilling bids.

Thevy wonld hirc the drilier?

They would take the drillinag bids, I presume.

Does Samedan have any connection, direct or indirect,
with the drilling comnany?

T don't know if indirect. T »nresume you could sav that
they did. Samedan are the sons of the MNoble familv and
they own the drillinag comnany.

They own the drilling comnany and they own Samedan, don't
thav?

I den't know what their cornorate structure is at all,
My, Coolnv,

rLre you aware that Hoble Drilling Company has a riqg
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A

PA

which is presently drilling on a well for Midwest in
Section 3 of Townshin 23 South, Range 26 East?
No. You asked me that this morning and I didn't know
then either, sir.
Do you have any idea how long that marticular well has
been drilling?
It has been there quite sometime as they are having, I
understand, gas kickout of the Atoka and that seems to
be bothering their drilling operations. At the time I
was out there last week, or a counle of weeks ago, they
were having drilling problems.
Do you have anv idea whether this well would be
turn-keved cor whether it would be on a straight footage
rate?
I vresume it would be on a straight fcotage rate as it
is a field well between two wells. I ovresume a
comnetent overator would he able to ascertain the
problems or anticinate the »nroblems thev might
encounter,

I den't kxnow that that also would be under Samedan's
sunervision.
That woull He under Samedan?
Under their sunarvision.
Yould vou tell the Ixaminer, olease, rthat vour oxact

contractual arranaement is with Yamedan?




g.—a-j PAGE 34
: } 1 A If the Examiner would care to have that.
\ 4 o 2 MR. UTZ: I think it would be vertinent.
e f 3 THE WITNESS: My contractual agreement with them

4 will be that he will have a seventv vercent net revenue

5 interest until wvavout, at which time I will convert a five
& 6 nercent overridinag rovalty interest into a fifty nercent
L
e 7 working interest. We are talking about a lease interest here,
—_
(=
8 8 not the proration unit, naturally.
OEG 9 Q (By Mr. Cooley) How, has this agreement alreadv been
e .
K-t 10 entered into?
Qo
E% 1 A It has.
b
2 Signed led and delj az
- - 12 0 Signed, sealed an elivered?
S -
% o3 13 A Letter of Intent. Tt is now oral, but we have not signed
U
;Ec
w o .
3u 14 a Letter of Intent, but we will,
r4
g 15 0O This is just a promosed contractual arrangement?
‘
@x N .
w2 16 N Mo, it isn't wronosed. W2 both agreed orally. T don't
o . . . .
19 17 consider their word to be bhad, nor do thevy consider mine
-2
g3 to he
Z . 18 ) *
R
;’: 19 8] I am not imonlvying that, T am just trving to find out, |
S x 20 “r. Mannifin, whether vou cdo have a firm deal? |
32
o .
o 2 A We have a firm contractual arrangement,
D
T 8] That arrangement is that thev nuc un All the money to
i 22
0o .
aw Arill the well?
ol 23
e i That's correct., .
24

) You have a bacrina interasit)?

|~ . s | 10T e e et e | S




k.o

ler & mc cormic

dearnley, me

209 SIMMS BLCGC.eP.0O, BOX 109026 PHONE 243-06010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEWMEXICO 87103

S1e FIRST NATIONAL DANK BLDG. EASTVALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10

11

13

14

15

16

7

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

PAGE

35

That's correct,

In that contractual arrangement, do vou not assign the
overating rights in order that they have the riaght to
drill?

No, an owverating agreement.

They put uo all the money and they will be the onerator
as far as the 0il Commission is concerned, and if any
Federal leases are involved, the U.S.G.S. and so forth--
There is no Fecderal. We really didn't get into the
details of that that much, so I really don't quite
understand what your question is. They will take care
of the paver work, if that is what vou mean.

They will take care of the vaver work and the
supervision through their office by filing the forms,
using their secretarial help, if that is what vou are
referring to, sir.

The first thing that thev are going to have to do is

to file a lYNotice of Intent to Drill with the 0il
Conservation Commission: right?

That woulda't esnecially be necessarv because I had
filed an Intent to Drill with the Conservation
Commission and nosted hond for this location. Thev mav
wish to, at this time, T do not know, but thev would not
have to.

Are thov aoing te drill on the Intent that vou filed, or
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1 are they going to supmit a new one? _ ]
2 A I don't know.
3 0 They will be the actual overator of the well, will thevy
4 not?
[ A They will be the supervisor of the well.
6 9] They will carry on all field overations?
7 A They will carry them on.
8 0 They will do all revorting to the State agencies and any
9 other agencies?
10 A Thevy have an office set up for that.
1 Q vou don't know whether they are going to drill with their
12 pond or yours?
13 A T don't know.
14 0 Is this a binding agreement between you and Samedan?
5 A Yes, sir.
16 0 Then you haven't, in fact, “y. Hannifin, alreadyv aranted
7 and sent over on to samedan the riaht to arill and thevy
s have assumed the risk of drilling?
19 A Mo. They have acquired a vart interest in it. NAs vou
20 noticed, I still own an snterest in it and still have
2% richts under the onerator aagreenent, the samz as they
” do.

Minv have agqrecd to »ut un the money and to do the
23

sunervision at v/ recguest.

24

)

Are vou rotaining a Jorking interest hefore nayout, or
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an overriding rovaltyv or how did they get from
eighty-seven and a half down to seventy, or do you have
an eighty-seven and a half interest?
I have an eighty-two and a quarter rercent lease. or
81.25.
You have an eightyv-one and a quarter vercent lease from
the landowners?
That's correct.
Now, there is this difference -~
11.25.
11.25. 1Is that override?
That would be overriding rovalty in this varticular
arrangement and at vavout, five vercent of that converts
in half the work. I would still retain a 6.25.
All of the werking interest in this well will be owned
by Samedan until navout, at which time vou have the
option to convert five nercent override into fifty
percent working?
That's correct.
Well, the orimarv, if not the sole controversy heore
today, is whether vou should bz desianated as omerator
under vour annlication, or whether Mr. Grace should be
desianated as onerator.

As it now develovns as far as all the nractical

matters are concerned, Samedan is agoing to bhe the real
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: M

1 operator, 1Is there anvone here in Samedan that can
. 2 testify with resvmect to their qualifications to act as
- oo 3 overator?
4 A Mr. Martin is here with the Samedan. Whether he can
L 5 testify to their qualifications or wishes to, I have no
q
~ 6 idea.
i ‘2
_ gg 7 0 The cost fiqures that vou received from Mr. Grace with
5 (=]
1 :g 8 respect to the Grandonoco well were the actual costs of
£ o
od 9 drilling that well, were thev not, as reflected on the
. . . -
D 10 information that was sent vou?
Q
S 11 A I don't know.
=
QO
= - 12 0 Rather than an A.F.E.?
— O
SB 02 g3 A I don't know. I really can't tell from this sheet. It
= ¢= ;
I3 =
50 14 says date of completion, so I vresume mavbe they were.
T x
$Z 15 0 You did receive a communication from Mr, Grace, did vou
22
o .
§§ 16 not, in fact, numerous communications renquasting that
Su
Q D . N >
B 17 vou join him?
i3
e 18 A I received two,
& F
:
%y 19 0 In voluntary wooling with him as the onerator?
295
x d
a
[ 20 A I received two letters on the same dav. MOne letter was
Sz
- a
a .
o 24 dated August 23, '72, and the other September 8. I
:
ar — received them on the sane date, Sentember the 12th.
gt 74
C
ER 2 N Your initial written notice to "r. Grace was sent after
2z . . .
» ! 24 vyou filed your Amnlicatrion for forced roolinag, was 1t
25 not?
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A I think that is August the 21st, and the forced nooling

date was the 22nd.

2

When vou sav the onooling, the Annlication was filed with
this Commission on the 22nd: is that fiqht?

MR, KELLAHIN: I believe that's correct.

MR. COOLEY: Mr. Examiner, is there a date of
receiot of the Hannifin Aovblication in the file?

MR. KELLAHIN: Mr, Cooley, with all due resnect,

I don't see how this is really relevant. I don't believe the
statute requires we attemnt voluntary vooling, either before
or after an Application is filed.

MR. COOLEY: Mr. Kellahin, as well as the
Commission, counsel have heard the nros and cons of that
argument for about the last fifteen voezrs., I don't know that
it has ever been resolved or ever will be. I am just bringing
it out for the record.

MR, UTZ: The Avnlication doesn't seem to have a

date on it, nor is it stammed in in our office. T have a
/’) P

}

G~11 which I vresume came with 1t that is dated 8-21. That

was stamned in the Artesia office 8-21.

MR, KELLAHIN: I filed the Amnlication with the
1 Commission on the 22nd of ~uqust,

MR, COOLEY: I have no further questions at this

time, but I would like to reserve the ricght to recall ‘ir.

Hannifin at a later »oint in this hearinag 1 f 1T decem it




[
ATy,
1A

Y, meler & mc cormic

dearnle

D0 SINMY LiDG.eP.O. BOX 1002 PHONE 243-66910 ALBUQUERQUE, NEWMEXICO 87103

SRQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

=

IRST NATIONAL TAMK DLDG. EASTeALBULUQU

e ¥

10

1

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

P‘AGE 4 0

necessary.
MR, UTZ: I think yvou d&o have the right.
Are there other questions of Mr. Hannifin?
MR. KELLAHIN: I have just one further question.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN

e] We had some discussion about Samedan, Mr. Hannifin, and
to the best of your knowledge, what is your oninion of
Samedan's reputation as a reliable operator?

A Well, my versonal opinion is that they are very
competent operators and any business which I have had
with them in the »ast, which has been considerable, their
overations have been very smooth and according to normal
oil field nractices,

Naturally, mine is mainlv exvnerience in the land
end of it.
M2, KPLLAMYIN: T have no further questions,
MR, COOLEY: In liaght of that question, I would
like to ask one more.
CROSS-FXAMIIATION

By MR. COOLEY
0 Conversely, !ir, Hannifin, vou are totallv aware or
unaware of anv narticular cxnertise that Samedan micont

have with resnnct to the South Carlsbad “orrow Gas Pool,

arc vou not?
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Yes, 1 am.
As far as Vvou know , they have no particular expertise
in that area?
A 1 know nothing about their expertise one way or the
other, Mr. Coolev.

MR. COOLEY: Thank you.

MR. UTZ: Mr. Hannifan, does Samedan overate oil
wells in southeast New Mexico?
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
MR, UTZ: DO thev operate any gas wells?
THE WITNESS: Yes, Sit. thev 4do.

MR, UT2: DO vou have any idea how many?

THE WITNESS: 1 could ask Mr. dartin. Yo, I don't.
I know thev operate some .

wRr, UTZ: In talking akbout whether they are
competent OF not, I rhink mavyoe it might be good to xnow.

THE WITHESS : vYes, Sir, thev 4o operate qas wells.

yp. UTZ: You mav he excused.

g, COOLEY: ray 1t nlease the Examiner, at this
time, I would like Lo introduce ™Y co-counsel, MY, “tichaecl
vatkins ot Albuqueraule, ey Mexico.

wpuld vou aive vour address?

vy, WATKING: T is nldaker & nldaker lavw firm,
1200 Simms puildina, alhuauerque 87101. naain, sir, T wrould

1ike to anoloqize for Hheind jate toO o rearind. vy, firace
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and 1 were out of the puilding confcrrinq at the rime cthat

2 the hearing started.
- v 3 MR. UTZ: All right, sir.

4 MR. COOLEY : Mr. [ xaminer, 1 would 1ike to briefly
recall Mr. Hannifin toO rhe stand.

(vhexeuoon Mr. gannifan, havi' g alreadv been

2
2 - . :
EE 7 orev1ously SWOTn, took the witness stand.)
- Y
o x *x % x k
o 8
(3]
= 9 p. L. HANNIFIN,
w -____.’———‘.__v______,,——‘
EE 10 Having already been oreviously SWOTN, testified as follows:
-
-+
= . LIRECT EXAMINATION
§ >
2 | BLMR COOLEY
e 2 2L -
L WS -
8 P 13 Q Mr. Hannifin, with respect to the consents OT endorsements
s = I
)(‘
ERY 14 that vou received and testified tO on Direct. from the
F X
%3 : : X
s i various parties. would you repeat those again for my
g pencfit?
TR
a9 u
23 o Of course, 1 have rhe covy of the letterx fyom
4 2
iz 1and
° < Meriand.
Zl— 18
%
g? 19 A the others were r. Jack Ingram and his mother . rudrev
29
Ei T ram, that T ralked to Y telenhone. sy, Jack ingram
3z 20
gi rcquested that T he the onexrator rather than "X ryace
8 « 21
59 :
@ for he and his mother.
* 3 22
O z !
2% o ¢hat motheY is Audrev?
o 23
a2 n T think it 18 ~uadrey . They are of Carlsbad, sy Mexico.
2 24
T talked to e, . T wallinda of Ronesville, TAYAS. e
25

o
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0

is going to confer with an attornevy.

You have no indication one way or the other from him?
No. He is going to confer with Mr. John McCormick in
Carlsbad within the next week,

You were sure ycou had the subnvort of the Ingrams, Jack
Ingram and Audrey Ingram?

Yes. He stated so.

I hand you what has been marked as Commission's, or as
Grace Exhibits 4 and 5 in this case and ask if vou would
please read those to the Examiner?

"We, the undersigned, as ouwner or owners of the oil and
gas and other mineral right+s in and under the south half
of Section 24, Townshin 25, Range 26 Fast, N.M. D M, dc
hereby request that Michael P. Grace, 1I, and Corinne
Grace be made opaerators of the prowvosed well which is

to be drilled in an orthodox location of !Mr., Grace's
choice. %We feel that 'r. MMichael P. Grace, II, and
Corinne firace have nroven their ability in this area

and that thevy are best qualified to he onecrators.”

Mr, and "Mres. Jack L., Inagram, and tae other one is sianed
by Audrev Inaram,

Those are identical letters?

Those are identical letters,

Now, did you sav that there was a Samedan renresantativo

hore today?
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CROSS-EXANINATION
T INATTION

BY MR - KELLANIY

0 Mr, Hannifin, when djq You talk to Mr, Ingram?

A I talkeq to him vesterday evening or afternoon at his

work where he works at the International Mines.

a date op those letters, did they?
A No, they didn'¢, I don't, of course, kney anvthing
ahout them,
0 Thank you,
MR. yUTg. You may phe excused,
MR, COOLEY . At thig time, vy, Rxaminez, T wonlq
like t¢ call My, Martin ag an adverge Witnesg,
MR, UTZ. Ts that in order»
MR, HAPCH: ¢ think S0, ves, Hold it, just g
Mminute, "hy is he an adverga Vitnesg insteaqd of vour own
witnesg?
MR, ConLpy. Recause ya consider our NOSition
adverse to that of M, Hannifin' g and T really fael that
Samedan is a real ngrt.y, in interqst Lo thig thing,

MR, FELLAN T, e wonulg object tan the Callineg of
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Mr. Martin.

MR. COOLEY: Object to the calling of him at all?

MR. XKELLAHIN: You can call him as vour own
witness, obviously.

MR. COOLEY: I think it has been made quite clear
from the testimonv of Mr. Hannifin that Samedan's nosition
is adverse to that of the Grace's.

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir, simoly because Mr. Martin
is emploved by Samedan is n¢ indication he is an exovert and
able to qualifv as one with regards to this particular
hearing.

MR, COOLEY: I will be glad to announce why I am
calling him. I want to know what, if anything, he knows
about the history of his company's overation.

MR, HATCH: You can call him as vour witness.

MR, COOLEY: T call him whatever vou want to call
him. I have alreadv reruested to call him as an adverse
witness. VYou denv that and T will call him as mv own
witness.

(Whereunon, Mr. “ark 8. Hartin was called to the

stand and sworn.)

TURRKOS, VAR,

having been first duls sworn accordinag to law, unon hi<s oath,

tastifiod as folloa:
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3
1 DIRFECT EXAMINATION
_ 2 BY MR. COOLEY
- - 3 0 Mr. Martin, would vou state vour full name, nlease, for
4 the record, and vour address and emnlovment?
5 A Mark S. Martin., I am Division Land Man with Samedan
_g 6 0il Corporation and our office is in Midland, Texas.
R
= 7 0 Mr. Martin, are you familiar with -- how long have you
—
° 3
(& 8 been with Samedan?
§ 9 A Seven years.
2D 10 0 Are you, generally srpeaking, familiar with the areas in
-4
E 11 which your company has drilled during that seven-vear
>
% " 12 veriod?
= i
@ oF 13 A As far as drilling, there is a lot of old nroducing
= g
ERY 14 areas that Samedan has ovroduced in for vears that I am
gE 15 not all that familiar with because I don't get invHlved
3 °
E:E 16 in that end of it, unless something comes un that
§$
35 g involves the land end of it.
L] E’
a2 Y . s . .
5. 18 0 You are, generally smeaking, familiar with the various
g 19 areas, if not the snecific wells, that vour comnany has
29
I
[ 0 drilled in the wast seven vears?
LI
ful
o n That we have drilled, right.
o < 21
s
ok 2 N tlowr, nas Samedan bheen the overator of all these wells
iy Z
a _
ER 2 that thev have narticivated in during that neriod?
@ = A Oh, no.
2 24
25 8 “hat mercent of those would vou say?
1 e e
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1 A I wouldn't have any idea.
= 2f o Do you have any idea how manv wells Samedan drilled as
& 3 overator during that neriod?
4 a No.

- 5 0 Are you aware of the fact that Samedan drilled a well
X 6 known as the Union State Number 1 well?
2
= 7 A Yes, sir. s
} & ;"‘a
S kst |
Eé 8 0 In Section 19, Townshio 23 South, Range 26 Fast of Lea 7
od 9 County, New Mexico?
h k] 3 *
> 10 A I would have to check the descrintion. I know it was
Q
E% 11 in the west side of that Township you are talking about.
)
= 3 12 0 Are you aware of the outcome of that drilling activity?
|
S =, , .
{g 0¢ 13 A Tt was ultimately a drv hole.

;&n

W o

3y 14 0 Are you aware of the cost of that well?

v3

§ 5 15 K58 o,

22

&

€3 16 0 Are those costs available to you in vour cornorate

£

[ANE.]

jg 17 recorde?

32

s . 18 A I aw sure they could be arrived at. e Xeen good well

25 19 files on everything.

D

I

A‘J

53 20 0 ordinary nrudent oil overator doas keeon the file on any

o 2

-«

o

§; 21 «well he drills, whether he is successful or unsuccessful?

6 6

iy 22 I T don't know how long vou keen the drv holes. I assumoe

3

53 23 you keen them for a counlo of vears aftervards.

o 24 8 ©“his well was drilled in 19797

! i ottt riaht,
_- 25 |
- S - P L
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¢ Would you be willing to furnish this Commission the
complete itemized actual cost of that well?

MR. KELLAHIN: Objection, Mr. Examiner. Myr. Martin
has not indicated that he is in any position to bind his
cornoration with regards to furnishing oil costs. I believe
the last question !Mr. Cooley asked was premature until he
establishes that Mr. Martin is in a vosition to have access
to that and have authority of his corrnoration to release it.

MR, COOLEY: I understood his answer to say that
he did have access to them.

THE WITNESS: I have access to the well files. I
don't know whether I have got the authority to divulae the
information in the well files.

9) (By Mr. Cooley) Would you be willing to seek such
authority, and if successful, to forward an affidavit
to this Commission with resnect to the aciual cost of
the drilling of the well I just described?

A I would have to consult with mv superiors on it and also
legal counsel. Personally, I can't see anv reason not
to, but T wouldn't hbe in a vnosition to commit our
commany.,

0 would you advise this Commission, say, within the next
seven davs or ten davs, whataver 1is annronriate, as to
whether vou will or won't submit information so that

we have an end to this at some »noint in time?
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You will tell us either yes or no that vou will or
won't suoply us, will you not?
A If it is required by the Commission, I aquess Y could.

MR, UTZ: I would think that it would be in order
for vou to either furnish it or deny it, one or the other,
and let us know whether vyou wi;l or will not.

THE WITNESS: Within seven days?

MR. UTZ: Ten days would be fine.

MR. COOLEY: You do understand that it is my
request that this be submitted in the form of an affidavit
or attached to an affidavit and that it is under ocath?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

MR. CODOLEY: Mr. Examiner, if the information that
I have requested from Mr., Martin is forthcoming from Samadan
0il Corvoration, ¥ request that it be incorvorated as a nart
of this record and move to identify it as Grace Exhibit 6,
and I would further ragquest that in the event the information
is forthcoming, that we have the ovportunity to raeview it.

MR. HATCH: Certainly the other side has a right
to object to that heing introduced as an exhibhit in this
case. I don't know if thevy wish to do that or not.

MR RELLAWIN:  "We reserve the rviaht to objcoct to
the eoxhibit unon seeing it

MR, CcooLnty: If this he the case, we would then,

on this onarticular »oint, request that Orace Alternative
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Exhibit 6 be permitted in this recoraqd whicﬁ would be a
tabulation of such of the wells costs as we are able to
ascertain from indevendent sources.

MR. UTZ: May 1 ask what your indenendent sources
might be?

MR, COOLEY: The mud company that furnished the
mud and the drilling comnany that drilled the wells and there
are manvy of these records available.

MR, HATCH: You have not presented that here today
and you do not plan to?

MR, COOLEY: It is not available. T »nresumed that
this Commission would require Samedan to oroduce this.

MR. HATCH: I don't know that it can be accepnted
by the Commission if there is ig’objection to it,

MR, COOLuY: HWell, if there is an objection --

MR, HATCH: 1If there is an obijection, I would sav
the Commission could not accent somethina that is sent in
here sometime after the hearing, without any authentication
here, or without any cross-examination, and it is only to bhe
submitted if somethina clse is not admitted, or --

MR, COCLREY: Or required,

MR OHATCH:  Or required,

MR, COOLEY: This goes to the -~

MR, HATCH: VYou would he askina the Commission to

accent something that vou are not even offering here in the
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hearing today?

MR. COOLEY: Mr, Graham, I:would point out to vyou
that only today, for the first time, were mv clients made
avare of the fact that Mr. Hannifin was not going to be the
actual operator of his well, but in fact, Samedan was going
to be and the very thrust of this case goes to one point,
who is the better gualified operator and I submit to the
Examiner that the track record} so to sneak, of the two
conflicting Applicants here is vossibly the only evidence or
competent evidence on which the Commission could make a
determination where both Avnlicants seek identical relief
with the one excention, each desires to b2 the operator.

MR, UTZ: Will the revorter please make the
correction that that was Mr. Hatch, rather than Mr. Graham?

MR, COOLFY: I have no further aquestions of Mr.
ilartin.

MR, KELLAHIN: Ye would have no objection to
continuance in order to obtain that testimonv and have
somehody commetent from Samedan to nrovide that information
for the Commission's benefit. I will leave it at that, “Mr.
Cooleyv.,

MR, CNOLEY: 1 have no obijection whatsoever to
them just submitting it as a late exhibit. It would be the
thousandth time that this has haovnened before this

Commission.,
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MR. KELLAHIN: I realize that the nroblem with this
well, if I understand correctly, it did not go just to the
Morrow, but it also went to the Devonian. Doesn't that
Create some problems as to its relevancy to this particular
Avplication? |

You will have to bear with me. I am not
krowledgeable in that area.

MR. COOLEY: The 0il Conservation Commission file
on that well that T examined earlier did not reflect it wasg
drilled to the Devonian.

MR. KELLAHIN: We will defer to the Examiner.

MR. HATCH: I think we better understand something
here. I am not sayving that the Commission cannot accept
those. I am saying that as a late exhibit, T am saying that
the adversary here Cannat he forcclosed from Objecting to
their Yeceiving them.

Tf vou can get & stinulation from the adversary
that the Commission can accent it, and use it as nart of the
evidence in thig casa, fine,.

MR. COOLEY: Which are we talking about, well cost
suvnlied by Samedan?

MRLNAICH: e are talkiang about hoth of these that
You are talking about,

AR, COOLEY: Let's talk first about the well costs

sSunnliod e Samedan. Those wnll COsts are available in the
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1 offices of Samedan, accordinag to the witness. If they won't

2 furnish them willingly, I oresume I will have to subpoena

- oz 3 them.
4 We won't talk in terms of alternative exhibits that
- . s we might trv to put together in nieces. I wish to offer
A; 6 those well costs vpresented under ocath as Grace Exhibit 6 at
-gg 7 this time and if counsel for Mr., Hannifin objects, I think
) §§ 8 we should have a ruling on that objection now.
2 §§ 9 - MR, KELLAHIN: For purnoses of the record, T do
3
‘ % 10 object. I am not informed about this varticular well to any
E% 11 extent. I believe it was a wildcat.
>
fg 12 Naturally, the costs are goinag to be hicher and mav
—
ég not be relevant to the area of overation in question here and

14 we would like to reserve the right to object and
15 cross-examination on the bacis ¢f that exhibit.

16 MR, HATCH: Do you denv the mn .r1o.. to have it

7 submitted?

MR, UTZ: Yo

018 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDS, EAST sALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108
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18

19 MR KELLAHIM:  If the P’xaminer o»lease, in ruling

20 either way on the objection, T think it would be helpful if
21 the I'xaminer stated a reason, either a relevancy reason, or
22 som other reason to deny or grant the request of *Mr., Coolevy,
23 so we will have somethiing on the record.

24 MR, UT%4: 1ell, T think it is chvious whv the

~

25 objcection was sustained, bocause vou will not have the
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54
1 opportunity to cross-examine on it. I think if this is
w 2 important enough to you, you might continue the case and
al
a3 3 bring a witness in and introduce it, or have it introduced
¢ g
' 4 as you would today.
EE 5 MR. COOLEY: As T said, I have no avologies about
Jé 6 not inquiring into Samedan's qualifications earlier, because
[
& 7 we only found this out this morning in informal conversations
—_
=
O 8 with Mr. Hannifin.
g
: 9 MR. UTZ: I think that is understandable.
od
-
D 10 MR. COOLEY: 1In view of this decision, I recall Mr.
D
EE 11 Martin to the stand - one question.
)
= . 12 MR. UTZ: VYes.
s :
QD §§ (Whereupon, Mr. Martin was recalled to the stand.)
- SE
3 14 MARK S. MARTIN,
id
65 i3 having already been previously sworn, testified as follows:
>z
o .
53 16 DIRECT EXAMINATION
3¢ S A INATION
53 | BY MR. COOLEy
s 3 T T s
- J
SE i8 0 Have you reviewsd the estimate well costs submitted by
3%
?E 19 the Annlicant Hannifin in this casge?
%20
I -
L
é; 20 A Just roughly. I have not studied it in detajl by any
23
94 21 means.
¢
S 22 0 It is your understanding, however, that what money cash
0] ra
0 +
5k 23 dollars that will bhe spent doing this well will he
EI
x - .
fr 24 Samedan's under vour contractual arrangement with Mr,
e o
5| fammfens J
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, 1 A Repeat that, please.

2 o} Well, Mr. Hannifin testified that Samedan would pay the

SV

St

- & 3 entire cecst of drilling this well if he is successful
4 in his Application by virtue of the contractual
;‘ 5 arrangement between Samedan and himself where he has a
;g 6 reversionary interest and overriding rovalty payoff?
] :
= 7 A You mean is it correct, that that is what he testified
=
- (=]
(&) 8 to?
£
4 v 9 0 I am asking if that is the correct deal. Is that the
E.
3 -
D 10 deal between Samedan and Hannifin, or are vou aware or
Q
S 1 unaware of it?
>
= 12 A I am aware of it. I am aware of our deal.
S
é§ 13 Q Samedan is going to be putting up all the money to drill
; 14 the well?

15 A Yes.

b4
=g
I
‘.
o ©°
v r
x ®
uW o
ZU
T X
w w
z 3
P 4
W ow
by v 4
Z
, . . . s .
u 3 i6 0 Are you, at this time, in a rosition to authenticate
[ 4
2> . :
10 17 under oath to thils Fxaminer that these are vour
NE]
= Jd
@ . .
s 18 oprojected well ccsts, the ones that were nresented by
Ta
~N
u Mr, Hannifin?
Zo 19
I3
[ 20 A Yes. We feel like they are vhat we would A.F.FE. the
sz
X:)
e i ves.,
22 21 rell for, ves
-z
) . s .
ar 0 Even though vou earlier testified that vou had just
12
0: .
3 23 harelv gone through 3it?
5= 24 A I know that that is our comwmanv's wosition that the
o
25 AJI' E. that has heoaen nrescented by "tr, Hannifin is
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ally arill

Do you have any knowledce whether you can actu

the well for that cost Of not?
n drill a well for? I sure don't.

who knows what you ca
hest estimate and make

go on your

e best you can.
drilled one other well in the

gouth Carlsbad area: is that correct?

B To ™Y xnowledde that's right.

The ynion
£f the southwest.

ut ten or tyelve mniles ©

That's abo
£ Union

pared to state whetheY the cost ©
iected cost

AYe you pre
of the Pro

Q
state yumber 1 well was in excess
nere of MY . Hannifin?
P No, 1 am not. 1 have not reviewed <he cost of the Union
elv different cet of

a under entir

1t was arille

qgtate.
circumstances.
wWnhat are the differences?
1t was & wildcat and T irmagine your arillind conditions:
om area ro area

one thind and anotheX
his 1S in the same immediate arca;,
vhat 4o JOu call immediate?

1t 1S ia the same Townshiw?
o, Lt isn't.
it is in the Townshin ro the south, T hea VOWI nardon.
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Eight or ten or twelve miles. I don't recall exactly.
The provosed depth was identical, wasn't it?

I don't know.

I hand you the Commission file on the well in question.
Maybe it will refresh vour memorv.

It was nrojected to the same denth as the well that
you ovropose here todav, is it not?
It appears so.

MR, UTZ: That is 11,800 feet?

MR. COOLEY: Correct.

(By Mr. Cooley) Mr. Hannifin indicated that Samedan
would be the company which would decide which drilling
company would be used.

If vou are the successful Anplicant here today, do
vou have anv idea of what compvany Samedan would select?
None, whatsocever,.

If there anv reason to exmect that they would favor Noble
brilling Comwany?

No reason. As I understand the procedure, we get bhids
and thev are anproved out of our Ardmore office and all
the wells that we have drilled out here, as far as I
know, that is our nrocedure.

As I say, that is not something I have firsthand
knowledge of.

vYou have no firsthand knowledge as to how the drilling
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contractor will be selected?

I just said it will be put out by bids and selected in
the Ardmore office by Vice President in charge of
Production.

What is his name?

Bob Lavhe.

Mr. Martin, what exhibit is this?

MR. UTZ: It was not marked. It was offered as an

amendment to Exhibit Number 5.

0

{By Mr. Cooley) Are you aware of drilling bids that are
being submitted currently in the South Carlsbad Morrow
area?

Am I personally?

Yes, sir.

No.

Do you know whether vou can obtain a driller to drill

in that area for $8,9%0 a foot to 11,80N?

I have already stated that I am unqualified in nroduction
matters and I would rather not -- I don't have anvy

idea.

If vou are unqualified in oroduction matters, *ir. 'tartin,
are you then not necessarily unqualified to decide
whether this onrorosed A.F.E. is or is not reasonable?
that T said hefore was that I know that it is our

company 's nosition that the A.F.5, is reasonable, ves.
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They are preoared to accent'it.

MR. UTZ: In other words, someone of authoritv in
your compnanvy has let you know that they think this is
reasonable,

0 (By Mr. Coolev) Vho is that someone, Mr. Martin?

A Our Division Manager, Mr. Clifford Mathews.

MR, UTZ: Excuse me a moment, Mr. Cooley. Mr.
Kellahin, I believe that it would be in order for you to
substitute this amended A.F.E. in place of the original which
you stated was in error.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's correct.

MR, UTZ: Do you wish to do that now?

MR. KELLAHMIN: VYes, sir, if it is accevtable.

MR, UTZ: We will makr that Exhibit 5 then.

0 {(By Mr. Cooley) Mr. Martin, vou have not comevared the
proposed A.F.E. which is now Exhibit 5 with any actual
cost on the Union State Number 1, have vou?

A No, sir. I haven't thought of the Union State lumber 1

for two vears, since it was »lugged.

0 Do yvou know wvhether Mr. llathews has?
A I don't know of my own Xnowledac.
0 Do vou have anv idea on what Mr. MMathews bhased his

opinion with resvnect to this AP, 0.7
A I am sure it is the same basis that anvone uses in

drawing un an A.7.T.. He checked the area and chacked
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on prices and drilling. I am not sure exactly what

procedures he goes through.

Q Then your answer is vou don't know?
A I don't know what basis Mr., Mathews uses.

MR. COOLEY: Thank you, Mr. Martin.

MR. UTZ: Let the record show that Mr. Martin was
excused.

MR. COOLEY: Call Mr. Baldwin to the stand.
{(Whereupon, Mr. Baldwin was called to the stand and

duly sworn.)

* * * %k *

THOMAS A. BALDWIN,

having been first duly sworn according to law, uvon his oath,

testified as follows:

BY MR, COOLEY

0

Mr. Baldwin, state vour full name and vlace of residence
and occunation.

Thomas A. Baldwin. I reside in Pasadena, California., T
am a netroleum cgeologist and netroleum anagineer emnloved
hy the Tetra-tech Commanv, Service Organization.

Mr. Baldwin, have you nreviouslv testified before this
Commission and had vour aualifications as a consulting
geologist and exvert witness in that field accented?

Yes, T have, sir.
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1 0 Have vou been retained by Mr. Grace to make a study of
L 2 the particular area involved in the South Carlsbad
- f:: 3 Morrow area?
’
4 A I have.
{ L [ MR. COOLEY: Are the witness's qualifications
— > 6 accentable?
] -z E i
.82
= 7 MR. UTZ: Yes, they are.
- 5 )
(& ] 8 o] (By Mr. Cooley) Mr. Baldwin, I hand vou what has been
‘ § 9 marked as Commission or Grace Exhibit Number 1 and ask
) 53 10 if you would please advise the Examiner as to what vou
Q
; E 11 intend to nortray thereby.
- ey
. 2 12 A Well, I had intended this as a revision of the FExhibit
£
8 b 13 furnished to the Commission at an earlier date in which
© v
x
30 14 a structural high was shown in the vicinity of the
z . .
Lz Go Po Go 2 in Section 24,
W o 15
5=
;ﬁ‘é’ 16 At that time, we were nrojecting a depth of the
¢¢
%3 1 Co Po Go 2 of 7,910 feet Dbelow sea level and we nointed
< 2
s @0
- J
s 3 18 aut that it was unusuallv high for the area and that it
;)l»-
g )
w 19 was an anomously hich location. Actually, the well came
3
I
Ej 20 in the top of the Morrow and was minus - - or twenty-two
3z
- d
33 2 feet higher than we had anticinated and of course it
ar 2 did show as Mr. LeMay has stated an unusual qood
0' z
(sl o
o dovelonment of porosity and due to its high structural
a L 23
2 0
e nosition, amnarently will make an excellent well,
2 24
g 0 1 hand vou what has heen marked as Grace Fxhibit 2 anA
2
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3
1 ask you what you intended to portrav by this exhibit?
o 2 2 Grace Exhibit 2 is a rather fast sketch aplifying and
>
- Do
- o 3 enlarging the vpicture of Grace Fxhibit 1 on a scale of
\ > 4 an inch equals a thousand so that we may see the
- 5 structural relationshin a little better.
G
- .¥ 6 We see here the location of the Go Po Go Number 2
i 12
E 7 and at the south of 1,320 feet, the suggested location
=
- S
N 8 8 for a third well. The swells shown here is essentially
S 9 the same anticlinal swell or bow as is shown on Grace
Lo <y
K- 10 Exhibit Number 1.
- @
E Q The well location which you portray on Exhibit 2 is the
T 11
- =9
-g " 12 same location, is it not, that is portrayed or suggested
—_ 2
2 s R . o
‘ _§ 05 13 and requested by the Avplicant Hannifin?
YV on
xQ
W o . v
:5 14 A Yes, 2t is.
2s
gz 15 0 In your ooninion, is this the most desirable location
2Z
o .
§§ 16 within the 320 acre drilling unil from a geological
g x
D
‘ 53 standnoint?
<3 17
- 1
33 18 a Strictly from a geological standnoint, I think this is
i
‘;: 19 the most desirable location that falls within the lLocatirof
% a
h S
I3
55 20 rules vermitting a well to be drilled within 320 feet
3z
- <
x o « . .
o3 21 to be drilled within another well.
. Z
90
2k 22 It is higher structurallyv than anv other nosition
l.’; z
o r
3 e 23 tnat can be attained in the section, following that rule,
2* 24 ves.,
25 0 Is there anv other location that micsht be suggested from
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a standvoint of engineering and drainage?
A As Grace Exhibit Number 1 shows, we suggested, at an
earlier time, a location in the southwest corner of the

southeast quarter of Section 24 as being halfway between

Go Po Go Number 2 and Go Po Go Number 1, and establishing

a drainage vattern that vossibly might be more
economic.

I agree with Mr. LeMav, however, that the unusual
develooment of porosity in the Go Po Go Number 2
certainly attemuncs to move closer to it.

MR, COOLEY: At this noint, Mr. Hatch, could 1 ask
for an interpretation by you of the Commission rules and
regulations with resvect to the proximity of one well to
another in the particular nocl involved?

MR, HATCH: I believe vou can read them for
yourself, Mr. Cooley. Thev do noct speak of the distance
between wells, I believe the standard locations are sent
out 1,980 from end line and 660 from the side and at least
1,280 and then 330, I helieve, from cquarter-rmartzy section
line and I don't helieve in theose rules there is anvthing
specifically of the distance bhetween wells.

MR. CCOLEY: Imnlicit in that, however, is that if
vou cannot et closer than 660 to a side line with a well,
that it must necessarily follow that no two wells can bn

closer than 1,320 feet.

|
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T 1 MR. HATCH: I am assuming that if vou had a
2 nonstandard in one section, that a vperson could drill a
%{ 3 standard location on another section that would be much

| ' | . 4| closer than 660.

- 5 MR. COOLEY: 1In any event, it is vour opinion that
- :; 6 the well location shown on Grace Exhibit 2 and that suggested
L
EE 7 by Mr. Hannifin are both the same location and is an
—
(=]
et 8| orthodox location.
§ 9 MR. HATCH: That is my reading from the rules.
p
D 10 MR. COOLEY: That is mine, but I wanted to make sure
4]
= 1 we were playing with the same ground rules.
p-
% " 12 0 (By Mr. Cooley) In view of the suverior geological
— 2
8 o2 13 location of the well being 1,980 from the 1,980 fFfrow
- VU= '
xﬂ
5% 14 the east, is that the location that vou would recommend
T X
W
z =
Gz 15 be drilled irresnective of who is namad coerator?
2 Z
C .
§§ 16 A That is the location I vresentlv recommend. T recommend
o
o> w
18 yp it be drilled 1,980 from the ecast and 1,920 from the
23
,?E 18 south.
w T 2
- 19 9} 1,990"
I
;Z A 1,980, I anolooize.
3z 20 ;
- d
33 21 0 YWould this oninion that vou have now cxnressed based
s 4
a 2 unon nresent information nossibly be altered in light
o‘ z
0 F
ax 2 of subseqent drilling information?
;— 2 A Yaés, ‘There are two nieces of information nending that

could alter vervy sharnlv, 1f voun wish me to cxrand unon

25
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Would YOu pleasg?
A Well, in recent weeks, it

September, Mr

Number » as correctly shown on

here,

MR. U7z, This jg going to be an exhibhit that yoy

are going to ot fer?

Well, if you are going to refer to SOmething jp

just here,

THE 1w TNESS: 1 do have the deovth., 7 May not have
the Drecise denth of herforation, but annroximatelv 11,463
to 11,467, It is 4 Very small interval. I believe that
there were ftwo op three intervals nerforatag after g eeting
I haqg with Mr, Grace cn annroximatelv Sentembher ’nd or
Something of that sort and tha 2ll ig Presently bejne
testeqg now,

The results of that testinq in this Same noroyg
interval, evon thougn it ig vary Small, jr it Nroveg
Substantiallv to 1mprova Lts gas Productiop bYv my
recommendation to Perforate that jnthrva], Lhavp 5 IOU T A

SATE R POSSIbly loadg M2 to thipxk that 4 woell halfuay in
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between would be more desirable than one only 3020 to the
south of Number 2.

The second thing that certainly could influence ne
is a critical wellis being drilled by Midwest, of course,
down here at the southwest, which is outside of the
structural picture that I have been involved in. If it
should be compvleted in the Morrow for a very substantial

producer, not only I, but I guess everybody in this room,

would have to revise their picture geologically.

0 (By Mr. Cooley) Which well was this?
A It doesn't show on this mavp.
MR. UTZ: Since you have mentioned it, do you have

a location?

THR WITNMESS: It isc in Scction 3 of 23 South, 26
East.

MR, UTZ2: That is a Great Western well?

THE WITNESS: Midwest 0il Comrany.,

MR, UTZ: Would that be the well tc the wrest of the
airport?

THE WITHESS: VYes. It is a long wav away, put 1if

it should make a substantial well and give us a new noint

on the Morrow at the same time, as I sav, I think all

geologists involved in the area would tend to revise their
nictures,

MR, UTZ: Since vou mentioned nerforations in the
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Go Po Go Number 2, would vou give us the locations of those

perforations?

THE WITNESS: They are very, very close, at least,
to 11,380 and 11,400.

MR. UTZ: That is the only perforations?

THE WITNESS: No. There are other intervals that
are pverforated since I was here and I don't have that record
with me.

MR. COOLEY: Steinhorst can present that at a
later time.

MR. UTZ: That will be fine.

THE WITNESS: I recommended this interval among
others and then they have been perforated by Mr. Steinhorst
since I left.

MR, UTZ: You may nroceed.

G (Bv r. Cooley) HMr. Baldwin, how would vou evaluate the
risk factor with respect to drillinag the narticular well
in aguestion?

In terms of allocation of risk, it has bheen
recommended by Mr. LeMay that a risk factor of 125
nercent be adonted. Ho vou have any obhijcctions tn that?

A I am not sufficiently acquainted with custom in the
area. T would think that there is not too much risk in
drilling this well. Tt will make a cas well of some

sort.




COOLEY: No gurther questions of £his witness-

%E gTZ: Bre there questions of the witness?
- e
. EB KELLAHIN: Just 2 few points of clarification.
- '
Do 9 CROSS*EXAMINATION
, od CROSS- B ="
- —
% 10 BY MR. KELLAﬁIN
.5 /‘/‘-’
- E 1 0 Mr. paldwin, you have to bear with me- 1 d@on't nave too
> .
. -%% . 12 mach knowledqe of this ared. 1 would 1ike to ask vou
ey A
_gé P 13 a question about youx Exnibit 1 there and the extension
(RS
‘C
3 14 of that south 1ine-
;% 18 rhat authori*v do vou nave for oxtendind the south
22
g -
S 1ine as faxr as you nave, ©F as hiah as vou nave?
3¢ '
25 o
a0 To the noxrth?
‘e \
52 .
S Yes: s1r.,
5
RS
gi There would e SOTW qnoloqical contention ehout £his,
Q
i3 : , . )
s ot mach of qeoloqv is guhiect ro an aninlon. ; feel
2z
e : . o .
o 4 ghat T nad a cut in this £ault at a hiah interval in
a <
. Z
o Q
i the GO po GO 2 and canyon goctioNy and in rhe City 1

=)

e FiRrsT NA

Y

Carlsbad no va GO vambes b 1 nhatt 8 weas et

IS w0

There Y gw¢ OF thren others of £y s sork. 173.ah

0w s

in s soction e Fautt pen nocascarilv would nave Lo
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AN

be dipping to the east. You will notice I have dashed
it from the City of Carlshad, or from the Go Po Go
NMumber 1 north,
I have dashed the fault as being subject to
interonretation.
What are your control points for your conti{ur line there?
I haven't shown them on here. As I said, this was a
rapid sketch. I wanted to enlarge this map so we had
some of these to p#ss around. I have traced from here
taking the liberty, however, in revising this map with
the new voint that we have got on the o Po Go Number 2.
It had to be done in rather a hurrv for this
varticular hearing and I did not carry out the movement
of all the contours westerly as I anticipate they could.
I moved the 7,900 to honor the 7,888 »noint in
Go Po Go Number 2. T moved the 7,950 because I had
to and therefore in the 8,000 and 2,050, T Aid not move
thinking there might bhe an additional dJdatum later on.
Would you agree that any location other than vour
pronosed location would unfairly denrive the owmers in
this warticular acreage of recovering the oil or
nroduction that thev would be entitled to?
I have recommended this location as the best that we
know of at this noint and I have pointed out that if in

tagting -he On Po Co Munbaor 1, it should tura out: the
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BY

perforations at this little stretch of the same interval
marked increased vroductivity of the well, it would be
entirely possible that we could look at our whole car;
so to speak, and recommend a location equidistant
between the two.

Right now, I most certainly agree with Mr. LeMay's
testimony that this narticular location is the highest
we can get structurally and the closest to the good
porous development of the Go Po Go Number 2.

MR, KELLAHIN: ©No further questions.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

MR. UTZ

0

(o]

Mr. Baldwin, do I recall correctly that Exhibit Number
2 indicates your choice of iocation of the well in the
scuth half of Section 247

fhat is correct, sir. I brought alternate locations
down here, as you can see, from erasures on these mans
and after concurring with others, we have all agreed
that the engineerinag factor of getting that much closer
to known norosity has tinmnmed a balance with me and I
state that that is mv bhaest choice.

You mentioned the Midwest well in Section 3 of 23 South,
26 Fast, Do vou know anvthing about that well? Does
it look like it is going to make a well?

T understand that thev have been havinag difficulty and
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Progress has heen Very, very slow indeed, but Somebody

here today saig tnat they had had a substangja) gas

show,
0 But that ig hearsay?
A We are waiting to get the information.

MR. UTZ: Other questions of the witness? voy may
be excused.

Do you have another witness?

MR. CooLEY-: My, Steinhorst, please,.

MR, UTZ: Mr, Cooley, this witness has formerly

been qualified, so YOU may onroceed,

(Whereunon, Mr. Steinhorst was called to the stand

and sworn,)

¥ ok x kg

RICHARD STETMIORST,

havinq been firgt duly sworn according to lav, unon his oath,
testified ag follows :
DIR®CT HXAMT?ATIOH

BY MR. Cooney

" State vyour name, address, and Occunation for the record,
nplease,
A Richard Steinhorst, Lafavotte, Louisiana, consulting

nDetroloun 2ngineer,
) “ilrnt of all, o, Ptoinhﬂrﬂt, Lo clarify thig record,

vould vou nleasge delve through vour rezords and ctat -
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72

the answer to Examiner's question about the exact
verforations in the Go Po Co 2?

A The exact interval perforated was 11,460 to 468. That
is all the perforations. That is not all the
perforations in that area.

0 State all of them.

A The well was verforated 11,408 to 416, 11,518 to 524,
and 11,539. 518 to 524. 11,532 1/2 to 11,538 --

MR. UTZ: Mr. Baldwin stated 11,380 to 11,400.

THE WITNESS: That was not nerforated. That was a
recommendation but it was not actually nerforated.

MR, COOLEY: This is the Go Po Go 2 that he asked
about,

THE WITNESS: I am sorrv., I gave vou the Go Po Go
1. The Go Po Go 2 is verforated 11,382 to 11,404. I was
prepared to answer you on the Go Po CGCo 1.

MR, UTZ: Mr. Steinhorst, if vou don't have it
available right at the moment, vou could write us a letter
and tell us.

THE WITNESS: T will., T am sorry I don't have that
information and I don't have anv information on the Go Po Go
2 with me, excent 1 do know that that one interval was
nerforated.

MR, UTZ: Mr, Cooley, vyou may nroceed.

0 {3y Mr. Coolev) M™r. Steinhorst, there has also been
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some discussion with respect to Midwest well drilling in
Section 3 of Township 23 South, 26 East.

Are vou familiar with that well?
Somewhat.
Are you also familiar with the average length of time
during which it is required to drill a well of that
nature?
Yes.
What is that average?
The average time to drill a well in the South Carlsbhad
field has been about forty days.
What has been the history to date of the Midwest well
which we were discussing?
They are seventy vnlus at 11,430,
Did they encounter anv particular difficulties of which
vou are personally aware?
Thev have encountered several difficulties which are
not uncommon in the field,
Are you aware of the name of the drilling commany that
is conducting that ovneration?
Yes, sir.

MR, KELLAIIN: Mr, Oxaminer, I wonder if I miaght

obhject at this time. ‘*That is the relevancy of the "idwest

well with regards to this hearing?

MR, COOLEY:  ‘The relevancy will bhe revealed by the
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answer to the jast question, and I request permission that
the question pe answered.

MR, UTZ: You may proceed. overruled.

THE WITNESS: Noble Drilling Companv.

Q (By Mr. Cooley) What is that answer?
A Noble Drilling Conpany.

MR. KELLAHIN: I okject again about the relevancy
of Noble prilling Company to this particular Application. I
pelieve Mr. Cooley has not established relevancy at this
point.

MR. COOLEY: relevancy of Noble Drilling Company is
that Samedan ijs a spinoff or a sister company of Noble or
owned by the same people.

MR. BATCH: I don't th%nk that has been established.

up. KELLAHIN: T don't believe we have cvidence ON
the record to estahlish that point.

ar. COOLEY: That was testified to. 1t surely Was,
by Hr. Hannifin.

4R, HATCH: T think we are through with this line
of questioning.

R, COOLEY: I am through with the line of
quostioninq, yut if the relevancy isn't anderstood by the
Commission, then it was a useless lino>. mhe noint of
relevancy, Lf you have a sister company that 1is in the

drilling rusiness, it j.s cuite logical to agsuma tiat that 15
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who is goinag to drill vyour well.

MR. KELLAHIN: I will obiject to that, because we
had the witness from Samedan here saving that there is no
indication that Noble is going to drill this well. They put
it out for bids, so it is not relev.nt at this point.

MR. UTZ: I think that is a true statement, Mr.
Kellahin. I believe that is the way he testified.

0 {(By Mr. Cooley) Mr.-Steinhorst, have you prepared a

cost estimate with resvect to drilling of the well in

guestion?
A I have.
0 I hand vou what has been marked as Grace Exhikit Number

3 and ask yvou if that is the estimate to which vou

refer?
A It is.
0 Would vou explain that and do so by way of first

exnlaining it and then do so hy way of commarison as to
why the discrenancy between the cost that yvou nortray
and those which have been vnortraved b»v Hannifin Exhibit
52

A T have not had an onnortunity to make a direct
commarison with the N.F.E. as submitted by Mr. Hannifin,
I helieve if I recall from my notes thev had a dry hole
cost nf $216,807 as comnaraed to our drv hole cost of

$245,490 and they had a comnlated wnll cost of $305,162
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A

compared to our $366,030. There is an item in our A.F.E.
which perhavs is not pnertinent and that is a $2,800

item for title opinion and legal work which may not bhe

‘vertinent to this marticular exhibit.

No such item avpvears in the Hannifin Exhibit 57

This is correct.

In essence, there is some comparable of apvles and
oranges there?

Right. I noticed that they have a drilling cost to
11,800 feet of $8.90 a foot. Ue have not been able to
find any contractor that we consider commnetent to give
us a contract orice to 11,800 on a footage basis.

What orice are vou orojecting in your evaluation?
jcoting a wrice of $10,20 a foot to 9,700 feet
at which voint it is necessarv to reach mud weight of
somewhere in the neidghborhood of, oh, 10.4 to 10.5 and
at that vnoint you go on day work.

This differential in drillinag cost reoresents a verv
large vmercent of the differential betuesn the two

AP E.'s: is that correct?

Yes, sir. In other w=words, they have a drilling cost of
$105,000 and our drilling cost is somewhere in the
neighborhood of about 5150,000 and this 1s an exnerienced
drilling commanvy's factor.

nat has been the exparience that vou have oncounterec
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1 in drilling all the wells Mr. Grace has drilled in that
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well, the fFirst well that "ir.

QO

A

A

area?

Yes.

Hypothetically, agsuming that any indenendent drilling

contractorxr would drill for Mr.

Hannifin at $8.90 a foot,

is there any reason to assune that he would not drill

for Mr.

No.

Grace for the same price?

so if there is a drilling contractor available in the

area that is competent and will drill for $8.90 a foot,

you of course could hire him?

That's correct.

Your drilling cost would then be reflected as the same

as Mr. Hannifin's?

That is correct.

and the sole issue is whether there 1s Or isn't someone

available to do that.
available to poth of you?

He should he.

Axrc YO familiar with the histoxvy of Nr.

operations in the south Carlsbh

surrounding areas”?

1 am.

If he 1S available, he 1S

Grace's drilling

ad Morrow Gas field and

sould you please review that for the I'xaminer?

arace Arilled in Carlsbad
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Q

A

field was the City of Carlsbad and although I wasn't
actually vnresent at the time, I understand for all
intensive purposes, it looked 1like a dry hole to
everybody but Mr. Grace, and by his verseverance in
trying to léarn what he could about the Morrow
formation, he started out with a well that was making
nothing but water really, to a well that is now
producing eleven million cukic feet of gas a dav.

The next well he drilled was the Panagra, which
was not a successful completion in the Morrow. The
tlorrow at this particular point failed and did not
indicate commercial nroduction.

You say it was not a suwceessful completion. Was it not
successful for mechanical reasons, or for the reason that
the formation had not develoned in the area?

That is what I said, that the lMorrow did not indicate
commaercial nroduction at this »oint in the field. It
has been completed un the hole in the Cisco, actuallvy,
but the ’lorrow was tested and it did test noncommercial,
“ould vou wroceed then?

The next well drilled was the Humble Grace Mumher 1 and
this well was initialed for a calculated onen flow of
33,239,000 cunhic fect a day. The well has exnericencad

mochanical difficulties and is presently shut-in,

The next waell Arilled was the Grandonoco and thig
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Q

well was, at an absolute flow of 7,724,000, That is a
matter of record in the Commission. That well is
producing very well.

The next well drilled was the Go Po Go Number 1,
and this one exverienced very severe mechanical oroblems
which were from the service company breakdown and the
well is vresntly being tested.

The mechanical difficulties have been corrected?
Yes. What actually happened was that the cement flash
set way ahead of the time t{he nlug was supvosed to hit,
and for all intensive nurnoses, vou may say the hole
was junked, but it has now been brought back into prover
mechanical condition and it is nresently being tested.
1The next wcll drilled was the Carlshad Grace
Number 1, which was the first dual well that Myx. Grace
comnleted and the tests on it so far indicate a
14,000,000 absolute onen flow cavacitv on the Strawn
and a 2,000,000 absolute onen flow canacity on the
Horrow.

This well is not on onroduction hacausa a cas
contract to sell the cas has not been negotiated,

The 70 Po o lumher 2 was the next well and the

”

last was drilled by Yr., Crace and this well indicates
an absolute ovren flow -~ T sayvy indicates bHhecaus2 this

hasn't been comnletely made official vet -~ of abhout
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1 100,000,000 cubic feet a day.
e 2 0 All in all, how manv wells have been drilled bv Mr.
C
1 - gg 3 Grace in the South Carlshad area?
E‘ 4 A Seven.
iﬁ § 0 Have any of those wells been dry holes?
- x, 6 A Not so far.
‘2
EE 7 0 None of the seven were dry holes?
—
(=
8 8 A None of the seven were dry holes.
EE 9 MR. UTZ: Dbid you mention the Humble Grace?
} =
K-t} 10 THE WITNESS: I mentioned the Humble Grace.
1 D
E% 1 0 (By Mr. Cooley) What is the status of it?
- =8
Q . .
- . 12 A It is shut-in.
i
D o5 13 MR. UTZ: You haven't started to dual vet?
= ¢c
x L]
£9 14 THE WITNESS: YNo. Ye haven't started sork on it
il 15 vet. ‘rhat is being set up and we are trying to oet evervthing
el 4
g .
B3 46 lined uv before we jump in with hoth feet.
Su
§§ 17 N {(By Mr. Coolev) Over what weriod of timo wepre the wells
» O
g3 18 that vou have just discussed drilled?
s F
= A Oh, over a neriod of about two vears,
59 19
I )
Q
§$ 20 0 At what point in time did vou become nerscnally involved?
o 7
- 4
S; 21 Y I hecame personally involved in the early vnart of this
:; 2 vear.,
(S 4
a 2 0 Have you reviewed the racords and the completion

24 methods and drilling methods that were utilized vrior

Lt a S sy

to vour cominag hera?

25
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Yes.

Are you personally now familiar with all the methods of
reu;e since you came to work for Mr. Grace?

I am not familiar with some of the very early ovractices
that were used on these early wells, but on the last
five wells, I have been particularly interested in the
completion méthods and the drilling methocds and the
imorovéments that have been made from one well to the
next.

Do you feel that the experience that Mr. Grace has had
in this area has brought about continued improvement

in drilling and completion techniques?

Yes, I do.

Would you describe those as thev orogressed?

Well, for one thinag, let's take the last two wells
drilled. "The Carlsbad Grace and the Go Po Go Number 2,

I bhelieve that any aecologist that analyzes these
two wells will say that they were very comnarable as
far as the main zone of roronsity and nermeabilitv of
these two zones.

The Morrow formation in the Carlsbad Grace shows
an onen flow capacitv of about 22,007,000. The Go Po Co
umbey 2 has reallv no better norous zone and it is
about actually - it is not nquite as great an interval

as the porous zone in the Carlsbad fGrace and the chanae

{
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in the mud program and the aoproach to completion almost
increased the abilityv of the well to produce by five
fold.

I th.nk that is verv significant.
Is it your professional ooinion that there are many
peculiar asmects of drilling and comnleting wells in
the South Carlshad area?
Very definitely.
That experience is the best teacher as to how to hest
drill and complete wells in the area?
It is a very, very big factor.
Do you know of any imorovement that could be brought
about, even over present drilling and comnletion nrograms
that have been utilized?
Well, let’s sav iLue last one wag nrettv aoodd. [ am sure
that the next one drilled there will be some imoprovement.
T can't tell you at this mowment what it would he hecause
we would sit down and look at what we have done and whac
it accomnlished and we would discuss «hat we might do
to imnrove the wvlaces that we on't feel like we are
doing the very best job that verhans can be done.
You nave snoken in terms of the imoroved oroductivity
as a result of drilling comnletion wmethods. Vhat effect
i f any have these innovations had umon costs of the

well?
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A They have improved the cost of the well as you went

along. I can't give you, off the ton of my head, the
imbrovement in cost, but the Carlsbad Grace was a very
reasonabhly oriced well for a dual, and for a good dual.
The Go Po Go 2, while we don't have the totals vet
on the acutal comvnletion -- drilling completion costs,
our bills indicate that it has bheen a considerably
more reasonably oriced well than any of the others.
0 Even though it is the best of all the wells?
A Even though it is the best of all of then. It is a more
reasonably oriced well than any of the rest of them.
MR. UTZ: You don't know what that fiqure is vet?
THE WITNESS: I don't think all the bills are in.
Those bills that we have, like our mud bills and our
pverforating bills and our comnletion costs, which we know,
hecause we keen un with them as we qo along -~
Now, we did encounter difficulty on this narticular
well which did increase the cost of it over and above what
it should have been and we had about five davs of fishineg

out some railrocad car svikes and chains and holts and a few

things that somebody had dronned in the hole, and this did
increase the cost over what it should ho.

#) (Bv *r, Cooley) wWell, comaring items auch as nud,

what imrovement, if any, Jdid vou noticn in the Arilling

methods used on the o po o2 a8 combarad to DYrovious
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1 wells?
2 OQuite a considerable imnrovement. T have shown on My
Yowr
- g; 3 A.F.E. here 2 mud cost of $8,000. our mud cost on the
4 Gco Po Go 2 were slightly over $7,000.
. ] And the orevious wells drilled in the area?
- i; A They went uv as high as $27,000.
2
= 0O so improvement jp drilling operations resulted in a very
- 8
w substantial nud savings?
gg A The Grandonocc cost about twenty-seven. The carlsbad
od
o '
- Grace was eighty—-three.
- a
£ Q Have you reviewed the gannifin?
-
-%% . A 1 have 1ooked at it. I have not made 2 direct comparison
- 2
_g; ég However, 1 notice 2 coupie of things. It is a little
ze
FRY 4ifficult without 2 ctraight edge here. they have got
X
wu
z =
g5 drilling mud $20,000. They have got their logs at
22
o -
§% $10,000, which is & 1ittle bit cheav, particularly since
g«
o w
53 17 they have @ allowance dovm here for their completion
iz
3 <
$: 18 logs.
i
3t 19 your completion jogqs will run you about $3,000 and
%
I
o
<5 20 your aohold lod will run pretty close 1O twelve. T say
3z
- 4
o
32 21 uphold 109 your drilling 1lod.
. Z
0o 0
iy 22 They have figured gross stem tests. we figured
L.;Z
o r
ER- - rate, time and drill stem tests, plus costs of arill
B '

¢ stem tests as @& sevarate item. { 4
. AL bl

3 24
\_ T notice no allowance in here for daylight OrF
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o]

anything like that.

What have vou estimated that cost to bhe?

$4,650., It takes about three days to log and run
casing.

Then in sﬁmmary, the difference in the footage rate,
foundation of drilling the well, and the items that you
have vpointed out, account for the difference in your
estimates and thev a2re Loth estimates, are they not?
Yes. They are both estimates. Ours is based pretty
close on what we know the actual costs are goinag to run.
If you encounter multirays in the drilling of this well,
does this increase the cost of testing these vays?
Certainly does.

Has it been your experience that vou should exnect to
encounter multivle nays in this well?

You have got a good nessihility. Yo didn't allow for
it in the drillina A.F.ID. as onraseated, hecause of the
fact that the 7o Yo Go 2 Jdid not have agood shows ahove
the Morrow and we wouldn't contemnlate extensive testing
of thoso zones,

However, the Co Po o 1 dA1d have, so vou are in
betweon., You counld verv well increase vyour cost by
havinag to test those zonos,

Youn have an item of $10,10010 for contincencies., Uould

thin Lo one of the conting?ancioes?
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A

Yes.

Mr. Steinhorst, I hand you what has been marked as Grace
Exhibit Number 7, which is a -- I would like for vyou to
briefly explain that for the record.

Crace Exhibit Number 7 is a letter from Cities Service
Oil Companv to the Conservation Department of New
Mexico setting out an itemized schedule of estimated
costs from the drilling of the well at 11,900 feet in
Eddv County in Section 19, 22 South, 27 East.

What does that estimate set forth as being the total
cost for producing w=21l?

$338,442,

vthat is the dat of it?

It was received by the Conservation Department on

February 4, 1972. T don't varticularly ses date,

o))

»r

Mr. Steinhorst, are vou aware of any increases in any
items of either tangible or intanaible that would cause
an increase in the total cost of the well since Februarvy
of '727

Yes, for examnle, thev have nine and five-eighths inch
casing and if I am readinag these figures correctly, it
is about $30,000. There is around 5,300 feet which is
normal for the area and the last nine and five-eignths
that we purchasead cost $28,000,

for 5,400 fent?
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- Qn
_j.
r“ :V
: = reases singe that time>
4 & A That's Correct,
Ht ) -Q
Eg v MR. yrgz. Percentagewise, how much»
& °
; 2: THE WITNESS : I believe the fijrst one was foyur
o o3 Pércent ang 7 can't Temember what the last one was, ¢ runs
f h a . .
. 10 in my ming that there 1ave been a total of about Seven bercent
-]
1 E§ 11 increase in the Drice of tubulars,
=
Q2
c . 12 MR, urz. That'g close enough
bm ©
* o &
D 3%' 13 0 (By Mr. Cooley) Mr, Steinhorst, I hanqg YOUu what hae
;c
o
i 14 hean Rarked Grace Exhibitg 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, anq 13, ang
is
bz is ask you to pPlease identify those,
3z
X W TR . , :
¥3 16 A Exthibit Number g g4 a letter from tha State of Hew Hexico
a
9 17 011 Conservatlon Commi ssien wWith reference tqo Comnpulsorsy,
* n
2 < : .
1N 18 Pooling order inp 5cuth Carlshag ‘lorron Gas Pool, ddy
gd 19 County, Mary Hexico, "To whom it may Concern, e the
Q
I
e 3
§§ 20 andersigned, as owner or oWwners of the ¢i) and gasg and
o
- q
x @
2 21 ' Other Minera] rights jip and undey the south half of
S 3
. < Section 24, Townshin 25 South, rangae 26 Rast, g herel
Dz 22 k r 4
o r
J n . .
3z 23 request that ‘fichael p, firace, IT, ana Corinne Grace
v
b 24 be made Overators of the Dronosad Yell whieon 1S to he

Arillng in Orthodox location of iy Crace's choice,

A R

R =N
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1 ’ We feel that Mr. Michael P. Grace, 1I, and Corinne Grace
.;5 2 have oroved their ability in this area. They are hest
o
g 3 qualified to be overators.”
4 0 My, Steinhorst, Exhibits 8 through 18, inclusive, when
— s taken together with Grace Exhibits 4 and 5, represent
s ;‘ 6 identical requests on behalf of mineral owners under
Q
i - -
. §§ 7 the southwest quarter of Section 24 in suppbort of Mr.
8
. tg 8 Grace's Application, do they not?
o EE 9 A Yes.
: od
4 o . .
-] 10 0 Mr. Steinhorst, do you have any recommendation with
. o b)
. E% 11 respect to risk factor in light of vour exnerience with
&
: T - respect to this Commission?
i 5 i
ég 98 .\ As previously stated by Mr. Baldwin, I think it is a
3 x ®
wo O R . . N
- e 14 pretty good certainty that some kind of a well is going
W w
z 2
e 15 to he mzde at the location sugagested.
2 Z
o .
§§ 16 T would sav our risk factor of twenty-five percent
(o 251 4
oW
§§ 17 or 125 percent of cost would be reasonable.
» O
- 3
?E 18 0 Do yvou have any recommendation with resmect to overating
R
u charge?
go 19 ge:
I3
Q: 20 A I think the common and accented onerator charace in che
-
Xm » 0
94 2 field is $135 ner month ner well.
g5
Yk 22 0 Would you rcecommend that?
. 72
3y
5z 23 A I would recommend that.
3%
Lt
a= 24 Q Ts it vour oninion that the sclection of Michael P. and
25 Corinne Grace as overators of this well will result in
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NP

1 the vrevention of waste and orotection of correlative
2 rights in the area?
g‘ 3 A it is.
' 4 MR. COOLEY: No further questions of this witness.
\ ’ o s MR, UTZ: I believe you stated in regard to
i; 6 Exhibit MNumber 5 of Hannifin's that it did not include logs.
lg
= 7 I know that item 4 does include logs.
=
(=
(5] 8 THE WITNESS: We said we did not include enough
(& ]
- EE 9 money for completion logs.
EE 10 MR. UTZ: I see. That was vour $3,000?
**]
= 11 THE WITNESS: That was our 33,000, ves, sir.
- o
-] MR, UTZ: OQuestions of the witness?
z £ :
S o CROSS-EXAMINATION
- ©°=
x o
$° 44| BY MR. KELLAKIN
Gz 15 o) Mr. Steinhorst, you ran through for us, a historv of
2 2Z
g .
5% 16 Mr. Grace's seven wells in this area?
2
+
53 17 A That's correct.
e
- J
e 18 0 Mr., Grace was directly resvonsible for the suvervision
o F
3 <
w 19 and operation of all those walls, T take it?
o3
I
5o 20 A That is absolutelv correct.
3z
Si 21 9] In referring vou to some of these wells, T would like
o «
. Z
0 0
Qo 22 to go over them again with vou, if T might.
o’ 2z
ar
32 23 You indicated that there was some mechanical
e 24 difficulties on this 1lumble Crace Number 172

A That's right.
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= 1 0 Do vou recall what the mechanical difficulties were?
N 2 A IdOo
_ G 3 0 Would vou olease tell me?
4 A The first mechanical difficulty was involved with a
’ 5 liner hanger which was imoroverly, or had the imnrover
b -
- 6 identification. 1In other words, it was improperly made
sk -
b B8 , .
- : = y by the manufacturer. This caused mechanical oroblems.
S
PE ) 3 Another liner hanger was gotten and it also was
»
‘ Iz
] £ 9 not prooer., It didn't have vnrover identitv, so it was
e 55 10 machined out and the liner was eventually set. Even so,
D . .
&= these faulty liner hangers have caused mechanical
- 11
2 12 difficulties with the well.
C -
= . . Lo
- Q< =, Right now, there is a fonr and 2 half vacker loose
83w
23 in that. This has heen testified to before the
:z 14
wow . .
zz Commission,
o 18
32
x U 0 I understand thnse kind of difficulties. @hat
5% 16
(o 24
3§ resnonsibilitey does Hr. Grace have as an onerator and
ig 17
3 a suvarvisor of a well for those kind of nrohlems?
e 18
32 . : . .
qu 2~ I¥ you are goinag to do anvthinag on a well, everv time
59 19
I » .
8 g vou run somethinag helow the floor on a riqg, vou are
a3 20
-~ <
x @ subject to mechanical difficulty.
s: 21
4
o 0 You arce telling me that this could hanpen to any
.z 22
5 -~
s onaerator?
av 23
ii A ‘This could havonn to any onarator. T¢ could hannen to
s 24
' thn vary bhoxt and 1t could hanmnmen to the very wvarat,
25
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3
: 1 Q It is not necessarily reflective of Mr., Grace's
et 2 competency as an overator?
- as 3 A That is correct.
‘ 4 Q@  You have indicated to us that you have felt Mr. Grace
‘ 5 was a competent operator in this area?
W
- ‘ t! or t.
v 6 A That's correc
L2
E Y 0 What other factors do vou use to arrive at that
-
B Q .
| = 8 ovinion? What are the factors?
g A You arrive at that opinion by the results of the
od ; Y
S , . . L s
@D 10 operations that the man is conducting. And it is the
D
£ 11 same way with you as an attornev. !ow do vou determine
-
- =9
. 2 12 whether you are a good attornev, by the results that you
c :
»~
8 ;3 13 get.
T s
* »
£ 14 0 Are vou talking about the mechanical result on a
r4 .
.z 18 pvarticular well?
o
2 Z
o . . .
53 16 A Or a particular case, or however it ooes,
o
o w
'f:,§ 17 0 tould vou also consider it important that the onerator
» B
b \ , ) e . .
e 18 be in comnliance with all Commission rules and
L
“ 3 . . .
g 19 regulations and orders and things like that?
_ [ A This qoes without saving.
b s 20
S
o
n 0 That would bhe a factor?
@z 21
00
L Qr A ihis would bhe a factor.
122
o
a8 0O Would vou consider managerent nraciticna as a fantor in
g w 23
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n

S

With regards to management practices, would you consider
it a factor whether or not .the operator was prompt in
nayment of his obligations incurred in drilling?

You would use that to evaluate him, I assume?
I have got to disevaluate evervybody that I work for.
That answers my question. With regard to these
management practices, wouldn't you also consider a
competent overator to be one that opromptly distributed
the earnings from the particular well to all other
interest owners?

I am talking about rovalties and that sort of thing.
That would also be a factor, wouldn't it?
This is dependent unon the provision orders and the title
ovinions and the works of the attornevs.
And the State law?
Well, true, but I mean bhasicallv you have got to have
title oninion hefore vou do anything. If vou can't
get your attorney to move -~
T am talking about Etate rovalties and that sort of
thing. Do vou have any knowledae of any incident
involvinag the Graces as onerators which vou would
nersonally consider as substandard?
Mo, sir, not really.
Were you involved at all with the Graces’' City of

Carlsbad well that vou alluded to carli~xr?
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Not the drilling and comnletion of it. I have since been
in the production of it.

Have you had any difficulties with reqgard to oroduction?

-We had some for a while.

What were they?

Water.

What about water?

We had it.

What kind of water are we talking about?

We are talking about thirty or forty barrels an hour.
Salt water?

Salt water.

Wha£ were you supvnosed to do with the salt water?

It is being flushed in an underground formation.

You encountered difficulty, didn't vou?

Right.

What did vou do with the sait vater?

It was hauled off for a while and it went to several
different nlaces. It was being used in other wells in
the area.

Was anv of it ever disrosed on the surface?

Mot that I am aware of,

You are sure of that?

I never saw any of it.

You teld me about the Humble Grace Number 1. Let's ao
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»
iy

)

on to the Go Po Go Number 1. You indicat~d that there

was some mechanical problems with that marticular well.
Would you please tell me again?

Well, as I said before, what haopened is they were

cementing the oil string -~

Who was cementing?

Dow Chemical Comvwany, I guess they call it. They were

cementing the o0il string.

Would vou exvect the operator to he aware of difficulties

in this area and be able to --

No.

Agzain the same problem, it could haornen to any overator?

¥

A
(e

-~ T i/l
A - =) .

on usually cuncce
cquality of Dow Chemical Comwanvy to have a failure of the
tyne that occurred. This is not a common failure.

I understand this is not then the kind of mechanical
failure that vou would directly attribute to ‘lr. Grace's
ability as an onerator?

Wait a minute, T don't auite know as I gather what vou
are driving at with vour auestions.

Yhat T am asking vou is, is this the kind of mechanical
problem you would exnect a comnetent onerator to
nrevent?

o,

T bHelieve vou told me that these sevyveon wnlla that the
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Graces had drilled, none of them were

commercial any more.
Q Is it commercial anywhere else?

A ves. It is commercial in the Cisco.

Q0

well and you told us that Mr.
each effort.
you

relate to me the hest you can;

for these seven wells.

their decision.
“{R. COOLEY: 1t seems to e like
the goose 1is qgood for the gander.

"R, HATCH: T helieve ON the other case,

a slight difference. 1t was vour witness

to send somethina in

from your witness.

MR, COOLEY:

dry holes in the

Morrow; is that correct?
A YNo.
Q Please correct me.
A Nene of thém were drv holes, but one well is not

You have alluded to the cost factors to this provosed
Grace is improving with
1 would like to go back with you and have

the completion costs

Can you provide me with that?

A I can't ¢ive you that off the tov of my head.

Q wWwould it be possibile for vou to provide that information
to the commission? I think it would Le relevant to

what is good for

that vou were asking
and this man has recuested sonmathina
T don't know how the rxaniner will rule.

1 witchdraw my recquest to submit any

there was
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exhibit of ours, other than stamping on an affidavit of
Samedan's.

MR. HATCH: The witness was your witness.

MR. COOLEY: Oh, ves, Mr. Martin was my witness.
0f course, I got that shoved down my throat; He was
obviously adverse, but the Commission can't observe that.

MR. KELLAHIN: I believe Mr. Cooley opened the
door on this varticular subject by asking the witness Mr.
Grace's competency and he alluded to the fact that he was
improving his cost with each well and he was getting better
all the time.

He asked him the cost of the Go Po Go rumber 1 and
he said all the bills weren't in. I think it is relevant
that we be able to comnare costs because that is going to
he one of the major factors in deciding who is the overator.

We have one set of A.F.LE.'s that proooses a well
to be comnleted at substantiallv reduced costs than Mr. CGrace
is capabhle to furnish and T think it would be imvortant that
the Commission have his cost on these other wells,

I would again recuest that the Craces he radgquired
to furnish us the cost on the seven ells.

MR, CODOLEY: e have exnlained throuagh the direct
testimony of Mr. Steinhorst that there is basically no
difference in the estimated cost of this well and Hannifin's

estimate of tho cost of this well.
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If you start at the same noint, assuming that vou
could use the same drilling contractor at the same price,
they are the same. We disagree that you can hire one for
$8.90. If you can, we are positive that we can hire them
for the same price.

We have set down what we think is a realistic going
orice that is being paid in the area of $10.20 a foot. If
it can be done for $8.90, more power to them.

Mr. Steinhorst has testified, and I am sure that
this Commission can take judicial notice, that a third party
drilling contractor under all ordinary circumstances is
going to guote the same orice to one operator, or to Grace,
as onnosed to Hannifin.

MR, HATCH: I think pmerhans there is no nrobhlem
here. If I understand the question was nut to Mr. Steinhorst—{
he had testified that the nrice was qgetting bhetter all along
and that the question was nut to him "Can vou aive me the
cost of =ach of these," and 'lr. Steinhorst said he could not:
is that correct?

MR, CONLEY: He can't give the exact cost on wells
that he hasn't been involved in. Perhans if he =ould give
thosre estimated costs, that miaht satisfyv Mr., Kellahin.

MRLNATCH:  Tirst, let me ask “lr. Steinhorst 1f he

can sunnly thresae costs at a latar Aate.,

RO e T dnnth mae s ponanm by thow
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1 can't be. I would like to say that the cost of completion
o 2 as shown on our A.F.E.'s are essentially those of the
5,
-
- @ 3 Go Po Go 2 and this is realistic and what I am saving is that
4 I don't care what kind of a quotation they give me from a
i s drilling contractor, I am still saying as a professional
4; 6 engineer and a knowledgeable individual that vou can't do
» R
= T it for that.
<]
| ' (&) 8 MR. UTZ: Does that satisfy vou, Mr. Kellahin?
g 9 MR, KELLAHIN: No, sir.
od
§ 10 MR, UTZ: Do you still want figures for each vear?
= b)
E 11 MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir. I think it is relevant.
>
é% 12 MR. CCOLEY: The witness has already testified he
—
8 13 sees no reason why they can't be furnished.
-
14 THE WITNESS: I just can't give them off the top

15 of my head.

L
-]
=
‘-
0o °
S
;n
o O
v
3z X
ww
z 2
i
w W
>z
v oo
55 : MR, CONLEY: It just gets bhack to what is qood for
!o 16 J g :
25
>
ﬂ§ 17 the goose is good for the gander. I still suggest Hannifin
2 _ .
e 0
- J
33 nroduce the well costs of the one well that Samedan drilled
¢ 18
w 19 in the area. Our historical costs are a matter of record.
28
a . ¥ v
[ We have to furnish them and I think thev should do the same,
3z 20
a . . .
5 2t MR, KPLLAHIM: I helieve there is one slight
is
o difference, Mr, Steinhorst did testifv that he had reduced
i 22
[s DR
Bl 2 costs bv well without anv supnorting evidence, so to sneak.
e
5 2 You raquested the well cost from Samedan from a
L3
=]

- nerson which he really didn't know whether he had the
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know the €

no objecti

put I don

if it is ©

Steinhorst?

it up to Mr.
or not ,and let the

;£ he doesnh

questions £

0

THE WITNESS:

MR. HATCH:

If Mr. Kellahi

MR. UTZ:

on to it.

can

That's right.

1f I understand his answer, he does not

ost of those wells.
nothing to back up his sta

Graces want to support h

£ see that it is

THE WITMESS:

MR. KELLAHIN:

MR, UT2:

Grace

t£ have

whethe

rxamine

rdered in or not.

Would vou do so?

Yes.

tement.

Therefore,

Tt is not my -

is statement

with the figures,

Mr. Examiner,

{Lhem.

That's correct.

MR ¥RT,LAHIN:

(py Mr.

education on these rests
vou indicated abhsolut
or somethindg

1 wculd

or you.

in that ne

Kellahin)

the EX

n has asked for i

your position,

you supoly that i

ner

r he wants to pr

My, Steinhorst,

ith reaard pexrhan

iqhborhood.

on yvour Carls

r decide if he does have

haops We could le

reallv there is

if the

£ to be submitted,

whether you care

nformation, Mr.

ovide those costs

them OY

aminer will deci

1 have a few more

un for me.

g to my own

nad Grace umbher

How Ao

1 have

ave

de.

1,

e onen flow pressures of 14,000,000
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11 A That's right.

; 2 IR. UTZ: The same engineer can test and get a
i '
L & 3 different test at a different time.
' 4 THE WITNESS: Tests vary, but with the same data,
5 a competent engineer will come up with the same data.
& &N 6 MR. UTZ: That's true, unless he makes a mistake.
3 L2
: § 7 MR. XKELLAHIN: Thank vou, Mr. Steinhorst. I have
3
o
Eé 8 no further questions,
3 od 9 MR. UTZ: Other questions of Mr. Steinhorst? :
1 —
; 2 10 REDIRECT EXAMINATION
. D — )
E 11 BY MR. COOLEY
. = B
{g - 12 0 Mr. Steinhorst, the difficulties that were encountered
— O
Qc <, . .
Q o¢ 11 in the wells that vou discussed under Cross-Examination
5 ~
;n
w o N «
;2 14 were caused by service comnanies, were they not?
v i3 48 Correct.
2 Z
2 u
« L . .
U3 16 0 Does anv oil onerator have anv control over service
2] . . . .
49 17 companies when it comes on his location?
e 0
3z . : . C e -
° . 18 A Mot in the sense of what vou are tryina to imnly, if T
e
w
?a 19 understand vour question.
3
g x 20 0 Do you have anv control over the cement or the wav 1t
°Z
=
X N . . a3 .
o 21 is made up and the wav it 15 nut toagether or anvthing
66
ar
N clse?
37 22 ?
0~
27 23 A You order so manvs sacks of a certain class coment miv~d
Py . . :
» 24 a cartain wav and it comes out in a bin and unless vou

25

talte a samnle of it and 4o take it to a labhoratory and
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. 103
.
1 have it analyzed, you have to assume that the man gave
2 you what vyou ordered.
- Q 3 Q Do you know any prudent overator that runs such samnles
- 4 of cement or anything like that?
5 A They accept the fact that the order has been filled
& 6 properly.
Qe
E 7 Q With respect to the packer that was defective, this
o
é 8 again was a service companv, was it not?
1 od 9 A It was a manufacturing problem, ves.
{ -
3 % 10 MR, CCOLEY: No further questions of this witness.
. g 11 CROSS~EXAMINATION
P -
2
c - 12 BY MR. UT2
& : o
% 3‘3 13 0 I think the question came up as to a oroblem with the
;o
W o
:g 14 cementing job on the Go Po Go Numbher 1:; is that correct?
73
§ 5 i% Y Yes,
2z
2
u3 16 0 What was the vrobhlem?
29 17 A The nroblem was apnarently it flashed set.
i3
g 18 0 It set too quick?
25 19 A It set with a oluog wav un the hele.
5; 20 0 “ith continuous numning?
-
V_E)
o4 21 A It set while theyv were pumning. In other words, faulty
X
a
. < 22 cement,
5%
5 23 MR UTE s The witness mav bhe excusad.
.- 24 Do you have another withess, !ir. Coolevy?
25 MR, COOLFY: Yo, T do not., T would like to offer
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1 into evidence at this time Apolicant's Exhibits 1 through
2 S, 7 through 13, with the understanding that the missing 6
¢ 3 is the exhibit that we requested be furnished at this
4 Commission by Samedan.
s MR, HATCH: Which was rulled against, if I
N 6 understand it,
L
= 7 MR. COOLEY: It is a standard procedure to establish
o
- =
3 8 a record with resmect to a refused exhibit.
i E
- o3 9 MR, UTZ: Exhibits mentioned, with the exception
] - v. .
D 10 of Exhibit 6, will be accented into the record of this case.
QO
= 11 MR. COOLEY: Mr. Examiner, my co-counsel, Mr.
)
< - 12 Watkins would like to address vou at some voint.
— 2
C = . .
- '8 0?3 13 MR, WATKINS: If the Commission please, on kehalf
R 92
? P
] ::_: 14 of Mr. Grace --
' Gz 15 MR. KELLAHIN: Fxcuse me. I am sorry for
2 Z
o .
gé 16 interrupting. Are vou making a summary?
ow
§§ 17 MR. WATKINS: I am going to clarifv one point before
;3
E; 18 we close.,
28 19 MR, KELLAHIN: I'm sorrv,
I,
o
;f 20 MR, VATKINGS: The Yxaminer did make a statement
-
4]
§i 21 that the failure of Mr. Grace to ovroduce his cost on each
5o
e n 22 of thesc wells would he taken into consideration and, as I
U’ zZ
Q +
£l 23 understand it, Mr. MMartin was qgoing to seek advice from his
i
z 5 .
2= 24 counsel and his comoanwv on vhether or not Samedan would also
25 | submit their cost on the well that was drilled in that area
e e e e e . PR, e o e e o e o e o e e —
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— ///__,..f”,_ e

and I would 1ike toO xnow what 19 the Commission‘s intontion

on taking that into consideration if thev fail to gunnly this
information?

Mr. UT?: gince Mr. tartin testified to the fact
that he thought the “oran estimate A.P.E. was orover, T think
1 would have to consider nis failure to suonly the information
requested rhe same as 1 would yours.

8 MR, PIATRING: may we have a short recess SO T mavy
confer with Mr. Grace pefore we close tha hearing., or close
our evidence and nresentation to the Commission.
Mr., UTZ: How long do vyou need?

apr, TATCH: 1 would 1ike tO ask gomethind here. The

dearnley, meier & mc cormicK -

o
(-]
5
- . . » » .
02 request of Mr. Martin to gurnish 1nformation 1 don't helieve
~
;n
w o
Y was i supvport of any question that was asked Mr. Martin.
%o : ‘
zz
v 8 would you exolain why they should e rreated the
%é 16 same, Mr- Wwatkins?
oW
o 2 . .
30 MR, WATKINS: As I understand it from the restimony .
<> 17 .
*5
< . . . ~ . 03 -
° 18 gamedan 1S going to be the onerato¥ if Mr. yiannifin 18
<"
AR
W
3 awarded wthe anevation and I pelieve the uestion asked bV Mr.
59 19 :
I3
a3
§ % 20 cooley was what the cost of this well that gamedail wad bheen
2«
XD
%z 21 the oneratoxr on wans in that same ared.
.7
o0
% He said ne aid not xnow. 4y, Coolev asked him if
2 22
o r
3w . \ . .
2% 23 ne could get those fiqgures and ne said he would have to find
5 e
b
5 24 out £yom nis counsel . hat 18 the same £nind. ¢neYe have
o

25 not baoen an absolute refusal and neither nas there Heen a
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refusal on the vart of Mr. Grace to supnlv these dccuments
and I would ask that if the actual operator for Mr. Hannifin
refuses to suoply to the Commission this information on their
past performance, would that not be taken into consideration
and given the same weight as the failure of “Mr. Crace to
supply these same tynme of fiqures.

MR, HATCH: Of course, the final decicion here will
be by the Examiner, but I think at the time the question was
asked to Mr. Martin, he was asked if he knew what the cost
was and he indicated that he did not know and then it was
asked whether he could furnish those figures and he said he
did not know and he was your witness.

At the present time, we have a witness who is vour
witness who testified to certain ranges of figures and on

Cross—-Examination it anpeared that he did not know to what
he had tegtifind on which he rras agked tn furnish anme
figures that would sunovort his testimony.

Mow, if mvy impression is right, “ir. Steinhorst does
not know the cost of those now. If vou want to furnish
information to sunnort that, I have no objection to it. ™r,
Kellahin doesn'it hoeceause he asked for them, so it i1s vour
refusal if you do not want to.

7 don't thinl the Examiner -- he shouldn't shen

in and tell) vou what to nut urn Lo suvnnort vour witnass.

MR, O WATKINS: Ve asked on hoth sides and in fact T
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think the rIxaminer can see that Mr., Martin certainly is not
testifying on our behalf, even though technically under the
law he may be classified as our witness because we did call
him.

However, T believe Mr. Steinhorst was that he diad
not want to, off the ton of his head, give these figures. I
think it is in the record that he said that several times.

I am not saying at this time we will refuse to suvnly to the
Commission or to the hearing Examiner those figures.

All I am trying to determine is will that carry the
same weight as Mr., Martin who will be the actual overator,
his refusal to submit the same tyove of figures.

MR. HATCH: Mv recommendation to the Examiner is
no.,

MR, WATKINS: Again we woulid request a short

MR, UTZ: You understand my v»nosition in regard to
your well cost figures. I would consider it suvvorting
evidence of ’lr. Steinhorst testimonv.

MO, WATKINS: If "Mr., Martin decides to sunnlv these
figures, would vou also consider that in tho same wav?

MR. UTZ: TFrankly, I don*t see whv all the
secrecy about suponlvinag the well cost figures. I think that
is reallv the case here, whether it is "'». “lartin, Samedan,

or the Graces.
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i

(Whereuvon, & brief recess yas held.)

- 2 MR, UTZ: The hearing will come toO order, nleas=s.
T
% 3 MR. WATKINS: 1 have conferred with Mr. Grace and
4 we will SupvLY what Mr. Kellahin requested and a renresentativ
5 history to supvort Mr. steinhorst's nosition on this.
MR : iqht.
%5 Mp., UT2 All right
= 7 MR, WATKIMS: And Mr. Steinhorsts own estimate,
[
o 8 that I believe was asked for also.
(5]
: Ei 9 »R. KELLAHIN: So there is no confusion about this,
\
; b . .
3 K-} 10 My. Watkins, I asked for the total well completion costs.
[=1]
= 11 MR. WATKINS: That 1is exactly right.
>
L u 4R, KELLANIN: Thank vou.
(=1
TS :
D oo MR, UTZ: The statements are in order.
S 13
- UYs
xﬂ
ERY 14 MR. KELLAHIN: gir, I would 1ike to provide some
G 15 rebuttal testimony if 1 might.
gZ
5% 16 1 would like to recall Iir. nannifin.
£
2% 7 (*Theyeuoon, v, Mannifin having nroviously sworn
¥
S e came to the gtand.)
er 1B
b
w Y x % * % %
5 19
é 3
g“i 20 0. L. HANIEN T,
- 4
’31 2 havindad already »H2en ~revLous LY sWorn, tagtified as follows:
. DIRLCY T-‘.X:\r“-ITT.T\!PIOI-T
nr
% | Py KEMIMER
£
E -
s - 24 0 . Hannifin, gou remember that rou are under oath and
55 1 -sould lile to aslk vou what, 1f anv, narasonal \
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A I have received@ no rovalty.

0 Mr. Hannifin, I show vou what I vromnose to mark as
Hannifin Exhibits 11 through 21, and I ask vou to

>identify where you got these and what thev are.

A I acquired these at the County Clerk's office, Rddy
County, MNew Mexico, Carlshbad. The clerk certified to
each one. They are liens and judgments against Michael
P. and/or Corinne Grace. I think one of them might be
on Grace Petroleum Comnanvy.

MR, COOLEY: I object to the introduction of anv
such evidence as peing immaterial in this case.

MR, KELLAHIM: 1In answer to that, Mr. Coolevy, I
believe that the last witness for Mr., Grace testified that
in his evaluation and ovinion of what a comnetent operator

was, he said one of the factors he used to consider it was

promnt vayment of obligations incurred in drilling and the
distribution of those earnings derived from the well to
interest owners.

The man answered that auestion on Cross-Examination.
I think not only is it relevant for a comnctent onerator to
he able to nut a hole in the ground and get oil or aas, hut
he has got to also bhe able to vay his bills and efficientlv

and effectivelv run nis oneration and T bHelieve thesa

documents are relative to this.
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'MR. COOLEY: ITf onlv those debts which are just and
due and a man has a right to contest anv bill if he thinks
it is not due or is too larae. These cases are in litigation
and any debts that are due will certainly be paid.

MR, HATCH: FExcuse me. T think orobably some
questions could have been directed to Mr. Steinhorst
concerning this information. I don't really helieve they
are relevant to introduce at this time. You may wish to
resoond to that, Mr. Kellahin.

MR. KELLAHIN: I am sorry, Mr. Hatch. I didn't
hear you. You do not believe that thev are relevant?

MR, HATCH: I don't believe they are relevant at
this time through this witness. I think overhans s~
questions could have been asked Mr. Steinhorst concerning
those, but I don't believe the introduction of them is
orover,

MR, UTZ: VYou sav some of these were judaments?

MR. KBLLAHIN: Some of these have been reduced to
judgments ~nd seme are mechanic's liens that have heen filed
against the Graces. I was under the imnression that these
would be relevant to the auestion of comnetency as an
onarator.

IR, HATCH: T think Mr. Steinhorst answered the
rruaestion that oeonle are often late, T don't believe that

nroner foundation has been laid to introduce thesn,

L
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1 MR, UTZ: What were the Exhibit numbers that vou
2 intended to offer, MMr. Kellahin?
-« 5 3 MR. KELLAHIN: Eleven through 21.
4 MR. UTZ: Eleven through 21 in regard to the
[ offering thereof, Mr. Coolev's obijection will bhe sustained.
_¥ 6 N {By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Hannifin, I would like to draw
L2
& v vour attention back to the estimated well costs vou
- e
Q .
(&) 8 received from Moran.
(&
E 9 MR, UTZ: That was Exhibit 5.
od
- . . . . ,
@ 10 0 {By Mr. Kellahin) VYou heard Mr. Steinhorst's testimony
(1}
e 1 with regard to his estimation of cost?
>
£ 12 A Drilling cost?
s 3
| =
f by » K] » (3 »
g S 13 0 Drilling cost, vyes, sir. This Ixhibit indicates a
= ERS
30 14 discrepancy between your estimated cost with regard to
“: 15 the footage?
W W
82
zy A Yes. Cost vmer foot of Grililing.
50 16
i
%23 7 Y’ On what did vou base -~ how do vou suvnort the item vou
Ta
= Jd
2 have there?
18
39
l;“f 19 A I sunnort the drilling cost $3.90 a foot hv a drilling
o3
3
E" hid from Moran Drillinag Comvanv of Hobbs, ’lew MMexico,
2 z 20
P
= furnished and sianed bv M, McPeter.
0« 21
5o
@ = N T vronose to have that marked as Bxhibit 22 and show it
i3 22
0 \ - - .
P to Mr. Coolev for his mossible objection.
w E 23
5 There was some testimonvy, “'r. Hannifin, with reaard
2 24
to loaaina costs. HMr. Steinhorst nroviderd us with one
25 '
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estimation and vou have nrovided us with another. IHow
do vou supnort your A.F.E. there?

A On the logging costs, I realize that Mr. Steinhorst
might revresent a different tyve of logging program. I
am not sure, but mine is made by Dresser Atlas
Corvoration and it shows a total cost of $8,596.90.

Q Do you have any other testimony or anv other
clarification you would like to make at this woint with
regard to your Exhibit Number 57

A Not that I know of.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all the questions I have.

MR. HATCH: Mr. Kellahin, T don't know that vou
moved for the introduction of Fxhibits 9 and 10. Do vou
wish to?

MR. KELLAHIM: T move for the introduction of those

Exhikits that have been marked 22 through 23 and 9 and 10.

MR, gTZ. ®withont obijecstions, Exhibits 8, 9, 10,

22 and 23 will he entered into the record of this case. Do

you have anvihing further, Mr. ¥ellahin?

MR, KELLAMIINH: Mo, sir.

MR, UTZ: ONuestions of the witness?

CROSS ~BXAMINATION
BY ‘iR, COOLLY
0] Mr., Hannifin, I know you have previously ftestified that

vou wouldn't be sunervising the drilling of this well,
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2

but do you know whether a line would or would not be
set and prorosed in the completion method if fou drilled
the well?

I have no idea.

You are aware, are vou not, that if a liner is set, that
another set of logs have to be run?

Mo, I am not.

Are you aware that it is standard ovractice of all
operators in the field to do so?

No, I am not.

Are you aware that it is also standard vractice of all
operators in the field that if you drill a well down
there to run comnletion logs in addition to the logs
that have been quoted by bresser Atlas?

No, I am not.

You are avare, are vou not, that Mr, Steinhorst has
alloted $3,000-some for thz cost of such completion
wells?

If it shows on this, wvou A.FH,

ith resmect to Dxhibit Mumber 22, which is the footadge
aquote, these things are somewhat meaningless unless vou
have a drilling contract in front of vou to go with the
fuote.

”

Do vou know at what noint, or at what denth “oran

would pronose to ago on dav rork?
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A He shows no depth as his drilling goes. Tt shows going
to 11,800 feet at $8.90 a foot.
0 Are vou saving that Moran has offered to go on day work

all the way to TD on this well?

A It doesn't sav that at all, HMr. Coolev.
0] boes it offer to gq¢ to footage rather than from TD?
A Fvidently from the bid vou are holding in front of vou,

sir. Of ecourse, all I have is what the bid that was
submitted by Moran Drilling Comnany savys.

MR, COOLFY: Mr. Examiner, T do ohject to the
introduction of Exhibit Mumber 22 for the reason that it is
vague and ambiquous because I am versonallvy aware that it is
standar.l practice in the industry that at deovths such as
these, they do not drill footage to total denth, and unless
these standard A.P.YI. contracis that is utilized in the
industrv has a vnoilnt at which there is a switch-over from
footage tc day work and this not onlv involves a difference
in cost, but it is a comnlete transfer of the risk of the

loss of the hole and anv well drilled or a footaage to the

noint where a well is Adridled footaae, the drilling contractor

is fully resnonsible for the loss of that hole.

At the time it gons on dav work, the onarator
hegomes rasponsible for it.  Accordinolv, T would request
that if Ixhibit 22 is to be accented, that it be accepted

in the light of an Dxhibit 22 which would bha a form nf
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contract filled in that Moran is willing to undertake in

this area because it gives the imnlication that thev are
willing to drill to 11,800 feet at $8.90 a foot but they have
a day work quote and I know from exnerience in the industry
that there will be a switch-over at some denth and that is
specified in the A.P.I. contract and I would suggest to the
Commission that this Exhibit is misleadinag and ambiguous
unless it is read in light of the contract comnletely filled
out with resmect to terms that Moran is willing to undertake.

This is far below anything that has been offered
to us.

MR, KELLAHIN: I will have to defer to the
Examiner's expertise. If I understand it correctly, Mr.
Cooley's objection really goes to one of weight rather than
of admissability of a particular document and I will leave
it to the Examiner's exnertise to determine whether he thinks
it carries anv welaht at all, or whether he thinks it carrios
the necessary cautions that “fr, Cooleyv has alluded to.

MR, CONLEY: [t aces to ambicuitv., Tt is ambiouocus
as 1t i¢ written because there is no wav that vou can
determine what the well cost would be until wvou soe the
contract.

MP L HFLLARIN:  Deferred to the MNxaminnar.,

MP, HATCH: T think he has only offered it as

sunnortinag evidence to the ALPLH, figure of dArillina costs
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that was in question in making the estimate. Mr. Cooley has
pointed out some nroblems with it and I think, as Mr.
Kellahin says, vou can certainly accent it in evidence as
some sort of supporting testimony as to the basis of his
A.F.E.

MR. COOLEY: 1Is there anv objection on the part
of Mr. Hannifin to have Moran suoply a fully filled out
contract as_ Exhibit 22a?

MR. HATCH: I don't believe Mr, Hannifin has
testified to having a contract with this verson and I think
it would be immrorner for the Commission to require him to
make a contract with someone.

MR. COOLEY: I don't mean an executed contract, ™r.
Hatch, but a vronosed contract that would accomoanv this
letter.

MR. I'ATCI': That is un to the Ixaminer whether he
wants to rerquire such a thinog. I wouldn't think it would be
necessarv.,

MR, UTZ: Mr. Ceoley the agquestion that enters my
mind as to Ixhibit Nuber 5 which is an A.IM.F, which was
accented into the record which states 11,800 feet drillina
at $8.90 a foot.

MPL, CONLEY:  Wo have most directly attacked that
figqure bYecause it can't bHe achinved,

ARSI S B Niad youn obiact o “Mphnr 5 alaso?
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MR. COOLEY: We attemoted to destroy the credibility
of that figure through Mr. Steinhorst’s testimony and now
they are attempting to support it by the letter frem Moran
which I submit again that a gquestion can be clarified as to
what they will or won't drill a well for.

I don't mean to reguire a contract, but require them
to submit vou a nrovosed contract.

MR, UTZ: The question in my mind, Mr. Cooley, is
how much they worked as anyone exvects.

MR, COOLEY: It has been standard nractice of Grace
and of Pennzoil and other onerators that drill on a footaae
basis to a given depth to convert to day work as the well
gets deever and more comnlicated.

Fennzoil, for instance, goes on dav work below
10,000 feet and I am just cquestioning whether the Ixhibit 5
in ~- if Moran will work foxr $8.80 a foot for *r, Hannifin
there is no reason to believe he won't do the same for Mr,
Grace.,

HR.ORKFELLAHTY: T don't know if we have anvthinag to
supnort that survosition or not. *oran is free to contract
with whom thay nlease and set the nrice at what thev mutuallv
agree uoon.

W, UTZ: Cir, lannifin, mavhe vou can interoret
xhibit Tlumber 22, nhat doss he mean bv dav work, zero to

11,200 fect, do vou rxnow?
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1 THE WITNESS: To my intervnretation, he is going to
2 drill zero to 11,900. Day work, I oresume, is during drill
— G 3 stem tests which is nermal dav work overations. 1 am not

4 an exnert in that field at all,

b ey
{ - 5 MR. UTZ: I would interpret the Fxhibhit to say that
] - ' 6 he would drill for $8.90 a foot nlus day work whenever
] S
' & Y| required.
ey
o » » »
() 8 THE VWITNESS: That is mv interoretation.
5]
EE 9 MR. UTZ: Did MMoran tell vou how much day work was
- . .
a 10 going to be required?
Q
£ " THE WITNESS: T shouldn't think so, sir. I don't
N,
-
2 12 think he could tell us how long it would take it to run drill
E:
[
8 pE- 13 stem tests or logs or various other omerations that are on
= S
xﬁ
2 dasr wnrk
b [O954 -~ .
x X 14 *
Lz MR, UTZ: 'Yhat do you think?
w ow 15
(3] F4
55 16 MR, OHATCH: T think it is suvnorting testimonv.
J
<3 17 You cannot say that this is the nrice he is going to get a
2
23 18 well drilled fer., The claim has not been made. He has been
2
3%
g? 19 putting forth an aostimate and one of the estimates was
o3
X 4
Ei 20 caquestinoned and he nut forth some testimony or some evidence
oI as to why e chose that fiaure.
o < 2%
4
o O . . 1
ar There is no bindinag contract, of course, but there
* 3 22
-
Jr is not on nither side,
.1 23
35 g hig is true.,  ir. Cooley, T will
2 24
overrule vour nbijection and exnect Fxhibit Number 22,
25
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1 Any further examination?
2 MR, COOLEY: No, sir.
“ 3 MR. UTZ: Are through with your witnesses?
4 Other questions of the witness? He mav be excused.
5 We are at statements once more.
- x 6 MR. COOLEY: No, we are not. We are at rebhuttal
5 =]
{ = 7 testimony now.
i
Q -
(= 8 MR, UTZ: Have vou got another witness?
Q
OEJ 9 MR, COOLEY: Very brief, Mrs. Grace.
v -
i QD i0 {(Yhereupon, Mrs, Grace was called to the stand and
‘ D
e u sworn.
)
—— x % * %k %
== 12
S -
D o5 13 CQRINNE GRACE,
= oI CoT
x o
39 14 having been first dulv sworn accordinag to law, upon her oath,
by
z 2 - .
.z testified as follows:
W oo 5
2 2
o -
55 DIRPCT BXAMINEATIONN
5 0 16 G U
g a
o> u
53 BY MR. COOLLY
3 17 R St
y @
- J
R 18 0 ¥rs. Grace, Mr, Hannifin testified on rebuttal that
Lk
13
g“_ 19 there have hrcen some failure on vourself or “Mr. Grace's
0 nart with resnect to certain opersons overriding rovalty
gz %0
55 interests
g;J: 21 Lnterests,
©0 ,
g 2 Do vou have anything to say about that?
U‘ z
0o +
e 23 " Yes, tMon the Orandonoco wrell went on the line, T
;s .
w 2 immediately called our attorneys Hinkle,Bondurant, Cox &
25 taton and asked them to nlease do the title oninion and
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- 1 draw the division order and they said they would. O0Once
2 a week Ffor the first few weeks I called them and I said
- o 3 that I have not received it, may I nlease receive it.
‘ 4 They would say that they were very, very busy and
vk .
[ that they were going to do it. After that I started
. ' 6 calling them three times a week. They were busy and
E = . . o
4 = 7 they finally sent me the title opinion without the
S
w 8 division order hecause they had certain requirements.
L
0E6 9 One of those requirements was that there were two
a", 10 peonle, Mrs. Speena and RBarecka 0il Comwany. They had
] ®
E 11 no record in their title oninion of them owning any
-
-9
2 interest in this well.
c 12
=
8 o2 3 In the meantime, because the time had elapsed, Mr.
- Y=z
x&
30 14 Cuda, an attarnav in Roswell, had written me that he
z . . .
3 15 reoresented this gentleman here and Mr. Hannifin and he
3
xy 16 renresented Barecka 01l and Rettvy Sneena and a faw other
3
Degun lLa.,
A |
e
- 2
s & 18 They had some small overrides on this well and our
u < attornewvs, Vinkle, Bondurant, Cos & PFaton firm, had
g?’, 19
Se infaormaed lir. Cuda that he had no record of Barecka 01
§x 20
~
x° and fBettv Snecna havinag anv assianment from Pan Mmerican,
c; 2 21
a0 who is now Amoco 0il Commany and would he »nlease qet
P 22
(v}
gZ nold of =Imoco and if they had any assignm2nt or anv
o i 23
LA . . . .
! rovalis to »leasn aive 16 Lo 01 so he could then
E 24
sronare tha division order.
25
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Be aidn't get this from vy, Cuda and he £inally

[

sent me. in a roudh draft, & aivision order, SO he

wouldn't keen yunning uv fees ang for me. when T qot it,

SR AVIS
w

4 to vay the monev and first circula&ithe division order

and ©vavy the monevy.

o0
oo

K=o

¥

I £inally decided that time was qaoind on and 1 sent

(%]
» G . .
EE Mr. cuda money for everybodv +hat he had on his 1ist.,
Tuam
- (=] . .
(3 a1l of thelY rovalties un Lo whexre 1 had heen vaid,
(5]
Ei 9 excent for pareck and Sneenad and I asked him in a latter
} . . . . . . N
=% 10 that he adv1sed me if I wished to c1rcu1ate the division
-
EE 1 ordex without these tWO peonle, or wait until he
>
é% 12 straightened it out.
"
S 2
o
‘3 3 1 have not neard from Mr. Cuda and if 'r. cuda
89t B
','(n
R 14 nasn‘t distributed the moneYy: ¢ is not oy fault.
T X
ww
b3 . . .
3 18 0 You have naid all monies gue from riichael p. Grace and
wu
3% : 1
€y corinne Grace on accounts of overyidind rovalty that
53 18
o u . . . . . 1
°3 were dlscussed in his testimony with reacnect to the
<2 17
- 4
2 '8 | A yandonoco well by and gnrough nis attorncVy and agent.
w \p. cuda?
A 19
I5
E” [N yes, exceont cor Sneend and parecka. T naven't neard
87 20
~ 5
z fyrom then.
m’; 21
o0 . et
- 0 MY . Hannlfln?
;; 22
ar R . .
¥ I vog., - panni £10 of coursc.
. 23
zz 's) when @aid vou 4o that?
2 24
Y 1 4aid it anﬂroximatelv £10 aeks ad0. T have
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j 1 corresnondence that gives the date.

' 2 N Anything else that veou would like to testify to with
_ ﬁf 3 resnect to Mr. Hannifin's most recent testimony?

. 4 A I have praid every check. One check may have arrived
o 5 today, as soon as that clears, I will pav it when I get
v the division order.

o 6
lg
EE 7 0 Do you or Mr. Grace owe any just debts for and on
S
15 ] 8 account of the drilling of any of vour o0il and gas
§§ 9 vroperties or oroduction thereof that have not heen
55 naid?
- 10 v
-F]
EE 11 A None that are over thirty days old.
> '
S 12 0 Do vou have some bills that have heen contested?
£ s
C
SB o5 13 A Yes, I do, and As in aiy business, there will he
= vx
; o«
50 14 dishonest peonle who try to do thinas wrona and we don't
Tz nay pills that we don't owe.
u W 15 -
3 z
55 16 0 You don'%t allow yourself to be victimized by the sarvice
o¢
2w .
°3 comranlies or anvone elsn?
<3 17
s O
3% A No.
Se 18
34
u ¥ 0 If it were a joint omeration, this would he a joint
. 19 3 .
29
;3 account and i1if vou settled an account, vou contested an
gz 2
x5 account and it would bhe settled in Favor of all the --
:g 21
i n We have settled over half of the contasted already and
i 22
o . , . .
28 our Carlsbad attornovs are in thn nrocess of settling
. the others wvery well in our favor anrd whonver belonas
3 24
’ to the well's favor.
25
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We try to pay our bills in thirty days and get the--
you get a -- many of them give vou a two nercent off if
you pay in thirty davs. Like on pnine, we nay in ten
days to get two nercent off,

I don't think we could have paid for seven wells if
we didn't have credit somewhere.

Mr. COOLEY: Thank you very much, Mrs. Grace.

MR. UTZ2: Any Cross-Examination?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir,

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN

9]

A

Mrs. Grace, am I correct in saving that Mr. Hannifin's
money is now with the Hinkle firm; is that correct?

It is with Atwood & Malone in Roswell. He is his
attorney. He said he represented vou.

that was the difficultv with “Mr. Hinkle now?

Mr. Hinkle's firm -- it was “r, Lewis Ccx and his firm
and he was traveling a agreat deal and there was a
certain amount of delav in his comnleting the title
oninion and when he did, he had certain regquirements
in this title orminion that were to he corrected beforo
I circulate a division order and nay anv funds, but due
to the fact that r. Cuda did not furnish me the
reculrenents, T still woant ahead wronafullv and »naid

these neonle.

L
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B 1 Q The difficulty with Mr. Hinkle now was with regard to
2 the title and not with regard to anv money that might
(o 3 have been owed Mr. Hinkle?
4 A I have naid Mr. Hinkle over $50,000 in the last vyear.
4 5 Q You indicated that vou were naying all the bills of
2 - x 6 those people that you consider the bills just and
| =
& 7 reasonable. You have just said that: isn't that right?
- —
o
(3 8 A Yes.
<
= 0 Do you consider Civils Tank, Incorvorated, of honest
od 9
E’ 'q"; 10 people that vou deal with?
E‘ Q
3 . = 11 A I will ask my attornev if I should go into this,
>
2 MR, COOLEY: I think that is an impromer guestion.
£
B s MR, KELLAHIN: I was going to ask her if she has
T3 Y=
xo
5o 14 naid Civils Tank, Incorporated.
_; 15 0 (By Mr. Kellahin) MMrs. Crace, have vou vaid Civils
§ ‘é 16 Tank?
S5
=
°3 7 A I have paid them what I owe them. Thev drooned a tank
<« 2
. 2
§% 1 and broke it and then sought to charge me over 5400,
&k
o
Lg‘{ 19 That is one of the items. There are many of them,
03
L5
Ez 20 0 Have yvou wnaid Civils Tank for ecouipment, tools and
3z
P
x5 21 supvlies furnished vou in the claim of $509%,68?
o <«
77 A Transwestern is ravineg some of the bills for Civils
i
0+
ER: 23 Tanl.
z5 0 Are vou naving the Hills for B & I, Tncornorated, Hohhs?
2 24
s T think Transwastern is rasnonsible for that,
25
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3
: 1 0 Are you paving Gil Sunnly and Rental, Incorvorated,
2 Odessa, Texas? Are you aware of that obligation?
.o o 3 A Very much so. Are we qoing to fight that case here?
N .P,“\
2 4 0 Here?
3 -~ e
e s A Yes, are we?
; 6| © No, ma'am. I am just asking if vou paid it?
=
= 7 A You want to know what haopobened on that? They brought
S
o 8 out drilling material three davs late. Now, what would
&
EE 9 harnen to a hole if vou sat for three davs at $64 an
[ . T, 5
D 10 hour rig time?
-5
EE 11 I am not that kind of an onerator.
>
2 12 0 Don't you think that neonle vou hired to comnlete these
s ¢
» » .
8 p- 13 wells for vou also reflects unon our abilitv as an
= vr
xl’
w o B R
s O Vel auwold
: = 14
T 15 A Wait a minute. I hired these neonle for one reason,
€y 16 because thev had furnished a certain nlastic to Pennzoil.
2 N . . . 3 ~
23 o7 Pennzoil got in a lot of trouble in a wildecat well out
e
Ll
s 18 there and thev had terrible circulation and the only
i
g? neonle that zould correct it wras Cil Supnlv, because
i 5 § 19
Se thov harmened to have this certain nlastic and thev
37 20
- «
< hought it and thev aot throuah their lav circulation,
- 21
n O (¢} N ]
W on so we aot hold of them in casc that w2 would get into
M 22
a N
Je the same trouble, we would be nremared and thev told us
o i 23
ix there was a certain item., What was that stuff?
3 24
T am tellinag vou how T aot haooked un ith thegn
25 |
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crooks. They are the only neonle that furnish that
plastic and if you will just bear with me, T will exnlain
* would be hapov to have vou tell me.

There was a certain thinq_that we wanted and I can't
remember the name of it right now, calcium carbonate.
Eighty-three drums to be exact?

I didn't order it in drums, sir. That was the whole
problem.

Okavy .

Wwill you let me exnlain my case? If vou want to fight
it here, you brought uv the subject abcut these crooks.
You have not paid them?

T don't owe themn,

How about Land Marine Rental Company, a corporation? It
savs that you owe them some monev, $3,000.

They owe me over $50,000., It was their fault, the fire
on ithe Panagra. Thev had a faulty HYlow-out nraeventer,
That exnlains . hat one. How about this one with

syorman and Burnson Comnany, a llew Mexico corvoration?
That has been settled and cleared an. Tt has been
removed, naid, settled, It has all been settled.

This judgment has Hreen naild?

How about “fatt Chasae, Tnecornorated?

1t was settled very much in our favor.
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b e

0 How about vour difficulties with Mr. Pomerov?

A It has been settled, very much in our favor.

0 You have naid the judgment, then?

A No, I said it was settled.

Q You have reached an amicalble settlement with Mr. Pomeroy?
A Very favorably on our side,

0 How about Abhet Brothers?

A It has been settled in our favor.

O How about Pool Companv?

A It has been settled in our favor.

Q How was it settled in your favor, Mrs. Grace?

A Because they billed us more than we owed and we wnaid them

what we owaed and they settled for it.

0 Thank you.
MR. UTZ: Are there other questions of Mrs. Grace?
MRS. GRACE: If I could sav something to c¢larify
this £8.90 4drilling, thev have got, I have heen told Cactus
Drilling Company for Cities Service. They said somewhere in

this testimony thev had an estimate from Cities Service.

I understand that Cactus Drilling Comvany drilled
Cities Service's first well in the South Carlshad field for
$8.90 a foot, down to avpnroximately 9,700 feet, and from
there when thay waited un to seventeen nounds, efidght nounds
per fifteen hundred, $50 a dav on without drilled nine, and

sixteen hundre=d, $75 with drilled nine and Cactus lost monev

L
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Comnetent to evaiy

T would like

hearsav.

MR,

BY MR, COGLEY

COOLEY :

Mrs. Grace,

REDIRE

cT EXAMINATION
TS NATION

were they not?

Yes, sir,

Several million dollars

over a veriod of Several Years.,

were sment in drillinq?

For those few oiddlinq few, 1 think that is a Mighty fae,

to get ip an arqument

0

MR,

urz.

MR, CoOLEY.

tatemcnts?

‘-'IR. yI—;IJLh\”'I:::

Your time.

with,
No further Yuestiong,

Ouestions? Yitnesg mav he @Xcused,

Very briefly, Mr, Jtz, 1 won't

T belioye the Examiner is fulle

for vouy to kear

ate the testimony in 2vidence On cach

in ming that althouqh My,

take

3ide,
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Hannifin does not have the exnmerience in this area, he has
made his best effort in retaining individuals to rewnresent
him and to suvervise his oreration here.

He does seek to bhe designated the overator. He
will bhe the individual resnonsible to the Commission
reagardless of who he hires to sunervise. He has made efforts
to have the CGraces voluntarilv join him. Thev have refused.
They, on their part, have made efforts to have him join them.
He has refused and the sole single question for vou to
resolve, then, is who in vour estimation, as suonorted bv the
facts here, should be designated onerator.

Mr. Grace has had some exnerience in this area. He
has drilled some seven wells. You have heard the testimony
about those particular wells. Some of the wells have reached
a state in which they have had mechanical vproblems.

Mr, Steinhorst said that it could hannen to
anyhody. levertheless, !Mr. Grace has a nromensity for having
some difficulty in this area.

Perhapnes we can allude to that as the difficulty in
the area itself and marhars we can attribut that in some »art
to Mr. frace's commetency. It is for you to decide. I belicve
e, in the best effort, have surnorted fr. Hannifin's nosition
that he in fact ought to be desianated the onerator,

The single most compelling reason is that his conts

are far loss than ’ir, Orace's costs. That is all T have,
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Thank vou.

MR. COOLEY: I would at this time move that the
Application of Hannifin be dismissed because from his own
testimony, he owns no working interest whatsoever in the
south half of Section 24 and I submit that the statutes in
the State of New Mexico particularly 65314 requires, as a
prerequisite to force pooling, that one be an owner and have
the right to drill.

He has testified here that he is contractually
divested himself of that right to drill and that he has no
standing before this Comrmission at this time nor has he had
since he granted that right and orivilege to Samedan.

MR, UTZ: Fven though it was verbhal.

MR, COOLEY: He said the deal was binding. That
was his testimony. T don't know how he is hound. That is
the only evidence in this recorG ithabl he has no werking
interest. He has cot eleven and a ruarter nercent
overriding interest until wnavout, and five vercent if carried
ar.d converted with an ontion to convert five vercent so that
would he convertible to the fifty nercent working interest.

The other has nothine to do with interest.

MPL UTZ%:  The motion will he overruled. You mav
nrocecd with vour statement.

SR, COOLEY: It 1s clear, as *r. Xellahin has

vointed cut, that the Aonlicant Hannifin, bv his own

L .
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T

admission, has no knowledge O expertise whatsoever with

respect to drilling Or oneratind oil and gas wells. He has
stated that he has placed his full faith and confidence in
camedan 0il Cornoration.

Although we had one witness from gamedan, he is

not in the onerating daivision OF nortion of that comovany and
7 he too, disclaims anviknowledqe of the tymne of expertise that
8 is required to successfullv conduct the operation rhat we are
discussing here.

In the record we have herc sresented to vou all of
the Grace team that will go out and drill and complete the
proposed well., They are subject to vigorous cross—examination
and inaquirv. e have bheen asked to supply historical cost
dam,wM£hwehwmzmnmdtodm

on the other hand, the one outing at the race track
that Samedan has had in this particular area resulted in a

\ dry hole which w2 believe wWas orobably the most expensive

17

18 well ever drilled in the area. There 1is noO evidence in the \
19 record toO sunvort that fact and apparently it will never be

20 Droduced. vl have requested it.

21 7he gist of it is that our team has been here

22 nefore this Dxraminer and this conpsiission available for anv

’ tyoe of chSSwoxamination with respect to thelx axoertise

24 and their knowledae and “heir aynerionce. T™he pannifin tean,

25 consistind of Samedan, nas not heen and we Xnov nothing 3in
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this record of their cavability.

I feel that as it is apvarent on this record that
there is only one contfoversy between the narties. FRach
thinks that it should be force vooled. Fach thinks the well
should be at an identical location. Fach thinks this is a
good shot. Who is the better qualified ownerator?

Mr. Grace has drilled more wells in the South
Carlsbhad area than any other overator. If exverience is not
the best teacher, I don't know where vou get it. There is
no noint to belabor this any further. I think it is clearly
on the record in this case as it is closed here in a few
moments, that there is onlv one overator who can he chosen
because the other is a comnlete unknown quantitw,

Thank vou, “r. Fxaminer.

AR, UTZ: Dther statements?

Case will be taken under advisement.

MR, HATCH: tle have a telegram addressed to the
Mew Mexico 0il Conservation Commissicn, dated Sentember 26,
1872, re Case 4819, "Atlantic Richfield Commanv, owner of
leasoe in southwest quarter Zcction 24, 22 South, 26 Yasg,
rddy County, New ‘lexico, as farmed out this interest to
Grace and his wife, Corinnn.Grace, ot al, and «will take
n"Mlantic Pichfi2ld's nosition on commulsorvy nooling of this
tract.” Signed, J. 2. Rhotenberrvy.

IRST I WA/ Mrhaor statnments?
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Case will be taken under advisement.

(Whereuovon, the hearing was adjourned for the day.)
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; BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION .
8 OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

‘‘ IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

{ CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
| COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

! THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASES NOS. 4819 AND 4836
Oxder No. R-4432

APPLICATION OF D. L. HANNIFIN FOR
COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION OF MICHAEL P. GRACE II

AND CORINNE GRACE FOR COMPULSORY
POOLING, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on September 27,
1972, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 8th day of November, 1972, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That in Cacc Ho. 481Y, the applicant, D. L. Hannifin,
seeks an orxder pooling all mineral - ests underlying the
8/2 of Section 24, Township 22 Sou.n; Range 26 Fe=t, NLPH,
South Carlsbad Field, Eddy Councy, llew Mexico, to form a
standard 320-acre unit t« be dedicated to a well to be drilled
1980 feet from the South line and 1980 feet from the nast line
of said Section

(3) That in Case ilo. 4836, the applicants, Michael P.
Grace II and Corinne Grace, seek an order pecoling all mineral
interests down to and including the Morrow formation underlying
the §/2 of Section 24, Township 22 South, Rangs 26 Bast, NMPM,
South Carlsbad-torrow Gas Pool, uddy County, New Mexico, to
form a standard 320-acre unit to be dedicated to a well to ba
drilled at an orthodox location for said unit.




_.2,.
Casas fos. 4819 and 4836
Order No., R-~4432

(4) That both applicants, D. L. Hannifin and Michael P.
Grace II and Cerinne Grace, seeck to be named operator of the
unit to be pooled.

(5) That Cases Noé. 4819 and 4836 were consolidated as
both casgses involve the same lands.

{(6) That the evidence indicates that the entire 5/2 of
the above-described Section 24 can reasonably be presumed
productive of gas from the South Carlsbad Gas Pool.

(7) That the evidence indicates that the entlre 5/2 of

drained and developed by a well located at a point 1980 feet
from the South line and 1980 feet from the East line of said
Section 24,

(8) That there are interest owners in the proposed 320~
acre proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

{9) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to
protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each
interest in the unit the opportunity to receive without unneces-
sary expense his just and fair share of the gas in the pool, all
mineral interests in the Morrow formation underlying the S/2
of Section 24, Township 22 Scuth, Range 26 East, NMPM, South
Carlsbad-lorrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, should be
pc- . to form a 320-acre standard unit to be dedicated to a
well to be drilled at a standard location in said Section 24.

(10) That Michael P. Grace II should be designated the
operator of the proposed well and unit.

{11) That any non-consenting working interest owner should
e afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well
costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable
well costc out of production.

(12) That any non~consenting working interest owner tuat
does not pay his sharce of estimated well costs shiould have
withheld from production his share of the reasonable well
costs plus an addltional 25% thereof as a reasonable charge
for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.

{13) That any non-consenting interest owner should be
affordea the opportunity to object to the actual well costs
but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the
reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection,

{14) That following determination of reasonable well costs,
any non-consenting working interest owner that nas paid his

1
5

i
the above-described Section 24 can be efficiently and economically

{
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Cases Nos. 4819 and 4836
Order No. R-4432

share of estimated costs should pay to the operatcr any amount
that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and
should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated
well costs exceed reasonable well costs.

{15) That $135.00 per month should be fixed as a reason-
able charge for supervision {(combined fixed rates) for the
subject well; that the operator should be authorized to with-
hold from production the proportionate share of such supervision
charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest,
and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to
withnold from production the proportionate share of actual
expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in
excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-
consenting working interest.

(16) That all proceeds from production from the subject
well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed
in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and
proof of ownership.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That all mineral interest, whatever they may be, in
the South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool underlying the S/2 of Sec-
tion 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 ELast, NMPM, Eddy County,
New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 320-acre proration unit
to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at a standard location
in Section 24. :

(2) That Michael P. Grace II is hereby designated the
operator of the subject well and unit.

(3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and
each known working interest owner in the subject unit an
itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days
following the date of this order.

(4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of
estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting
working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share
of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his
share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any
such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as pro-
vided above shall remain liable for opeaating costs but shall
not be 1liable for risk charges.

{5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and
eachh known working interest owner in the subject unit an
itenized schedule of actual well costs within 60 days following
completion of the well; thet if no objection tc the actual well

i
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costs are received by the Commission, and the Commission has

not objected within 60 days following completic: of the well, '
the actual well costs shall be the reasonable w.ll costs; pro- {
vided however, that if there is an objection to actual well :
costs within said 60-day period, the Commission will determine :
reasonable well costs after public notice and hearing. i

{6) That within 60 days following determination of reason-
able well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that
has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided
above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the i
amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs :
and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the
amcunt that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.

(7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold
the following costs and charges from production:

(A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to each non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share of
estimated well costs within 60 days from the
date the schedule of estimated well costs is
furnished to him.

(B} As a charge for the risk involved in the drill-
ing of the well, 25% nf the pro rata share
of reasonable well costs attributable to each
non-consenting working interest owner who has
not paid his share of estimated well costs
within 30 days from the date the schedule of
estimated well costs is furnished to him.

{8) That the operator shall distribute said coste and
charges withhield from production to the parties who advanced
the well costs.

(9) That $135.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable
charge for supervision {(combined fixed rates) for the subject
well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from
production the proportionate share of such supervision charge
attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in
addition thereto, the operatox is hereby authorized to with-
hold from producticn the proportionate share of actual expendi-
tures required for operating the subject well, not in excess
of what are reasonavle, attributsble te¢ each non-conssntiag
working interest.

(10) That any unscvered mineral interest shall be con-
sidered a seven-cightias (7/8) working interest and a one-eignih
(1/78) royalty interest for the purpesgse of allocating costs and
charges under the terms of this order.
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{11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid
out of production shall be withheld only from the working
interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall
be withheld from production attributahle to royalty interests.

(12) That all proceeds from production from the subject
well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in
escrow in Eddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true
owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the
operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address

of sald escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.

(13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

.
¢

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New lMexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

SERVATION COMMISSION
J [l
Q/W%/LLM
KI

NG, Chairman

dr/

b
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iz John Otto, Esq.

ﬁ:gentlemen:

N

OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

January 25, 1974

George Hunker, Esq.
. 0. Box 1837
swell, New Mexico 83201

W. Jaffarson
uite 503
Phoenix, Arizona 35

On Janunary 24, 1974, the 0il Conservation Commission congidered

Lvﬁhe proposed nunc pro tunc of Cormission Order No. R-4432 which was

suggaested by Mr. Otto for Mr. Grace.

e It is the opinion of the Commission that the order as presently

I
Pt

[

written is in full compliance with the provisions of Section 65-3-14

§;ﬁ{c) NMSA 1953, If there was dissatisfaction by any party as to the

formation pooled by this order, a de novo hearing before the Commais-
asion should have been sought. o application was made within 20
days of the auniyy of the order by either party for such a hearing
and consequantly this order became final pursuant tc Scotion 65-3-22

fa) NMSA, 1953.

As you are aware, the reguested nunc pro tunc involves the

" controversial Grace-Atlantic No. 1 #ell which Is the subject of

‘considoralbile litigation. Thoe Commiscion believes that it would be
unwise to azend such an order since an anendnent could scoriously

affact and complicate thaese lcgal proceedings.

The nunc pro tunc is algo deemed unwige since otier remedies are
avallable to the partfos. 1If those individuals who have an interost
in the Grace-iAtlantic §fl Well desire to pool other zones that can be
produced on 320-acre tracts, they can enter into voluntary pooling
agreements or may come to the Commigsion seeking further pooling
orders. For these rcasons and bacause neither party commented
pursuant to ny request on the suggested language for the nunc pro tung,

the Commisaion will not issue a nunc pro tunc of fts Order Lo. K-4432,
If you have any questionn, fecl frce to contact ma,

Very truly yours,

TILLIAY T'. CA’R
Gunoral Counsel

IE ,'/'t"'!.‘



DRILLING VERTURE TO EVALUATE PRODUCTIVE POSSIBILITIES OF PENNSYLVANIA GAS ZONES

SY of Section 24, Township 22 South,
Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico

, .

‘Title opinion, etc. - Legal work 2,800 '
! Survey & Permit 400
Road and Location Preparation 1,250
Surfacz Damages . 60
Fencing - Fill Pits - Cleanup 1,450
9700 ft. ® 10.20 per foot 98,940
Daywork w/D.P. 26 days @ $1,675 43,550
Daywork wo/D.P. 5 days @ $1,550 7,750
Formation Testing 5,700
Cenment and Cementing 6,000
Logging 12,000
1 Other Services - Welding, etc. 150
Trucking 50
j Geology 6,000
' Engineering 1,500
Labor 350
Water and Fuel 3,300
Drilling Mud and Chemicals 8,000
Company Supervision 2,400
Cost to P& A 2,000
Contingencies : 10,000
Casing Supplies 600
TOTAL INTANGIBLE DRILLING COSTS 214,250
s Conductor Casing 250
13-3/8" Surface Casing - 400! 2,900
9-5/8" Protection Casing ~ 5400 28,000
TOTAL TANGIBLE DRILLING COSTS 31,150
PRY HOLE COSTS 245,400

Intangible Completion Costs

Day Work wo/D.P. 3 days @ $1,550 4,650
Completion rig - 5 days @ $456/day 2,280
PDC and CBL Log 3,000
Gement and Cenenting 6,000
Perforating 2,800
En,ineeric,,. . 2,000
Rental Equipmen 4,900
Casin. Supplies 2,000
TOTAL INTANCIBLE COMPLETION COSTS 27,630

" 0D Casin_. -~ 12,000' 57,000
2-7/8" OB Tubin, - 12,000 18,000
Wellhead Equipment 10,000
Surface Equipment 10,000
TOTAL TANGIBLE GCOMPLETION COSTS 95,000
Less P % A Custs 2,000

TOTAL COMPLETED WELL COSTS 366,030




Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - September 27, 1972 Docket No. 21-72
~2-

{Case 4833 continued from page 1)

to 1200 feet from the East line of said Section 28, adjacent to
the Springs-Upper Pecnaylvanian Gas Pool.

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well,

a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocaticn of
actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for super-
vision of said well,

CASE 4834: Application of Read & Stavens, Inc., for an unorthodox location, Les
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to drill e Devonian test well at an unorthodox location
1200 feet from the South line and 660 feet from the East line of
Section 2, Township 14 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
adjacent to the King~Devonian Pool.

CASE 4835: Application of Texas 0il & Gas Corporation for compulsory pooling,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
an order pooling all uineral interests from the surface of the ground
down to and including the Pennsylvanian formation underlying the S/2
of Section 13, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad Field
area, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled
1980 feet from the South and EBast lines of said Section 13. Also to
be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for
the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating
P cosis, and the establishment of charges for eupervision of eaid well.
CASE 4836: Application of Michael P. Grace II and Corinne Grace for compulsory
pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. A4pplicants, in the above-styled
cause, seek an order pooling all mineral interests from the suriface
of the ground down to and including the Morrow formation underlying
the 8/2 of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad
Field area, Eddy County, Wew Mexlco, tc be Jdedicdied to & well to be
drilled at an orthodox locatilon for said unit. Also to be considered
will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved,
a provision for the allocaiion of actual operating costs, and the
escablishment of charges for supervision for said well.

CASE 4819: (Continued frcm the Septeubse 13, 1972, Examiner Hearing)
Application of D, 1. Hannlrin for compulsory pooling, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
pooiing all minecral ingereats in and under the S$/2 of Section 24,
Township 22 South, Range 25 East, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County,
New Mexico, toc be dedicated to a well to be drilled 1980 feet from
¢he South aad ¥ast lires of 33ld Section 24. Also to be considered
wiil be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk in-
volved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and
the establishuent of charges for supervision of eaid well,




pocket No. 21-72

DOCKET EXAMINER HEARING = WEDNESDAX -5 PTEMBER 21 1972

//g,,,——"—""’

9 AM. ~ oIL CONSERVA?ION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
FE, N

STAT LAND OY?ICE BUILWING — SANTA 2 EW MEX1CO
The following cases will be heard pefore Elvis A. Utz Exaniners or paniel S.

Nutter, Alternaté gxaniner:

CASE 4829: Application of coastal gtates Gas producing Company for a apecial
depth pracket alloweblc, fesa an Roosevelt counties, New Mexico.

for the Vada—P‘nnaylﬂanian pool, Led and Roosevelt countiess New

CASE 4830: Application of Mobil 0il Corporation for & unit agreement, Lea Countys
New Mexico: Applicant, in the above—atyled causes seeks approval of
the Xorth Vacuumrhbo Unit Ared comprising 5,680 acres, moxre OF 1e88,
of Federals state, and Fee jands 1o Township 17 Souths Ranges 44 and

CASE 4831: Application of Mobil 0il Corporation for 8 pressure maintenance projects
{ea County: New Mexico. Applicant, in the above—atyled causes geeks
authority to {nstitute a pressure maintenance project jn its North
yacuum—-AbO Tait Ared by the injection of fiuid jnto the North Yacuum~

Applicant further geeks @ procedure whereby additional producing and
injection wells may be approved without notice and hearing.

CASE 4832 Application of pernzoll company gor pool reclassification, special

ool ruleg, and @ nonvstandard proration unit, Roosevelt County» New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above»styled causes geeks the reclassifi—
cation of the Northwest Todd-San Andres cas Pool o an associated

pool for the production of gas and oil and the promulgation of special
rules therefor {ncluding provisiona for the claasiiication of oil an
gas8 wells, oil and 288 gpacings and 8 gas—oil ratio 1imitation of

Applicant further geekl approval of an go-acxre non—standard oil
proration anit 0 the subject pool comprining the wih swik

and tne syl/4 /6 of gection 8» rownship 7 South, aange 30 gast to

o€ dedicated O itp Superior state weon' Well No. 1 jocated i Unit L

of gaid gection 3

CASE 4833 Application of Tes0ro pecroleud Corporation for compulsory pooling
and an unorthodox 1ocatioit, rady Countys New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above—atyled cause, ceeks &v order pooling all mineral {nterests
underiying the Ef2 of Section 28, Towmship 20 South, Range 726 Past,
pddy Countys New Mex)co: to be dedicated to & well o be drilled at
an unorthodox jocation 660 feet from the South 1ine and from 116




OLDAKER & OLDARER

ATTORNEYS AT LAW
MERRITY W. OLDAKER 120C SIMMS BUILDING TELEPHONE 243-4579

WILLIAM H. OLDAKER Area Coog 5085
E - ALBUQUERQUE. NEw MEXICO 87101
MICHAEL P. WATKINS

October 16, 1972 Loy

0il Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr., Utz; Hearing Examiner

Re: Cases No. 4836 and 4819, application of
Graces and application of Hannefin

Gentlemen:

I have been advised by Mr. Michael Grace that the well cost
accounting for the three Grace wells, have been supplied to
the Commission, along with Mr. Richard Steinholtz's revision
] of the Hannefin A.F.E.

It appears that Mr. Hawnefin, through inexperience or otherwise,
failed to include a large number of cost items in the A.F.E.

he presented to the hearing examiner. The corrected A.F.E.
shows that if Mr. Hamnefin was named operator of the pool, his
well costs would exceed the cost of the Grace's first well.

It is clear that the allowance of operators rights to the
Graces would result in substantial savings to all concerned
in the pool,.

If Mr. Hamnefin's operator, Samedan, has submitted its cost
statement concerning its dry-hole in the Carlsbad area to the
Commission, I would appreciate it if the Commission would send
me a copy thereof.

Thanking you, 1 am,
Yours very truly,

OLDAKER & OLDAKER

o

By

Attorney for Mr. and Mrs. Michael Grace
MPW:ecl

.




3 0il Conservation Commission -2~ October 16, 1972

cc: - W. Thomas Kellahin, Esq.
Post Office Box 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico &7501

William J. Cooley, Esq.
152 Petroleum Center Building
k Farmington, New Mexico

e
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olL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
p. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

Octoher 13, 1372

Cooley & Burr
152 Petroleum Center puilding

Farmington, New Mexico 87401
Attention: Mr. Jack coole’

pear Mr. cooley:

I am enclosing the Samedan 0il corporation well

cost data and the lloran contract which was allowed to

he entered into the recoxrd of cases 4519 anG 4836 as

additional evidence.

This data was requested py you october 17 by

telephone.

I have a request for the sane data from Mr. watkins

which I will let you pandle.

very truly yours,

LLVIS A. U'rd
Gas Enginesr

EAU/AY




SAMEDAN OiL CORPORATION
2207 WILCO BUILDING
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79704

October 6, 1972

Kellahin and Fox
P. 0. Box 1713
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: dJason Kellahin

RE: New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

Case #4819 and #4836
Dear Sir:

Please find attached a sworn statement as to Samedan Oil Corporation's
record of cost for the darilling of the Samedan 01l Corporation Union State No. 1,
a wildeat test, approximately eight to nine miles from the subject test. The
Union State #1 was drilled as an exploratory well to evaluate a large block of
acreage. The cost for drilling an exploratory wildcat is generally more than the
costs for later development wells. It also should be poted that Samedan's Union
State #1 was drilled with “air" to a depth of 8,598'. The "gir" drilling proce-
dure increased the cost of the test well. It is Samedan's opinion that if a
commercial well had been encountered in the Union State #1, subsequent development
costs would have been greatly reduced.

It should be noted that early wells arilied in the South Carlsbad Field
were much nore expensive than more recent completions, one company 's actual expe-
r&muﬁw%sﬁwsa@wwwof@%%& Risamima%ﬂmtommtmt
the company's recent AFE is $00,000 liess than the actual cost for drilling and
completing one of the early wells in the fieid.

Another company has drilled and completed six (6) wells in the field,
thelr average cost IOr arilling and completing a single zone well is approximately
$260,000; their cost for drilling and completing & multiple zone well 1s $ 340,000.

Samedan Oil Corporation's production, Drilling, and Engineering Depart-
ments have examined the AFE submitted by Mr. D. L. Hannifin in Case #4819 for the
grilling and completion of the proposed test well located 1980 feet from the South
and East line of 3Section oL, Twp. 22 South, Rge. o6 East; south Carlsbad Field,
Eddy County, New Mexico. It is our firm opinion that the AFE reasonably reflects
the anticipated cost and expenses for drilling and completion of the above pro-
posed test well.

If any additional jnformation is needed, please inform this office.
Very truly yours,
SAMEDAN OIL CORPORATION

/ // WAL

cwM/ssw  cligyord . Mattnews Division Manager

Y
\
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LOCAT 19-235-26W
__COUNTY EDDY

_NAME UNTON STATE

__ WELL N0,0001 AFE NO, 5399

. WELL COSY CUMPARISON_

JRPRPaN — —---.-—-—h-.—q'-—.———-—-——q———-———h.—-——.—..—.—-—-q-—-—-—--—-q,—.‘auq——.,._‘—-q_...._—..——--—‘_.._..__.,“.

STATE NEW MEXICO

__ODRILLING COMMENCED 06-18-70 COMPLETED 08~14-T7T0 TOTAL DEPTH 11760 FEET _

UAYS RIGGING UP 2 DAYS DRILLING 58

TOTAL DAYS 60

T DRILLING CONTRACTOR NOBLE DRILLING

PRICE 1490,00/DAY

REMARKS EST ON FOOTAGE RATE

DESCRIPTION FEA ESTIMATED ACTUAL DVER/UNDER=CR i
DRILLING-FOOTAGE 01 97.3567661 97,350,00CR
DRILL ING=DAY RATE 02 84850,00 1484847447 1394997 447
ELECTRIC SURVEYS 03 7¢500.00 - 5514442 1,925,.58CR

___DRILL STEM TESTS 04 5,000,00 54291476 291.76
MUD AND CHEMICALS 06 32,100.00 26,932.,40 5y167,60CR
_CEMENT & CEMENT SERVICES 07 /  5,600,00 B1439424 / , 2,839.24
PERFURATING & RADIO ACTIVE 08/ ~ 44811.777 4e811,77 T T
ROADS, LOCATION & PITS 11 54500400 59856446 356,46 ¢
GEOLOGICAL & ENGINEERING 12 1.500.00" 9,169,947 T+669,94"7
__AUTD & TRUCK EXPENSE 13 14616,91 14616491
SALARIES & WAGES~QUTSIDE 15 374,42 374,42
_ FUEL, POWER & WATER 16 49644410 , 34644410
SPECTAL SERVICES & RENTALS 17 33,010.54 33,010.54
MISCELLANEOUS 18 4 4y4R6,70 4:486,70
DISTRICT EXPENSE 38 450,00 450.00CR
__ DVERHEAD 39 400,00 14337.63 937,63
TUBLLAR 80 554350400 7 68,189, 98" 12,839,988
______ WELL HEADESUB SURFACE EQP, 81 N 4,970,477 4,970,47
MISCELLANEQUS 85 331.50 331.%0
TOTALS 219,600,00 = 332'885.71J/¢ TI13,285,71T %X

The above statzment of estimated cost and actual cost of the Samedan 0il Corporation No. 1

Union State is a true statement according to Samedan's records.

/ //Zf /4// /7//5/54//4/
CLifgofd W. Matthews [

\

Division Manager

A Subacribed and sworn to before me this 5 day of

My Commlsulon expires June 1 1973.

October, 1972,

T ‘g/

Ezfink K. Wolfé




MORBAMN OIL PRODUCING & DRILLING CORPORATION

Octcber 9, 1972

AR
W S AR
_\;\}\ St Vo
Mr. D. L. Honnifin O‘f'co;\iaa:{wﬁi~.j:_;-,‘. o
pP. O. Box 182 $ania fe
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

'~ T

Dear Sir:
Enclosed please find two copies of APl Form 4A1 Single Well Rotary
Drilling Contract and Form #A2 Bid Sheet and Well Specifications on

your Merchant #1., jocated in Section 24, T225, R26E, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Please return one fully executed copy for our files.

Thank you for this fine work.

Yours very truly,

MORAN OIL PRODU G & DRILLING CORP.
// 0 /77, //}/
K- -

/V
Lr T r7
K. D. McPeters

KDMC/d
Enc.

cc: Mr. Jason Kellahin w/original of contract
p. 0. Box 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501




Published by . Mode! Form 4A1
Division of Production First Edition
American Petroleum Institute August, 1962

300 Corrigan Tower
Dallas 1, Texas

SINGLE WELL ROTARY DRILLING CONTRACT

THIS AGREEMENT made and entered into by and between

D. L. Hannifin >

P. O. Box 182, Roswell, New Mexico 88201

hereinafter called Operator, and Moran Oil Producing & Drilling Corp. N

P. O. Box 1919

Hobbs, New Mexico 88240 RS
hereinafter called Contractor Q

WITNESSETH: THAT,

WHEREAS, Operator is the owner, part owner and/or Operator, of certain properties on which it desires to have a well drilled and
completed in search of oil or gas and,

WHEREAS, Contractor represents that it has adequate equipment in good working order and fully trained personnel capable
of efficiently cperating such equipment with which it desires to drill and complete such well for Operator:

%‘Iﬁw, THEREFORE, the parties hereto, each in consideration of the promises and agreements of the other, mutually agree as
ollows:

1. WORK TO BE DONE, LOCATION, COMMENCEMENT DATE, AND DEPTH:

1.1 Contractor agrees to drill and complete the hereinafter designated well in accordance with all provisions hereof and other
conéiitions anﬁl spefcifications set forth in the Bid Sheet and Well Specifications, identified as Exhibit A attached hereto and
made a part hereof.

1.2 Contractor further agrees to commence operations for the drilling of the well at the location, on the date, and to the
depth agreed upon in Sections 1, 2 and 3 of Exhibit A hereof. .

2. LABOR, EQUIPMENT, MATERIALS, SUPPLIES, AND SERVICES:

2.1 Contractor shall furnish and use equipment described in Section 4 of Exhibit A.

2.2 All labor, equipment, material, supplies and services necessary *o the proper operation or maintenance of the drilling
rig shall be furnished by Contractor. Additional material, equipment, special tools, supplies and services necessary or proper to
the drilling and compleiion of the well shall be furnished at the drill site by the party designated in Section 5 of Exhibit A.
Should tools, materials, apparatus or services, other than those set forth herein or designated in Exhibit A be necessary to
the drilling or completion of the well, the cost of such tools, materials, apparatus or services and the manner in which they are
to be furnished are to be agreed upon by the parties hereto.

2.3 Operator will stake the location of the well and furnish such labor, equipment, materials, supplies and services as
are specifically set out in Section 6 of Exhibit A. Should Exhibit A specifically require that cement and other materials and
services be furnished by Operator, such requirement shall not include cement, materials, supplies, and services necessary to
plugging and abandonment occasioned by Contractor’s negligence.

2.4 Should Contractor purchase for Operator at Operator’s request any materials, supplies, or equipment which Operator is
obligated to furnish urder the terms of this agreement, Operator agrees to pay Contractor within (30) days after date of receipt
of Contractor’s invoice the actual cost of such materials, supplies, or equipment, less any cash discounts thereon to which Con-
tractor may be entitled. Should Operator fail to pay such invoices within the time herein specified, Operator shall not be
entitled to any such cash discounts and shall immediately pay Contractor the gross amount of such invoices. Contractor agrees to

Liananto v Amnt A Aamiaa - H r td 4 5 H » 3 7 3 3
furnish Cperator copics of suppliors’, vendors’, or third party inwvoices covering such materiale, supplies, or equipment.

3. FOOTAGE RATE, DAY WORK RATE, STAND-BY RATE, BASIS OF DETERMINING AMOUNTS PAYABLE TO
CONTRACTOR:

3.1 Subject to all of the other provisions hereof, Operator agrees to pay Contractor for the work performed, services
rendered, and the materials, equipment and supplies furnished by Contractor, a sum computed as hereafter prescribed.

3.2 For work performed on a footage basis, Contractor shall be paid the rate agreed upon and specified in Section 13a of
Exhibit A, multiplied by the linear footage of hole drilled. Such linear footage of hole drilled shall be determined in the manner
specified in Exhibit A.

3.3 For work performed on a day work basis, the day work rate per twenty-four (24) hour day shall be as agreed upon in
Section 13b of Exhibit A,

3.4 If it is necessary to shut down Contractor’s rig for repairs while Contractor is performing work on a day work basis,
Contractor shall be allowed compensation in the manner sef out in Section 13d of Exhibit A.

3.5 When Contractor’s rig is shut down, although in readiness to resume operations, but Contractor is awaiting orders of
QOperator or materials, services, or other items which Operator is obligated to furnish, Operator agrees to pay Contractor the
stand-by rate specified in Section 13e of Exhibit A.

3.6 If loss of circulation occurs while operations are being condncted on a footage hasis, all operations until circulation is
restored are to be conducted in accordance with the provisions set forth in Section 14 of Exhibit A.

3.7 The term “day work” as used in this agreement refers to the work Contractor is to perform at a stipulated sum per
day. Unless otherwise provided herein or in ¥Exhibit A this shall include coring, reaming of cored hole, drill stem testing,
electric logging, or similar operations, and all other work performed on order of Operator after the footage contract depth has
been reached and until Operator releases Contractor’s rig.

3.8 In determining the amount of day work time for which Contractor is to be compensated, it is agreed that such day
work time shall begin when Contractor, at the request ¢f Operator, suspends normal drilling operations being conducted on a
footage basis, and shall include the time required to restore the hole to the same drilling conditions which existed when opera-
tions on a footage basis were suspended. For day work comprising less than a twenty-four (24) hour day, Contractor shall be
paid the proper fractional part of the amount specified fer a twenty-four (24) hour day.

4. TIME OF PAYMENT:

4.1 Subject to provisions oi Sections 12, 13, and 17 herein, and conditioned upon full and complete compliance with all of the
terms and conditions of this agreement and Exhibit A, opcrator agrees to make payments to Contractor as hercin set out.

42 Payment for work performed on a footage basis shall be due and payable when Contractor completes performance of all
footage work provided for by this contract and the acceptance thereof by Operator., If Contractor performs any day work prior
to reaching the footage contract depth, payment for such day work shall Le due and payable at the close of each calendar month,

4.3 Jf the entirve hole is drilled on a day work basis, payment shall be due and payable at the close of each calendar inonth
for the number of days work performed at day work rates as sct forth in Section 13b of Fxhibit A.

(1)
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1, INDEPENDENT CONTRACTOR RELATIONSHIP:

14.1 Contractor shall be an independent contractor with respect to performance of all work hereunder and neither Contractor
nor anyone employed by Contractor shall be deemed for any purpose to be the employee, agent, servart, or representative of
Operator in the performance of any work or service or any part thereof in any manner dealt with hereunder. Operator shall have
no direction or control of Contractor or its employees and agents except in the results to be ohtained. The work contemplated
herein shall meet the approval of Operator and be subject to the general right of inspection herein provided for Operator to secure
the satisfactory completion thereof.

142 The actual performance and superintendence of all work hereundsr shall be by Contractor, but Operator or its repre-
sentatives shall have unlimited access to the premises to determine whether work is being verformed by Contractor in accordance
with all of the provisions of this contract and Exhibit A.

15. LAWS, RULES AND REGULATIONS:

15.1 Contractor and Operator respectively agree to comply with all laws, rules and regulations, federal, state, and munieipal,
which are now or may become applicable to operations covered by this agreement or arising out of the performance of such
operations.

16. FORCE MAJEURE:

16.1 Neither Operator nor Contractor shall be liable to the other for any delays or damages or any failure to act due,
occasioned, or caused by reason of federal or state laws or the rules, regulations, or orders of any public body or official purporting
to exercise authority or control respecting the operations covered hereby, including the use of tools and eqni%ment, or due,
occasioned, or caused by strikes, action of the elements, or causes beyond the control of the parties affected here Y, and delays
due to the above causes, or any of them, shall not be deemed to be a breach of, or failure to perform under, this agreement,

17. WITHHOLDING FUNDS:

17.1 Operator may withhold a percentage of the price agreed to be paid Contractor for the purpose, in the manner, and for
the time provided in applicable laws of the area where the work is performed, said percentage to be ultimately released in
accordance with such laws, The percentage, if any, to be retained shall be as set forth in Section 14 of Exhibit A.

18. INGRESS AND EGRESS TO LOCATION:

18.1 Operator shall secure for Contractor rights of ingress and egress to the tract of land on which the well is to be drilled.
Operator shall advise Contractor of any limitations or restrictions affecting ingress and egress, and Contractor shall sbide by
and shall have its employees, agents, or subcontractors abide by such limitations or restrictions. Should Contractor be denied free
access to the location for any reason not within the control of Contractor, time lost by such denial shall be paid for at a reasonable
rate in keeping with the stage of operations at the time.

19. AUDITS:

19.1 If any payment provided for hereunder is to be made on the basis of Contractor’s costs, Operator shall have the right
to audit Contractor’s books and records relating to such costs. Contractor agrees to maintain such books and records for a period
of two (2) years from the date such costs were incurred and to make such books and records available to Operator at any time
or times wwithin the two-year period.

20. PATENTS AND LICENSES:

20.1 In addition to the indemnifying provisions contained in paragraph 11 hereof, Contractor represents and warrants that
the use or construction of any and all tools and equipment fumished by Contracter and used in the work provided for herein
does not infringe on any license or patent which has been issued or applied for, and Contractor agrees to indemnify and hold
QOperator harmless from any and all claims, demands, and causes of action of every kind and character in favor of or made by
any patentee, licensee, or claimant of any right or priority to any such tool or equipment, or the use or construction thereof, which
may result from or arise out of the furnishing or use of any such tool or equipment by Contractor in connection with the work
under this agreement.

21. CONFLICTS:

21.1 In the event there is a conflict between the provisions hereof and any papers or documents, other than Exhibit A hereof,
wnich may have been executed or passed between the parties hereto in connection with the subject matter hereof, it is understood
and agreed that the provisions hereof shall be controlling. If there be a conflict between the provisions hereof and Exhibit A,
it is undersiood and agreed that the provisions of Exhibit A shall be controlling.

22. ASSIGNMENTS:

22.1 Contractor agrees not to sublet or assign any of the work required hercunder, except for work normally performed
by subcontractors, and not to assign any sumis that may acerue to Contractor hereunder witheut written consent of Operator.

WITNESS the signatures of the parties hereto in DUPLICATE ORIGINALS, this._ .

day of . . _October = — AD. 1072 .

WITNESSES: . U,

D. L. HANNIFIN _

Operator

WITNESSES: e !

MORAN OIL PRODUCING & DRILLING_ CORP..

Contractor

By
(4 K. D. McPeters, Vice President
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EXHIBIT A . .

BID SHEET AND WELL SPECIFICATIONS

D. L. _Hannifin_ _ _
P. O. Box 182 =
" foswell, New Mexico 88201

To: Moran Oil Producing & Drilling Corp.

Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Gentlemen:
We solicit your bid to drill and complete the hereinafter designated well.

This bid form has been filled in by us to the extent necessary to disclose the manner in which we desire the well to be drilled,

If you desire to submit a bid, please complete this instrument in every respect, execute thy original and two coples, and return

to our office at. not later than . a.m, p.m,
, 19

Very truly yours,

Operator
By:
1. NAME AND LOCATION OF WELL:
Well N Parish .
and Numbe. Merchant _#1 County__Eddy Siate. New Mexico
Field Name_South Carisbad Morrow Well location and land description SW/4 SE/4
Section 24, T22S, R26E
2. COMMENCEMENT DATE:
Contractor agrees to commence actual drilling operations at the above location on or before .
19 , or, in the event Operator is to clear and grade location and furnish readway or other ingress or egress facilities, within
ig days from the date of completion of the c¢learing and grading and construction of roadway, or such other

ingress or egress facilities, whichever is the latter.

3. DEPTH:

Subject to right of Operator to abandon the well or to have the well completed at a lesser depth, Contractor agrees to
drill the well to a total contract depth of __11,800 feet. Contractor will drill the well on a footage contract basis {See
Section 13a hereof) to feet, or the top of the formation, or

feet of penetration into - formation, whichever is first reached. Drilling between the footage
contract depth and total contract depth, if any, shall be at day work rates as specified in Section 13 hereof.

At Operator’s request Contractor agrees to drill to a depth greater than total contract depth if in Contractor’s opinion
equipment at the well site is capable of such drilling. Rates for such drilling shall be negotiated by the parties hereto unless other-
wise provided by Section 13 heveof.

4. RIG AND EQUIPMENT TO BE FURNISHED BY CONTRATTOR:

Contractor’s Rig No.__ - ki

Drawworks:—— .. Mid=Continent_/-712A }
Engines — Number, Make & Meodels: 2~ Caterpillar D-379

Slush Pumps — Make, Model & Size:..__ 1 = Emsco DB-700 e

Auxilinvy Pump & Power: ... oA = National C-250 _ .
Derrick or Mast — Make, Size & Capacity:_Lee C. Moore 131’ - 550,000# _

Substructure --- Height & Capacity:_. ---]QI__—A 550, 000# _ e

riil Pipe -— Sizes & Amounts 11,800° - 4 1/2 16.60 .qnd 20# Grade £ - -
Drill Collars - Sizes & Numberss—_ .10 =~ 8", 35 -~ 6 1/2, 1 - 8 3/4 Square -

Blow-out Preventers - - Power Actuated:

Casing ____ BOP Pressure Tests
String ROP Size API Series No. and Style Frequency Psi
Surfuce U . -

Double Ram_Hydraultic_ Drill_out 9.5/8 1500

Intermediate odo 1500

e e XEM%QCKEIN@
10,000

Production S

Opoerational checks of BOP Equipment shall be made as follows: Day!ight trips

1)
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ABNORMAL DRILLING CLAUSES

(For possible use in Section 14)

. .. “Abnormal Pressure, ete.”

‘While operations are being conducted on a footage basis, should loss of circulation, abnormal pressures, salt water flow, domal
formation, heaving shale or similar formation, salt, or other condition be encountered which makes drilling abnormally difficult
or hazardous, causing drill pipe or casing to stick, or other similar difficulty which precludes drilling under normal procedure,
Contractor in all such cases and without delay, shall use every reasonable means to overcome such difficulty. When such condition
is encountered, Contractor shall immediately notify Operator. If Operator concurs that such condition exists all operations from
the time the condition is encountered until normal drilling is 1esumed shall be on a day work basis. If Operator fails to reply to
the notification of Contractor within twenty-four (24) hours therefrom, it shall be conclusively presumed that Operator concurs
with Contractor that such condition exists. If Operator does not agree that such condition exists, operation shall be continued at

footage rates. Abnormal pressures shall be presumed to exist in the event mud weight in excess of ~_7._7_ pcunds per gallon is
required to control formation pressure.

.. . “Chert, etc.”
While operations are being conducted on a footage basis, should chert, schist, pyrite, quartzite, or granite be encounis
Contractor shall Motiéx.Qperator’s representative of such conditions. If QOperator concurs that such condjfione
because of such conditions, by comtmugys and diligent drilling Contractor fails to dxi
period which, when multiplied by the agreed IoStwpe-xate, does no of exceed the applicable day work rate, plus cost of
rock bits used during said period, Operator shall compernsaté CoMtraeiar at the applicable day work rate and reimburse Contractor
for the cost of all rock bits used. CondtrdBus and diligent drilling shall mern © wqe during which the bit is actually being
rotated on the bg d the time consumed in making round trips to change bits. It shalli not~eludg shut-down time due to
~xopairT Lo Contractor’s equipment. Operator’s opinion as to the geological formations encountered shall be concld

zfst and if, solely
eotfge within twenty-four (24) hour

. .. ‘Partial Loss of Circulation, ete.”

operations are being conducted on a footage basis, should partial loss of circulation oceur and impede normal
progress, Contractor + iately report such condition to the designated representative of T pevator concurs
that such condition exists, the drilling opera continued at a o1 circulation. If, under such conditions, the

footage drilled during each twenty-four (24) + mariplie _WCS not equal the applicable day work
rate plus the cﬂ_&f__p b rator shall compensate Contractor at the agreed day wé

i’} shall reimburse Contractor
Eor-+retEET of all xock bits used during such period.




7. MUD PROGRAM:

Operator agrees to Turnish all mud conditioners (additives and chemicals) in excess of $ all n ary
for drilling and completing the well, Operator _.will arrange to purchase all necessary mud conditioning materials,
From To Type Mud Weight Viscosity % Qil Water Loss
Q 5300 Native
5300 10,000 Fresh water
10,000  _10,800  _Brine-soda ash _10.0-10.5_____33-36 = ____ = _20 - 30 cc
10,800 11,800 Brine-soda ash 10.0-10.5 33-36 5 cc

8. STRAIGHT HOLE SPECIFICATIONS:

Maximum Maximum Maximum Change of
Distance Deviation Angle (or Over-All
Well Depth Between from Angle) Between Any
Surveys, Vertical, Two Surveys,
From To Feet Degrees Degrees*
0 11,800’ 500 5 2degrees per 100’

Location of well bore at feet shall be

*Reduce proporiionately for survey intervals less than 100 feet, but do not use intervals less than 30 feet,

The foregoing rate of change shall not be limiting in case of whipstocking approved by Operator.

9. PROPOSED CORING PROGRAM:

Approx. Depth Formation Type Core Size- Footage

None
10. PROPOSED WIRE LINE SURVEYS:

Type or Kind From To Remarks:
_Electric logs ___  ___ k300 ___11.800 g,aemlor_m_muig_u‘me_m_dgxw_ﬂ_gad

Third Party charges

11. PROPOSED FLYID PRODUCTION TESTS:

Type or Kind From To Zone to be tested:
Drill Stem Tests 10.000 11,800 At Operator’s option

12, DESIGNATED REPRESENTATIVES:

Operator . . Contractor
B Milo Penfield B
(Name) Moran Oil Producirt§™& Drilling Corp.
P. Q. Box 1919, Hobbs., N.M. 88240
(Address) (AQdress)

505 - 393-7176

{Day Telephone Number)

505 - 397-3297

(Day Telephene Number)

" (Night Telaphene Number)

13. COMPENSATION TO BE PAID CONTRACTOR:

a. For work performed on a footage basis, the sum of 519_-,9,,0_.f_,.,t(_7,2<._-_-p0r foot for each linear foot of hole drilled. Such
linear footage shall be delormined by steel line measurement and such measurement shall be from top of rotary drive bushing to
the total depth drilled less distance from ground level or water bottom to the top of the rotary drive bushing and less footage drilled

while work is performed on a day work basis, If the cellar is furnished by Operator, ground level shall be construed to mean the
bottom of such cellar.

(Nighs ’Pr;lc-xrw}{t;rgl\r:ﬂ;nber)

b. For all work performed with a full erew on a day work basis, as defined in the contract, Contractor shall be paid a rate
for each twenty-four (24) hour day as follows:

Depth Intervals.

R e Usin
F'rom To With Drill Pipe Without Drilt Pipe Opomtor’g Pipe
.0 C17.800.  _ $1450.00 + tox $7400.00 + tax _ _ $1400.00 * tax _
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LAV; QFFICES OF
HuNKER, FEDRIC & HIGGINBOTHAM, P.
210 MINRLE BUILDING

POSY OFFICE BOX 1837

JAN C - 1973

L CONSERVATION
Santa Fe COM.

QEOROE H. HUNRER. UR. RosweLL, NEw MEXICO 8820( TELEPHONE 622-2700
OON M. FEDRIC AREA CODE BOS
MONALD M. NIGOINBOTHAM
January 4, 1973
CERTIFIED MAIL 4/@{?
‘ RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED A4y

Mr. Michael P. Grace, II and
Mrs. Corinne Grace

P. O. Box 1418

Carlsbad, New Mexico 88220

Re:

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Grace:

85 ¢

H ,"/—;\ Y

E TR

NMOCC Com Unit

Cases 4819-4836

Ordexr R-4432

T. 22 S., R. 26 E. :
Section 24: Sk

Date of Order: 11/8/72

In connection with the above described matter and on behalf
of our client, D. L. Hannifin, we advise you as follows:

1. Hannifin, having heretofore filed an Application for
Hearing De Novo in the styled cases, has had such Application

withdrawn.

2. Hannifin's 0il and Gas Lease covering the tract (SE%
of Section 24, T. 22 S., R. 26 E., N.M.P.M.}) upon which the

Morrow test well is to be drilled,

dated July 10, 1972, from

Merland, Inc., was recordcd on July 20, 1972, in Miscellaneous
Book 87 at Page 659, Eddy County, and a copy of this Lease 1is
attached for your records. The Lease is for a term of one year
and as long thereafter and provides for a 3/16 royalty. The
terms of this Lease require the Lessee to file written unit
designations in the County, and such units may be designated
from time to time either before or after the completion of wells.
Hannifin's abstracts do not at this time reflect that any Notice
of Unit has been filed in the County.

Complete Abstracts of Title have been obteined or purchased
covering the subject tract, sald abstracts having been last

certified to on November 13, 13872,

at 8:00 a.m. It is believed

that these abstracts reflect all mineral title to be vested in
Hannifin's Lessor and upon request, Hannifin will cause said
abstracts to be brought down to date and to furnish said abstracts

to your attorneys for examination.

In the event your attorneys



Mr. Michael P. Grace, II and , January 4, 1973

. Mrs. Corinne Grace

Page 2

are pressed for time or are unable at this moment to expeditiously
prepare a drilling opinion, you may request Hannifin to obtain an
opinion from independent attorneys regarding the title, and this
opinion will be furnished to you as Operator.

3. A Surface Damage Release and Easement (dated October 17,
1972) has been obtained from Merland, Inc., for a well to be
located in the NWX%SEY% of tne subject tract, and this Easement
will be assigned to you upon request. A copy of the Easement is
attached.

4. Hannifin acknowledges that he received from you as
Operator of the subject unit, an itemized Schedule of Estimated .
Costs within the time required by the subiect Order. In this ;
connection, you are advised that Non-Operator (Hannifin) has :
elected not to pay his share of the estimated well costs and has
elected in lieu thereof to pay his share of reasonable well costs
out of production, all as more particularly defined in Order R-4432,
dated November 8, 1972, A formal Non-Consent has been executed by
Non-Operator and is furnished herewith.

The position taken by Hannifin has been dictated by his desire
to protect the correlative rights of his Lessor and is the result
of the development of a more conciliatory attitude brought on by
the fact that he has been advised by counsel that the 0il Conser-
vation Commission would grant relief in the form of an order
imposing a deadline on when a well must be drilled on the subject
tract. Operators' good faith in this matter is "without spot,"
notwithstanding the fact that counsel for Operator and Operator
himself indicated at a meeting «<f the parties in the Royal Motor
Inn in Albuguergue, New Mexico, on December 19, 1972, that the
subject well might never be drilled. On that occasion, Hannifin
made it known that he would take the position of a non-consenting
working interest owner and would permit his cost to be paid for
out of production. It was also announced that Hannifin was
prepared at the time to enter into a Joint Operating Agreement
with Operator for the drilling of the test well, all in the manner
and subject to the referenced Order of the New Mexico 0il Conser-
vation Commission.

Respectfully submitted,

HUNKER FEDRIC & HIGGINBOTHAM, P.A.
\Lm@%\/\ ///L&f (77 \Er
George H. Hunker, Jr.

GHH:dd
Encls.
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Michael p Grace,
Page
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Corinne Grace
3

January 4, 1973

XC: Mr, Willianm

XC:  Mr, Jason W. Kellahin
Kellahin & Fox

' Attorneys
+ O. Box 1769
Santg

XC:  Mr, D. 1,. Hannifin

P. o. Box 182

Roswell, New Mexicq 88201
XC: My, A,

¢+ New Hexicn 87501
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION GOj CONSERVATION COM
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO Santa Fe

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASES 4819 AND 4836
Ordexr R-4432

APPLICATION OF D. L. HANNIFIN
FOR COMPULSORY POOLING,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION OF MICHAEL P. GRACE, II

AND CORINNE GRACE FOR COMPULSORY
POOLING, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

NON-CONSENT

P. L. Hannifin, hereinafter referred to as "Non-Operator,"
is the working interest owner under an 0il and Gas Lease covering
the SE% of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, N.M.P.M.,
South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, which said tract,
together with the SW% of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26
East, has been dedicated to a 320-acre standard location for the
drilling of a test well in the Morrow formation underlying the
S}k of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East. That Michael P.
Grace, II, has been designated by the New Mexico 0il Conservation
Commission as the Operator of the proposed well and unit.

The undersigned, D. L. Hannifin, non-consenting working
interest owner, joined herein by his wife, Barbara L. Hannifin,
hereby expressly elects not to pay his share of estimated well
costs to Operator and in lieu thereof, hereby elects to pay his
share of reasonable well costs out of production. The undersigned
furtner certifies and agreces that $135.00 per month should be fixed
as a rcasonable charge for the supervision (combined fixed rates)
for the subject well; agreces to the 25% prorats risk share charge

described in finding (7)(B)}; and agrees that Operator is




authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share
of such supervision charge attributable to the undersigned non-
consenting working interest owner's interest, and Operator is

authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share

of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well,

not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to non-consenting

working interest owner;, all as more particularly defined in
Order R-4432.
EXECUTED this fzéé“ day of January 1973, at Roswell,

New Mexico.

Non-Consenting Working Interest
Owner, SEX%, section 24,
o, 22 S., R. 26 E.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY or CHAVES }

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged pefore nMe this
jZéi}day of January: 1973, by D. L- Hannifin and Barbara E.

Hannifin, his wife.

1

L

My Commission explres:

LB ,w’__:..._',_, [T

/ / ﬁbtg%;'?ﬁbfic
TS ’
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

8R OF THE HEARING
THE OIL CONSERVATION
4N OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE
OF CONSIDERING:

! ; Cases Nos. 4819 and 4836
, Order No, R-4432

.PPLICATION OF D, L. HANNIFIN FOR

; COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY,
/ NEN MEXICO

S-SR VAV ]

Y 1‘;
T APPLICATION OF MICHAEL P, GRACE I1
7 AND CORINNE GRACE FOR COMPULSORY
y POOLING, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION FOR HEARING
DE NOVO

Comes now D, L. Hannifin, one of the applicants in the above
. styled cause, being a party adversely affected by the ~ommission's
{ ‘ order, and pursuant to the vprovisions of section 65-3-11.1, New
- Mexico Statutes Annotated, 1953 Compilation, as amended, applies
to the 0il Conservation Commission of New ilexico for a hearing
de novo in Case No. 4819, Case No. 4836, Order No. R-4432,

Resvectfully submitted,

D. L. HANNIZIN

Byf’{~04g¢h. bo./xﬁxjﬁﬂpli;
KEgLAHIN & FOX
P. 0. Box 1759
Santa Fe, New liexico 87501

ATTORNEYS FOR APPLICANT

I hereby certify that a covy of the loreroine avnlication
was served on counsel of record bv m _lins a covoy thereof to
lir. W#illiam J. Cooley, 152 Petrnicum Centor 3uildineg, Parmington,
New olexico, this 7th day of December, 1672,

i W, KELLAHIN, Attorney

J\%W w. K s llad
JAN
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO ' v
OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

‘ RE: COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER IN .
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW GAS POOL
EODY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN: -

WE THE UNDERSIGNEC AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE 0OIL AND GAS AND OTHER MINERAL
RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T225, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. DO HEREBY
REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE 1| AND CORINNE GRACE BE MADE OPERATORS OF THE
PROPOSED WELL YHICH IS TO BE DRILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S
CHOICE.

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE 11 AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.

=772 )00 d{(ﬂ'é jx@z&%dwu
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

RE: COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER IN
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD—-MORROW GAS POOL
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

TO WHOM 1T MAY CONCERN: -

WE THE UNDERSIGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE OIL AND GAS AND OTHER MINERAL
RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T225, R26 EAST, N.M.P:M. DO HEREBY
REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE |1 AND CORINNE GRACE BE MADE OPERATORS OF THE
PROPOSED WELL ¥MICH IS TO BE DRILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF M. GRACE'S
CHOICE.

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE !1 AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

RE: COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER IN
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW GAS POOL
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

TO WHOM 1T MAY CONCERN:

WE THE UNDERSIGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE 01t AND GAS AND OTHER MINERAL
RIGKTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T225, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. DO HEREBY
REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE 1{ AND CORINNE GRACE BE MADE OPERATORS OF THE
PROPOSED WELL YHICH 1S TO BE DRILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S
CHOICE.

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE 11 AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.

; /o ”54/
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STATE OF NEW MEX1ICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

RE: COMPULSORY POOLING GRDER IN
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW GAS POGL
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

-

TO ¥HOM 1T MAY CONCERN:

WE THE UNDERSIGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE OIL AND GAS AND OTHER MINERAL
RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T225, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. DO HEREBY
REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE 1] AND CORINNE GRACE BE MADE OPERATORS OF THE
PROPOSED WELL YHISH IS TO BE DRILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S
CHOICE. :

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE || AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.

%ﬁ%’d yA )777@&%
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

RE: COMPULSORY PQOLING ORDER IN
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORRQW GAS PGOL
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN: :
WE THE UNDERSIGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE OIL AND GAS AND OTHER MINERAL
RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T22S, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. DO HEREBY

REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE 1! AND CORINNE GRACE BE MADE OPERATORS OF THE

PROPOSED WELL WHICH IS TO BE DRILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S
CHOICE.

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE 11 AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.

\/724/ 2435%4)1 ,&VHL405X%}ZQ9QL&ZqZ¢,/
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

RE: COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER IN
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD—-MORROW GAS POOL
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

-

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:

WE THE UNDERSIGNED AS OWNER .OR OWNERS OF THE OIL AND GAS AND OTHER MINERAL
RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T225, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. 0J HEREBY
REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE 1| AND CORINNE GRACE BE MADE OPERATORS OF THE
PROPOSED WELL VHICH 1S TO BE DRILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S
CHOICE, :

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE || AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.

OZP 9 G i i}*z);/@a,@/»k
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICQO

*

RE: CAMPULSQRY PQOLING ORCER IN
THE SQUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW GAS PQGL
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICQ

-

TG WHOM IT MAY CCONCERN:

WE THE UNDERS {GNED AS OWNZR OR OWNERS OF THE QIL AND GAS AND OTHER MINERAL
RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SEGTION 24, T225, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. DO HERCBY
REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE 11 AND CORINNE GRACE BE MADE OPERATORS OF THE
PROPQSED WELL WHICH IS TQ BE ORILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S
CHOICE. :

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICRAEL P. GRACE |i{ AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS A ﬁ\ AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.

Vi 5:/&4»\_\_* .
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STATE OF NEW MEX|CO
O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

RE: COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER IN :
THE SOQUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW GAS POCL
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICQ

-

TO WHOM [T MAY CONCERN:

WE THE UNDERS IGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE GIL AND GAS ANO OTHER MINERAL
RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T225, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. DO HEREBY
REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE ! AND CORINNE GRACE BE MAGE OPERATORS OF THE
PROPOSED WELL YHICH IS TO BE DRILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S

CHOICE. :

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE |i AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT TH;Y ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.
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BUurRrR & COOQLEY

ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT Law
SuITeE 152 PETROLEUM CENTER BUILDING
FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICD
87401

JogL B. BurRA, JR. TELEPHONE 325-1702
Wnm. J. CooLey AREA CooE 505

oo 556

September 5, 1972

LY

NEW MEXICO OII, CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed herewith for filing are original and two copies
of Application of Michael P. Grace II and Corinne Grace
for a compulsory pooling order in the South Carlsbad~

Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Very truly yours,

WJC: jjh
Encls.




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATIOH COMMISSION

oF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO
C oA ¢y38k

>

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION .
ENERVR SR
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RY POOLING ORDER IN

FOR A COMPULSO!
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD—HDRROW GAS POOL,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.
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